# ACADEMY OF ART UNIVERSITY SCHOOL PERFORMANCE FACT SHEET CALENDAR YEARS 2015 & 2016

#### **Table of Contents**

To view a program-specific performance fact sheet, click on the name of the program below:

**Master of Architecture** 

**Master of Arts in Acting** 

Master of Arts in Advanced Architectural Design

Master of Arts in Advertising & Branded Media Technology

Master of Arts in Animation & Visual Effects

**Master of Arts in Art Education** 

**Master of Arts in Art History** 

Master of Arts in Communications & Media Technologies

Master of Arts in Costume Design

**Master of Arts in Fashion** 

**Master of Arts in Fashion Journalism** 

**Master of Arts in Fashion Merchandising** 

**Master of Arts in Fine Arts** 

**Master of Arts in Game Development** 

Master of Arts in Graphic Design & Digital Media

Master of Arts in Illustration

Master of Arts in Industrial Design

Master of Arts in Interior Architecture & Design

Master of Arts in Jewelry & Metal Arts

**Master of Arts in Landscape Architecture** 

Master of Arts in Music Production & Sound Design for Visual Media

Master of Arts in Music Scoring & Composition

Master of Arts in Photography

Master of Arts in Sound Design

Master of Arts in Teaching with Credential

**Master of Arts in Visual Development** 

Master of Arts in Web Design & New Media

The state of the s

Master of Arts in Writing & Directing for Film



79 New Montgomery St, San Francisco, CA 94105 (800) 544-2787 | www.academyart.edu

## SCHOOL PERFORMANCE FACT SHEET CALENDAR YEARS 2015 & 2016

Master of Architecture - 63-87 Credits

#### On-Time Completion Rates (Graduation Rates)

Includes data for the two calendar years prior to reporting.

Calendar Year	Number of Students Who Began the Program	Students Available for Graduation	Number of On- Time Graduates	On-Time Completion Rate
2015	*	*	*	*
2016	*	*	*	*

Student's	Initials	:: D	ate:		_			
Initial only	after y	ou have had	sufficient t	ime to read	and und	erstand the	e informa	ation

#### Job Placement Rates (includes data for the two calendar years prior to reporting)

Because of the change in the Bureau's reporting regulations, which became effective on July 14, 2016, this institution was not required to collect the data for a full year of 2016 and prior graduates.

Calendar Year	Number of Students	Number of Graduates	Graduates Available for	Graduates Employed in the	
	Who Began Program		Employment	Field	Field
2015	*	*	*	*	*
2016	*	*	*	*	*

You may obtain from the institution a list of the employment positions determined to be in the field for which a student received education and training. Please email SPFSdatarequest@academyart.edu to request a list of in field employment positions for a specific major.

Published: November 8, 2017

Page 1 of 7



79 New Montgomery St, San Francisco, CA 94105 (800) 544-2787 | www.academyart.edu

#### Gainfully Employed Categories (includes data for the two calendar years prior to reporting)

Because of the change in the Bureau's reporting regulations, which became effective on July 14, 2016, this institution was not required to collect the data for a full year of 2016 and prior graduates.

Part-Time vs. Full-Time Employment

Calendar Year	Graduate Employed in the Field 20-29 Hours Per Week	Graduates Employed in the Field at Least 30 Hours Per Week	Total Graduates Employed in the Field
2015	*	*	*
2016	*	*	*

Single Position vs. Concurrent Aggregated Position

	Calendar Year	Graduates Employed in the Field in a Single Position	Graduates Employed in the Field in Concurrent Aggregated Positions	Total Graduates Employed in the Field
Ī	2015	*	*	*
ſ	2016	*	*	*

**Self-Employed / Freelance Positions** 

Calendar Year	Graduates Employed who are Self- Employed or Working Freelance	Total Graduates Employed in the Field
2015	*	*
2016	*	*

**Institutional Employment** 

Calendar Year	Graduates Employed in the Field who are Employed by the Institution, an Employer Owned by the Institution, or an Employer who Shares Ownership with the Institution.	Total Graduates Employed in the Field
2015	*	*
2016	*	*

Student's Initials:	Date:
---------------------	-------

Initial only after you have had sufficient time to read and understand the information.

This program may result in freelance or self-employment.

Published: November 8, 2017 Page 2 of 7



79 New Montgomery St, San Francisco, CA 94105 (800) 544-2787 | www.academyart.edu

- The work available to graduates of this program is usually for freelance or self-employment.
- This type of work may not be consistent.
- The period of employment can range from one day to weeks to several months.
- Hours worked in a day or week may be more or less than the traditional 8 hour work day or 40 hour work week.
- You can expect to spend unpaid time expanding your networks, advertising, promoting your services, or honing your skills.
- Once graduates begin to work freelance or are self-employed, they will be asked to provide documentation that they are employed as such so that they may be counted as placed for our job placement records.
- Students initialing this disclosure understand that either a majority or all of this school's graduates are employed in this manner and understand what comprises this work style.

Student's Initials: Date: Date: Only initial after you have had sufficient time to read and understand the information.
License Examination Passage Rates (includes data for the two calendar years prior to reporting)  Not Applicable
Student's Initials: Date: Initial only after you have had sufficient time to read and understand the information.
Salary and Wage Information (includes data for the two calendar years prior to reporting)

Because of the change in the Bureau's reporting regulations, which became effective on July 14, 2016, this institution was not required to collect the data for a full year of 2016 and prior graduates.

Annual salary and wages reported for graduates employed in the field.

Calendar Year	Graduates Available for Employment	Graduates Employed in Field	-	\$35,001 - \$40.000	-	. ,	No Salary Information Reported
20XX	*	*	*	*	*	*	*
20XY	*	*	*	*	*	*	*

A list of sources used to substantiate salary disclosures is available from the school. Please email SPFSdatarequest@academyart.edu to request a list of sources.

Student's Initials	: Date:	
Initial only after	ou have had sufficient	time to read and understand the information.

Published: November 8, 2017

Page 3 of 7



79 New Montgomery St, San Francisco, CA 94105 (800) 544-2787 | www.academyart.edu

.....

### **Cost of Educational Program**

Total charges for the program for students completing on-time in 2016: \$95,693 Additional charges may be incurred if the program is not completed on-time.							
Student's Initials: Initial only after you have ha	Date: id sufficient time to read and u	understand the information.					
	Federal Stude	nt Loan Debt					
Most recent three year cohort default rate, as reported by the United State Department of Education.  The percentage of enrolled students in 2016 receiving federal student loans, in the program.  The average amount of federal student loan debt of 2016 graduates who took out federal student loans as calculated by the institution of the program.							
5%	54%	the program. \$7,940	41%				
the percentage of this school's sthree years of when the first parameter of the school's sthree years of when the first parameter of the school's sthree years of when the school's sthree years of when the school's schoo	students who were more than 27 yment was due. This is the most Date: and sufficient time to read and use Bureau for Private Postsecond lacement rates, starting salaries	dent loans is called the Cohort De 0 days (9 months) behind on their at recent CDR reported by the U.S understand the information. ary Education. Regardless of an ary conficense exam passage rates,	federal student loans within S. Department of Education.  y information you may have				
Any questions a student may have regarding this fact sheet that have not been satisfactorily answered by the institution may be directed to the Bureau for Private Postsecondary Education at 2535 Capitol Oaks Drive, Suite 400, Sacramento, CA 95833, www.bppe.ca.gov, toll-free telephone number (888) 370-7589 or by fax (916) 263-1897.							
Student Name - Print							
Student Signature	Student Signature Date						
School Official		Date					

Published: November 8, 2017

Page 4 of 7



79 New Montgomery St, San Francisco, CA 94105 (800) 544-2787 | www.academyart.edu

\* = This program was approved by the Bureau on 1/20/16. As of 12/1/2019, two full years of data for this program will be available.

#### **Definitions**

- "Number of Students Who Began the Program" means the number of students who began a program who were scheduled to complete the program within 100% of the published program length within the reporting calendar year and excludes all students who cancelled during the cancellation period.
- "Students Available for Graduation" is the number of students who began the program minus the number of students who have died, been incarcerated, or been called to active military duty.
- "Number of On-time Graduates" is the number of students who completed the program within 100% of the published program length within the reporting calendar year.
- "On-time Completion Rate" is the number of on-time graduates divided by the number of students available for graduation.
- "150% Graduates" is the number of students who completed the program within 150% of the program length (includes on-time graduates).
- "150% Completion Rate" is the number of students who completed the program in the reported calendar year within 150% of the published program length, including on-time graduates, divided by the number of students available for graduation.
- "Graduates Available for Employment" means the number of graduates minus the number of graduates unavailable for employment.
- "Graduates Unavailable for Employment" means the graduates who, after graduation, die, become incarcerated, are
  called to active military duty, are international students that leave the United States or do not have a visa allowing
  employment in the United States, or are continuing their education in an accredited or bureau-approved
  postsecondary institution.
- "Graduates Employed in the Field" means graduates who beginning within six months after a student completes the
  applicable educational program are gainfully employed, whose employment has been reported, and for whom the
  institution has documented verification of employment. For occupations for which the state requires passing an
  examination, the six months period begins after the announcement of the examination results for the first examination
  available after a student completes an applicable educational program.
- "Placement Rate Employed in the Field" is calculated by dividing the number of graduates gainfully employed in the field by the number of graduates available for employment.
- "Number of Graduates Taking Exam" is the number of graduates who took the first available exam in the reported calendar year.
- "First Available Exam Date" is the date for the first available exam after a student completed a program.

Published: November 8, 2017

Page 5 of 7



79 New Montgomery St, San Francisco, CA 94105 (800) 544-2787 | www.academyart.edu

- "Passage Rate" is calculated by dividing the number of graduates who passed the exam by the number of graduates who took the reported licensing exam.
- "Number Who Passed First Available Exam" is the number of graduates who took and passed the first available licensing exam after completing the program.
- "Salary" is as reported by graduate or graduate's employer.
- "No Salary Information Reported" is the number of graduates for whom, after making reasonable attempts, the school was not able to obtain salary information.

Published: November 8, 2017

Page 6 of 7



79 New Montgomery St, San Francisco, CA 94105 (800) 544-2787 | www.academyart.edu

#### STUDENT'S RIGHT TO CANCEL

1.	You have the right to cancel your agreement for a program of instruction, without any tuition charges, through the seventh calendar day based on the start date of the program. After the end of the cancellation period, you also have the right to stop attending at any time; and you have the right to receive a pro rata refund if you have completed 60 percent or less of the schoduled works in the current payment period in your program through the last day of attendance.
	of the scheduled weeks in the current payment period in your program through the last day of attendance.

Cancellation of this agreement can occur through:		
	Date	

- 2. Cancellation may occur when the student provides a written notice of cancellation at the following address: 79 New Montgomery St, San Francisco, CA 94105. This can be done by mail or by hand delivery.
- 3. The written notice of cancellation, if sent by mail, is effective when deposited in the mail properly addressed with proper postage.
- 4. The written notice of cancellation need not take any particular form and, however expressed, it is effective if it shows that the student no longer wishes to be bound by the Enrollment Agreement.
- 5. If the Enrollment Agreement is cancelled the University will refund the student any money he/she paid, less an administrative fee (application, enrollment and registration fees) not to exceed \$250.00 and within 45 days after the notice of cancellation is received.
- 6. If the Enrollment Agreement is cancelled by the University, the University will refund the student any money he/she paid within 45 days after the notice of cancellation is received.

Published: November 8, 2017

Page 7 of 7



79 New Montgomery St, San Francisco, CA 94105 (800) 544-2787 | www.academyart.edu

------

## SCHOOL PERFORMANCE FACT SHEET CALENDAR YEARS 2015 & 2016

Master of Arts in Acting - 36 Credits

#### **On-Time Completion Rates (Graduation Rates)**

Includes data for the two calendar years prior to reporting.

Calendar Year	Year Who Began the Program		Number of On- Time Graduates	On-Time Completion Rate	
2015	*	*	*	*	
2016	*	*	*	*	

Student's	Initials	:: D	ate:		_			
Initial only	after y	ou have had	sufficient t	ime to read	and und	erstand the	e informa	ation

#### Job Placement Rates (includes data for the two calendar years prior to reporting)

Because of the change in the Bureau's reporting regulations, which became effective on July 14, 2016, this institution was not required to collect the data for a full year of 2016 and prior graduates.

Calendar Year	Number of Students	Number of Graduates	Graduates Available for	Graduates Employed in the	
	Who Began Program		Employment Field		Field
2015	*	*	*	*	*
2016	*	*	*	*	*

You may obtain from the institution a list of the employment positions determined to be in the field for which a student received education and training. Please email SPFSdatarequest@academyart.edu to request a list of in field employment positions for a specific major.

Published: November 8, 2017

Page 1 of 7



79 New Montgomery St, San Francisco, CA 94105 (800) 544-2787 | www.academyart.edu

Gainfully Employed Categories (includes data for the two calendar years prior to reporting)

Because of the change in the Bureau's reporting regulations, which became effective on July 14, 2016, this institution was not required to collect the data for a full year of 2016 and prior graduates.

Part-Time vs. Full-Time Employment

- are raine very an raine Employment							
Calendar Year	Graduate Employed in the Field 20-29 Hours Per Week	Graduates Employed in the Field at Least 30 Hours Per Week	Total Graduates Employed in the Field				
2015	*	*	*				
2016	*	*	*				

Single Position vs. Concurrent Aggregated Position

Calendar Year	Graduates Employed in the Field in a Single Position	Graduates Employed in the Field in Concurrent Aggregated Positions	Total Graduates Employed in the Field
2015	*	*	*
2016	*	*	*

**Self-Employed / Freelance Positions** 

Calendar Year	Graduates Employed who are Self- Employed or Working Freelance	Total Graduates Employed in the Field
2015	*	*
2016	*	*

**Institutional Employment** 

Calendar Year	Graduates Employed in the Field who are Employed by the Institution, an Employer Owned by the Institution, or an Employer who Shares Ownership with the Institution.	Total Graduates Employed in the Field
2015	*	*
2016	*	*

Student's Initials	Date:	
--------------------	-------	--

Initial only after you have had sufficient time to read and understand the information.

This program may result in freelance or self-employment.

Published: November 8, 2017

Page 2 of 7



79 New Montgomery St, San Francisco, CA 94105 (800) 544-2787 | www.academyart.edu

- The work available to graduates of this program is usually for freelance or self-employment.
- This type of work may not be consistent.
- The period of employment can range from one day to weeks to several months.
- Hours worked in a day or week may be more or less than the traditional 8 hour work day or 40 hour work week.
- You can expect to spend unpaid time expanding your networks, advertising, promoting your services, or honing your skills.
- Once graduates begin to work freelance or are self-employed, they will be asked to provide documentation that they are employed as such so that they may be counted as placed for our job placement records.
- Students initialing this disclosure understand that either a majority or all of this school's graduates are employed in this manner and understand what comprises this work style.

Student's Initials: Date: Date: Only initial after you have had sufficient time to read and understand the information.
License Examination Passage Rates (includes data for the two calendar years prior to reporting)  Not Applicable
Student's Initials: Date: Initial only after you have had sufficient time to read and understand the information.
Salary and Wage Information (includes data for the two calendar years prior to reporting)

Because of the change in the Bureau's reporting regulations, which became effective on July 14, 2016, this institution was not required to collect the data for a full year of 2016 and prior graduates.

Annual salary and wages reported for graduates employed in the field.

Calendar Year	Graduates Available for Employment	Graduates Employed in Field	-	\$35,001 - \$40.000	-	. ,	No Salary Information Reported
20XX	*	*	*	*	*	*	*
20XY	*	*	*	*	*	*	*

A list of sources used to substantiate salary disclosures is available from the school. Please email SPFSdatarequest@academyart.edu to request a list of sources.

Student's Initials	: Date:	
Initial only after	ou have had sufficient	time to read and understand the information.

Published: November 8, 2017

Page 3 of 7



79 New Montgomery St, San Francisco, CA 94105 (800) 544-2787 | www.academyart.edu

\_\_\_\_\_\_

	Cost (	of Education	al Program
--	--------	--------------	------------

	for students completing on-time urred if the program is not comp				
Student's Initials: Initial only after you have ha	Date:ad sufficient time to read and u	understand the information.			
Federal Student Loan Debt					
Most recent three year cohort default rate, as reported by the United State Department of Education.1	The percentage of enrolled students in 2016 receiving federal student loans, in the program.	The average amount of federal student loan debt of 2016 graduates who took out federal student loans at this institution, in the program.	The percentage of graduates in 2016 with federal student loans as calculated by the institution.		
5%	29%	\$8,591	41%		
This fact sheet is filed with the relating to completion rates, p information as calculated purs	e Bureau for Private Postsecond placement rates, starting salaries suant to state law.	lary Education. Regardless of an s, or license exam passage rates,	this fact sheet contains the		
be directed to the Bureau for	Private Postsecondary Educati	at have not been satisfactorily ans ion at 2535 Capitol Oaks Drive, 5 0-7589 or by fax (916) 263-1897.	Suite 400, Sacramento, CA		
Student Name - Print					
Student Signature		Date			
School Official		Date			

Published: November 8, 2017

Page 4 of 7



79 New Montgomery St, San Francisco, CA 94105 (800) 544-2787 | www.academyart.edu

\* = This program was approved by the Bureau on 1/20/2016. As of 12/1/2019, two full years of data for this program will be available.

#### **Definitions**

- "Number of Students Who Began the Program" means the number of students who began a program who were scheduled to complete the program within 100% of the published program length within the reporting calendar year and excludes all students who cancelled during the cancellation period.
- "Students Available for Graduation" is the number of students who began the program minus the number of students who have died, been incarcerated, or been called to active military duty.
- "Number of On-time Graduates" is the number of students who completed the program within 100% of the published program length within the reporting calendar year.
- "On-time Completion Rate" is the number of on-time graduates divided by the number of students available for graduation.
- "150% Graduates" is the number of students who completed the program within 150% of the program length (includes on-time graduates).
- "150% Completion Rate" is the number of students who completed the program in the reported calendar year within 150% of the published program length, including on-time graduates, divided by the number of students available for graduation.
- "Graduates Available for Employment" means the number of graduates minus the number of graduates unavailable for employment.
- "Graduates Unavailable for Employment" means the graduates who, after graduation, die, become incarcerated, are
  called to active military duty, are international students that leave the United States or do not have a visa allowing
  employment in the United States, or are continuing their education in an accredited or bureau-approved
  postsecondary institution.
- "Graduates Employed in the Field" means graduates who beginning within six months after a student completes the
  applicable educational program are gainfully employed, whose employment has been reported, and for whom the
  institution has documented verification of employment. For occupations for which the state requires passing an
  examination, the six months period begins after the announcement of the examination results for the first examination
  available after a student completes an applicable educational program.
- "Placement Rate Employed in the Field" is calculated by dividing the number of graduates gainfully employed in the field by the number of graduates available for employment.
- "Number of Graduates Taking Exam" is the number of graduates who took the first available exam in the reported calendar year.
- "First Available Exam Date" is the date for the first available exam after a student completed a program.

Published: November 8, 2017

Page 5 of 7



79 New Montgomery St, San Francisco, CA 94105 (800) 544-2787 | www.academyart.edu

- "Passage Rate" is calculated by dividing the number of graduates who passed the exam by the number of graduates who took the reported licensing exam.
- "Number Who Passed First Available Exam" is the number of graduates who took and passed the first available licensing exam after completing the program.
- "Salary" is as reported by graduate or graduate's employer.
- "No Salary Information Reported" is the number of graduates for whom, after making reasonable attempts, the school was not able to obtain salary information.

Published: November 8, 2017

Page 6 of 7



79 New Montgomery St, San Francisco, CA 94105 (800) 544-2787 | www.academyart.edu

#### STUDENT'S RIGHT TO CANCEL

1.	You have the right to cancel your agreement for a program of instruction, without any tuition charges, through the seventh
	calendar day based on the start date of the program. After the end of the cancellation period, you also have the right to
	stop attending at any time; and you have the right to receive a pro rata refund if you have completed 60 percent or less
	of the scheduled weeks in the current payment period in your program through the last day of attendance.

Cancellation of this agreement can occur through:	
	Date

- 2. Cancellation may occur when the student provides a written notice of cancellation at the following address: 79 New Montgomery St, San Francisco, CA 94105. This can be done by mail or by hand delivery.
- 3. The written notice of cancellation, if sent by mail, is effective when deposited in the mail properly addressed with proper postage.
- 4. The written notice of cancellation need not take any particular form and, however expressed, it is effective if it shows that the student no longer wishes to be bound by the Enrollment Agreement.
- 5. If the Enrollment Agreement is cancelled the University will refund the student any money he/she paid, less an administrative fee (application, enrollment and registration fees) not to exceed \$250.00 and within 45 days after the notice of cancellation is received.
- 6. If the Enrollment Agreement is cancelled by the University, the University will refund the student any money he/she paid within 45 days after the notice of cancellation is received.

Published: November 8, 2017

Page 7 of 7



79 New Montgomery St, San Francisco, CA 94105 (800) 544-2787 | www.academyart.edu

\_\_\_\_\_

## SCHOOL PERFORMANCE FACT SHEET CALENDAR YEARS 2015 & 2016

Master of Arts in Advanced Architectural Design - 36-60 Credits

#### **On-Time Completion Rates (Graduation Rates)**

Includes data for the two calendar years prior to reporting.

Calendar Year	Number of Students Who Began the Program	Students Available for Graduation	Number of On- Time Graduates	On-Time Completion Rate
2015	*	*	*	*
2016	*	*	*	*

Student's	Initials	:: D	ate:		_			
Initial only	after y	ou have had	sufficient t	ime to read	and und	erstand the	e informa	ation

#### Job Placement Rates (includes data for the two calendar years prior to reporting)

Because of the change in the Bureau's reporting regulations, which became effective on July 14, 2016, this institution was not required to collect the data for a full year of 2016 and prior graduates.

Calendar Year	Number of Students	Number of Graduates	Graduates Available for	Graduates Employed in the	
	Who Began Program		Employment	Field	Field
2015	*	*	*	*	*
2016	*	*	*	*	*

You may obtain from the institution a list of the employment positions determined to be in the field for which a student received education and training. Please email SPFSdatarequest@academyart.edu to request a list of in field employment positions for a specific major.

Published: November 8, 2017

Page 1 of 7



79 New Montgomery St, San Francisco, CA 94105 (800) 544-2787 | www.academyart.edu

Gainfully Employed Categories (includes data for the two calendar years prior to reporting)

Because of the change in the Bureau's reporting regulations, which became effective on July 14, 2016, this institution was not required to collect the data for a full year of 2016 and prior graduates.

Part-Time vs. Full-Time Employment

- are rime verrain rime Employment					
Calendar Year	Graduate Employed in the Field 20-29 Hours Per Week	Graduates Employed in the Field at Least 30 Hours Per Week	Total Graduates Employed in the Field		
2015	*	*	*		
2016	*	*	*		

Single Position vs. Concurrent Aggregated Position

onigio i dollioni voi dolloni i taggi ogaloa i dollioni						
Calendar Year	Graduates Employed in the Field in a Single Position	Graduates Employed in the Field in Concurrent Aggregated Positions	Total Graduates Employed in the Field			
2015	*	*	*			
2016	*	*	*			

**Self-Employed / Freelance Positions** 

Calendar Year	Graduates Employed who are Self- Employed or Working Freelance	Total Graduates Employed in the Field
2015	*	*
2016	*	*

**Institutional Employment** 

Calendar Year	Graduates Employed in the Field who are Employed by the Institution, an Employer Owned by the Institution, or an Employer who Shares Ownership with the Institution.	Total Graduates Employed in the Field
2015	*	*
2016	*	*

Initial only after you have had sufficient time to read and understand the information.

This program may result in freelance or self-employment.

Published: November 8, 2017

Page 2 of 7



79 New Montgomery St, San Francisco, CA 94105 (800) 544-2787 | www.academyart.edu

- The work available to graduates of this program is usually for freelance or self-employment.
- This type of work may not be consistent.
- The period of employment can range from one day to weeks to several months.
- Hours worked in a day or week may be more or less than the traditional 8 hour work day or 40 hour work week.
- You can expect to spend unpaid time expanding your networks, advertising, promoting your services, or honing your skills.
- Once graduates begin to work freelance or are self-employed, they will be asked to provide documentation that they are employed as such so that they may be counted as placed for our job placement records.
- Students initialing this disclosure understand that either a majority or all of this school's graduates are employed in this manner and understand what comprises this work style.

Student's Initials: Date: Only initial after you have had sufficient time to read and understand the information.
License Examination Passage Rates (includes data for the two calendar years prior to reporting)  Not Applicable
Student's Initials: Date:
Initial only after you have had sufficient time to read and understand the information.  Salary and Wage Information (includes data for the two calendar years prior to reporting)

Because of the change in the Bureau's reporting regulations, which became effective on July 14, 2016, this institution was not required to collect the data for a full year of 2016 and prior graduates.

Annual salary and wages reported for graduates employed in the field.

Calendar Year	Graduates Available for Employment	Graduates Employed in Field	-	\$35,001 - \$40.000	-	. ,	No Salary Information Reported
20XX	*	*	*	*	*	*	*
20XY	*	*	*	*	*	*	*

A list of sources used to substantiate salary disclosures is available from the school. Please email SPFSdatarequest@academyart.edu to request a list of sources.

Student's Initials	:: Date:	
Initial only after y	ou have had sufficient tir	ne to read and understand the information.

Published: November 8, 2017

Page 3 of 7



79 New Montgomery St, San Francisco, CA 94105 (800) 544-2787 | www.academyart.edu

### **Cost of Educational Program**

	for students completing on-time curred if the program is not comp					
Student's Initials: Date: Initial only after you have had sufficient time to read and understand the information.						
Federal Student Loan Debt						
Most recent three year cohort default rate, as reported by the United State Department of Education.1	The percentage of enrolled students in 2016 receiving federal student loans, in the program.	The average amount of federal student loan debt of 2016 graduates who took out federal student loans at this institution, in the program.	The percentage of graduates in 2016 with federal student loans as calculated by the institution.			
5%	0%	\$0	41%			
Student's Initials: Date: Initial only after you have had sufficient time to read and understand the information.  This fact sheet is filed with the Bureau for Private Postsecondary Education. Regardless of any information you may have relating to completion rates, placement rates, starting salaries, or license exam passage rates, this fact sheet contains the information as calculated pursuant to state law.						
Any questions a student may have regarding this fact sheet that have not been satisfactorily answered by the institution may be directed to the Bureau for Private Postsecondary Education at 2535 Capitol Oaks Drive, Suite 400, Sacramento, CA 95833, www.bppe.ca.gov, toll-free telephone number (888) 370-7589 or by fax (916) 263-1897.						
Student Name - Print						
Student Signature		Date				
School Official		Date				

Published: November 8, 2017

Page 4 of 7



79 New Montgomery St, San Francisco, CA 94105 (800) 544-2787 | www.academyart.edu

\* = This program was approved by the Bureau on 1/20/2016. As of 12/1/2019, two full years of data for this program will be available.

#### **Definitions**

- "Number of Students Who Began the Program" means the number of students who began a program who were scheduled to complete the program within 100% of the published program length within the reporting calendar year and excludes all students who cancelled during the cancellation period.
- "Students Available for Graduation" is the number of students who began the program minus the number of students who have died, been incarcerated, or been called to active military duty.
- "Number of On-time Graduates" is the number of students who completed the program within 100% of the published program length within the reporting calendar year.
- "On-time Completion Rate" is the number of on-time graduates divided by the number of students available for graduation.
- "150% Graduates" is the number of students who completed the program within 150% of the program length (includes on-time graduates).
- "150% Completion Rate" is the number of students who completed the program in the reported calendar year within 150% of the published program length, including on-time graduates, divided by the number of students available for graduation.
- "Graduates Available for Employment" means the number of graduates minus the number of graduates unavailable for employment.
- "Graduates Unavailable for Employment" means the graduates who, after graduation, die, become incarcerated, are
  called to active military duty, are international students that leave the United States or do not have a visa allowing
  employment in the United States, or are continuing their education in an accredited or bureau-approved
  postsecondary institution.
- "Graduates Employed in the Field" means graduates who beginning within six months after a student completes the
  applicable educational program are gainfully employed, whose employment has been reported, and for whom the
  institution has documented verification of employment. For occupations for which the state requires passing an
  examination, the six months period begins after the announcement of the examination results for the first examination
  available after a student completes an applicable educational program.
- "Placement Rate Employed in the Field" is calculated by dividing the number of graduates gainfully employed in the field by the number of graduates available for employment.
- "Number of Graduates Taking Exam" is the number of graduates who took the first available exam in the reported calendar year.
- "First Available Exam Date" is the date for the first available exam after a student completed a program.

Published: November 8, 2017

Page 5 of 7



79 New Montgomery St, San Francisco, CA 94105 (800) 544-2787 | www.academyart.edu

- "Passage Rate" is calculated by dividing the number of graduates who passed the exam by the number of graduates who took the reported licensing exam.
- "Number Who Passed First Available Exam" is the number of graduates who took and passed the first available licensing exam after completing the program.
- "Salary" is as reported by graduate or graduate's employer.
- "No Salary Information Reported" is the number of graduates for whom, after making reasonable attempts, the school was not able to obtain salary information.

Published: November 8, 2017

Page 6 of 7



79 New Montgomery St, San Francisco, CA 94105 (800) 544-2787 | www.academyart.edu

#### STUDENT'S RIGHT TO CANCEL

1.	You have the right to cancel your agreement for a program of instruction, without any tuition charges, through the seventh calendar day based on the start date of the program. After the end of the cancellation period, you also have the right to stop attending at any time; and you have the right to receive a pro rata refund if you have completed 60 percent or less of the schoduled works in the current payment period in your program through the last day of attendance.
	of the scheduled weeks in the current payment period in your program through the last day of attendance.

Cancellation of this agreement can occur through:		
	Date	

- 2. Cancellation may occur when the student provides a written notice of cancellation at the following address: 79 New Montgomery St, San Francisco, CA 94105. This can be done by mail or by hand delivery.
- 3. The written notice of cancellation, if sent by mail, is effective when deposited in the mail properly addressed with proper postage.
- 4. The written notice of cancellation need not take any particular form and, however expressed, it is effective if it shows that the student no longer wishes to be bound by the Enrollment Agreement.
- 5. If the Enrollment Agreement is cancelled the University will refund the student any money he/she paid, less an administrative fee (application, enrollment and registration fees) not to exceed \$250.00 and within 45 days after the notice of cancellation is received.
- 6. If the Enrollment Agreement is cancelled by the University, the University will refund the student any money he/she paid within 45 days after the notice of cancellation is received.

Published: November 8, 2017

Page 7 of 7



79 New Montgomery St, San Francisco, CA 94105 (800) 544-2787 | www.academyart.edu

## SCHOOL PERFORMANCE FACT SHEET CALENDAR YEARS 2015 & 2016

Master of Arts in Advertising & Branded Media Technology - 36 Credits

#### **On-Time Completion Rates (Graduation Rates)**

Includes data for the two calendar years prior to reporting.

Calendar Year	Number of Students Who Began the Program	Students Available for Graduation	Number of On- Time Graduates	On-Time Completion Rate
2015	*	*	*	*
2016	*	*	*	*

Student's	Initials	: Date:			
Initial only	after y	ou have had suff	cient time to read a	and understand	the information

### Job Placement Rates (includes data for the two calendar years prior to reporting)

Because of the change in the Bureau's reporting regulations, which became effective on July 14, 2016, this institution was not required to collect the data for a full year of 2016 and prior graduates.

Calendar Year	Number of Students Who Began Program	Number of Graduates	Graduates Available for Employment	Graduates Employed in the Field	Placement Rate % Employed in the Field
2015	*	*	*	*	*
2016	*	*	*	*	*

You may obtain from the institution a list of the employment positions determined to be in the field for which a student received education and training. Please email SPFSdatarequest@academyart.edu to request a list of in field employment positions for a specific major.

Published: November 8, 2017

Page 1 of 7



79 New Montgomery St, San Francisco, CA 94105 (800) 544-2787 | www.academyart.edu

Gainfully Employed Categories (includes data for the two calendar years prior to reporting)

Because of the change in the Bureau's reporting regulations, which became effective on July 14, 2016, this institution was not required to collect the data for a full year of 2016 and prior graduates.

Part-Time vs. Full-Time Employment

	- are rime very an rime zimple yment						
Calendar Year	Graduate Employed in the Field 20-29 Hours Per Week	Graduates Employed in the Field at Least 30 Hours Per Week	Total Graduates Employed in the Field				
2015	*	*	*				
2016	*	*	*				

Single Position vs. Concurrent Aggregated Position

	omgio i comon to	r oonicarront riggrogatear co	10011
Calendar Year	Graduates Employed in the Field in a Single Position	Graduates Employed in the Field in Concurrent Aggregated Positions	Total Graduates Employed in the Field
2015	*	*	*
2016	*	*	*

**Self-Employed / Freelance Positions** 

Calendar Year	Graduates Employed who are Self- Employed or Working Freelance	Total Graduates Employed in the Field
2015	*	*
2016	*	*

**Institutional Employment** 

Calendar Year	Graduates Employed in the Field who are Employed by the Institution, an Employer Owned by the Institution, or an Employer who Shares Ownership with the Institution.	Total Graduates Employed in the Field
2015	*	*
2016	*	*

Initial only after you have had sufficient time to read and understand the information.

This program may result in freelance or self-employment.

Published: November 8, 2017

Page 2 of 7



79 New Montgomery St, San Francisco, CA 94105 (800) 544-2787 | www.academyart.edu

- The work available to graduates of this program is usually for freelance or self-employment.
- This type of work may not be consistent.
- The period of employment can range from one day to weeks to several months.
- Hours worked in a day or week may be more or less than the traditional 8 hour work day or 40 hour work week.
- You can expect to spend unpaid time expanding your networks, advertising, promoting your services, or honing your skills.
- Once graduates begin to work freelance or are self-employed, they will be asked to provide documentation that they are employed as such so that they may be counted as placed for our job placement records.
- Students initialing this disclosure understand that either a majority or all of this school's graduates are employed in this manner and understand what comprises this work style.

Student's Initials: Date: Date: Only initial after you have had sufficient time to read and understand the information.
License Examination Passage Rates (includes data for the two calendar years prior to reporting)  Not Applicable
Student's Initials: Date: Initial only after you have had sufficient time to read and understand the information.
Salary and Wage Information (includes data for the two calendar years prior to reporting)

Because of the change in the Bureau's reporting regulations, which became effective on July 14, 2016, this institution was not required to collect the data for a full year of 2016 and prior graduates.

Annual salary and wages reported for graduates employed in the field.

Calendar Year	Graduates Available for Employment	Graduates Employed in Field	-	\$35,001 - \$40.000	-	. ,	No Salary Information Reported
20XX	*	*	*	*	*	*	*
20XY	*	*	*	*	*	*	*

A list of sources used to substantiate salary disclosures is available from the school. Please email SPFSdatarequest@academyart.edu to request a list of sources.

Student's Initials	: Date:	
Initial only after	ou have had sufficient	time to read and understand the information.

Published: November 8, 2017

Page 3 of 7



79 New Montgomery St, San Francisco, CA 94105 (800) 544-2787 | www.academyart.edu

\_\_\_\_\_\_

### **Cost of Educational Program**

Student's Initials:	Date:						
Initial only after you have ha	ad sufficient time to read and u	understand the information.					
Federal Student Loan Debt							
Most recent three year cohort default rate, as reported by the United State Department of Education.1	The percentage of enrolled students in 2016 receiving federal student loans, in the program.	The average amount of federal student loan debt of 2016 graduates who took out federal student loans at this institution, in the program.	The percentage of graduates in 2016 with federal student loans as calculated by the institution.				
5%	13%	\$0	41%				
This fact sheet is filed with the	ad sufficient time to read and use Bureau for Private Postsecond blacement rates, starting salaries	understand the information.  ary Education. Regardless of an s, or license exam passage rates,					
be directed to the Bureau for	Private Postsecondary Educat	at have not been satisfactorily ans ion at 2535 Capitol Oaks Drive, 3 0-7589 or by fax (916) 263-1897.	Suite 400, Sacramento, CA				
Student Name - Print							
Student Signature	Student Signature Date						
School Official		Date					

Published: November 8, 2017

Page 4 of 7



79 New Montgomery St, San Francisco, CA 94105 (800) 544-2787 | www.academyart.edu

\* = This program is new. Therefore, the number of students who graduate, the number of students who are placed, or the starting salary you can earn after finishing the educational program are unknown at this time. Information regarding general salary and placement statistics may be available from government sources or from the institution, but is not equivalent to actual performance data. This program was approved by the Bureau on 7/26/2016. As of 12/1/2019, two full years of data for this program will be available.

#### **Definitions**

- "Number of Students Who Began the Program" means the number of students who began a program who were scheduled to complete the program within 100% of the published program length within the reporting calendar year and excludes all students who cancelled during the cancellation period.
- "Students Available for Graduation" is the number of students who began the program minus the number of students who have died, been incarcerated, or been called to active military duty.
- "Number of On-time Graduates" is the number of students who completed the program within 100% of the published program length within the reporting calendar year.
- "On-time Completion Rate" is the number of on-time graduates divided by the number of students available for graduation.
- "150% Graduates" is the number of students who completed the program within 150% of the program length (includes on-time graduates).
- "150% Completion Rate" is the number of students who completed the program in the reported calendar year within 150% of the published program length, including on-time graduates, divided by the number of students available for graduation.
- "Graduates Available for Employment" means the number of graduates minus the number of graduates unavailable for employment.
- "Graduates Unavailable for Employment" means the graduates who, after graduation, die, become incarcerated, are
  called to active military duty, are international students that leave the United States or do not have a visa allowing
  employment in the United States, or are continuing their education in an accredited or bureau-approved
  postsecondary institution.
- "Graduates Employed in the Field" means graduates who beginning within six months after a student completes the
  applicable educational program are gainfully employed, whose employment has been reported, and for whom the
  institution has documented verification of employment. For occupations for which the state requires passing an
  examination, the six months period begins after the announcement of the examination results for the first examination
  available after a student completes an applicable educational program.
- "Placement Rate Employed in the Field" is calculated by dividing the number of graduates gainfully employed in the field by the number of graduates available for employment.
- "Number of Graduates Taking Exam" is the number of graduates who took the first available exam in the reported calendar year.
- "First Available Exam Date" is the date for the first available exam after a student completed a program.

Published: November 8, 2017

Page 5 of 7



79 New Montgomery St, San Francisco, CA 94105 (800) 544-2787 | www.academyart.edu

- "Passage Rate" is calculated by dividing the number of graduates who passed the exam by the number of graduates who took the reported licensing exam.
- "Number Who Passed First Available Exam" is the number of graduates who took and passed the first available licensing exam after completing the program.
- "Salary" is as reported by graduate or graduate's employer.
- "No Salary Information Reported" is the number of graduates for whom, after making reasonable attempts, the school was not able to obtain salary information.

Published: November 8, 2017

Page 6 of 7



79 New Montgomery St, San Francisco, CA 94105 (800) 544-2787 | www.academyart.edu

#### STUDENT'S RIGHT TO CANCEL

1.	You have the right to cancel your agreement for a program of instruction, without any tuition charges, through the seventh
	calendar day based on the start date of the program. After the end of the cancellation period, you also have the right to
	stop attending at any time; and you have the right to receive a pro rata refund if you have completed 60 percent or less
	of the scheduled weeks in the current payment period in your program through the last day of attendance.

Cancellation of this agreement can occur through:	
	Date

- 2. Cancellation may occur when the student provides a written notice of cancellation at the following address: 79 New Montgomery St, San Francisco, CA 94105. This can be done by mail or by hand delivery.
- 3. The written notice of cancellation, if sent by mail, is effective when deposited in the mail properly addressed with proper postage.
- 4. The written notice of cancellation need not take any particular form and, however expressed, it is effective if it shows that the student no longer wishes to be bound by the Enrollment Agreement.
- 5. If the Enrollment Agreement is cancelled the University will refund the student any money he/she paid, less an administrative fee (application, enrollment and registration fees) not to exceed \$250.00 and within 45 days after the notice of cancellation is received.
- 6. If the Enrollment Agreement is cancelled by the University, the University will refund the student any money he/she paid within 45 days after the notice of cancellation is received.

Published: November 8, 2017

Page 7 of 7



79 New Montgomery St, San Francisco, CA 94105 (800) 544-2787 | www.academyart.edu

\_\_\_\_\_\_

## SCHOOL PERFORMANCE FACT SHEET CALENDAR YEARS 2015 & 2016

Master of Arts in Animation & Visual Effects - 36 Credits

#### On-Time Completion Rates (Graduation Rates)

Includes data for the two calendar years prior to reporting.

Calendar Year	Number of Students Who Began the Program	Students Available for Graduation	Number of On- Time Graduates	On-Time Completion Rate
2015	*	*	*	*
2016	*	*	*	*

Student's	Initials	s: Date:			
Initial only	after y	ou have had suffici	ent time to read	and understand	the information

#### Job Placement Rates (includes data for the two calendar years prior to reporting)

Because of the change in the Bureau's reporting regulations, which became effective on July 14, 2016, this institution was not required to collect the data for a full year of 2016 and prior graduates.

Calendar Year	Number of Students Who Began Program	Number of Graduates	Graduates Available for Employment	Graduates Employed in the Field	Placement Rate % Employed in the Field
2015	*	*	*	*	*
2016	*	*	*	*	*

You may obtain from the institution a list of the employment positions determined to be in the field for which a student received education and training. Please email SPFSdatarequest@academyart.edu to request a list of in field employment positions for a specific major.

Published: November 8, 2017

Page 1 of 7



79 New Montgomery St, San Francisco, CA 94105 (800) 544-2787 | www.academyart.edu

Gainfully Employed Categories (includes data for the two calendar years prior to reporting)

Because of the change in the Bureau's reporting regulations, which became effective on July 14, 2016, this institution was not required to collect the data for a full year of 2016 and prior graduates.

Part-Time vs. Full-Time Employment

- die inite veri die inite zingte ynterie					
Calendar Year	Graduate Employed in the Field 20-29 Hours Per Week	Graduates Employed in the Field at Least 30 Hours Per Week	Total Graduates Employed in the Field		
2015	*	*	*		
2016	*	*	*		

Single Position vs. Concurrent Aggregated Position

enigio i conton ver concurrent riggi eguteu i conton					
Calendar Year	Graduates Employed in the Field in a Single Position	Graduates Employed in the Field in Concurrent Aggregated Positions	Total Graduates Employed in the Field		
2015	*	*	*		
2016	*	*	*		

**Self-Employed / Freelance Positions** 

Calendar Year	Graduates Employed who are Self- Employed or Working Freelance	Total Graduates Employed in the Field	
2015	*	*	
2016	*	*	

**Institutional Employment** 

Calendar Year	Graduates Employed in the Field who are Employed by the Institution, an Employer Owned by the Institution, or an Employer who Shares Ownership with the Institution.	Total Graduates Employed in the Field
2015	*	*
2016	*	*

Initial only after you have had sufficient time to read and understand the information.

This program may result in freelance or self-employment.

Published: November 8, 2017

Page 2 of 7



79 New Montgomery St, San Francisco, CA 94105 (800) 544-2787 | www.academyart.edu

- The work available to graduates of this program is usually for freelance or self-employment.
- This type of work may not be consistent.
- The period of employment can range from one day to weeks to several months.
- Hours worked in a day or week may be more or less than the traditional 8 hour work day or 40 hour work week.
- You can expect to spend unpaid time expanding your networks, advertising, promoting your services, or honing your skills.
- Once graduates begin to work freelance or are self-employed, they will be asked to provide documentation that they are employed as such so that they may be counted as placed for our job placement records.
- Students initialing this disclosure understand that either a majority or all of this school's graduates are employed in this manner and understand what comprises this work style.

Student's Initials: Date: Only initial after you have had sufficient time to read and understand the information.				
License Examination Passage Rates (includes data for the two calendar years prior to reporting)  Not Applicable				
Student's Initials: Date:				
Initial only after you have had sufficient time to read and understand the information.  Salary and Wage Information (includes data for the two calendar years prior to reporting)				

Because of the change in the Bureau's reporting regulations, which became effective on July 14, 2016, this institution was not required to collect the data for a full year of 2016 and prior graduates.

Annual salary and wages reported for graduates employed in the field.

Calendar Year	Graduates Available for Employment	Graduates Employed in Field	-	\$35,001 - \$40.000	-	. ,	No Salary Information Reported
20XX	*	*	*	*	*	*	*
20XY	*	*	*	*	*	*	*

A list of sources used to substantiate salary disclosures is available from the school. Please email SPFSdatarequest@academyart.edu to request a list of sources.

Student's Initials	s: Date:	
Initial only after y	you have had sufficient tim	e to read and understand the information.

Published: November 8, 2017

Page 3 of 7



79 New Montgomery St, San Francisco, CA 94105 (800) 544-2787 | www.academyart.edu

\_\_\_\_\_\_

### **Cost of Educational Program**

	Date:ad sufficient time to read and u	understand the information.			
	<u>Federal Stude</u>				
Most recent three year cohort default rate, as reported by the United State Department of Department of The percentage of enrolled students in 2016 receiving federal took out federal student loans at this institution, in The percentage of federal student loan debt of 2016 graduates who took out federal student loans as calculable to the color of the percentage of federal student loan debt of 2016 graduates who took out federal student loans as calculable to the color of 2016 graduates who took out federal student loans as calculable to the color of 2016 graduates in 2016 graduates who took out federal student loans as calculable to 2016 graduates in 2016 graduates who took out federal student loans as calculable to 2016 graduates who took out federal student loans at this institution, in 2016 graduates who took out federal student loans at this institution, in 2016 graduates who took out federal student loans at this institution.					
Education. <sup>1</sup> 5%	36%	the program. \$6,491	41%		
Student's Initials: Date: Initial only after you have had sufficient time to read and understand the information.  This fact sheet is filed with the Bureau for Private Postsecondary Education. Regardless of any information you may have relating to completion rates, placement rates, starting salaries, or license exam passage rates, this fact sheet contains the information as calculated pursuant to state law.					
Any questions a student may have regarding this fact sheet that have not been satisfactorily answered by the institution may be directed to the Bureau for Private Postsecondary Education at 2535 Capitol Oaks Drive, Suite 400, Sacramento, CA 95833, www.bppe.ca.gov, toll-free telephone number (888) 370-7589 or by fax (916) 263-1897.					
Student Name - Print					
Student Signature		Date			
School Official		Date			

Published: November 8, 2017

Page 4 of 7



79 New Montgomery St, San Francisco, CA 94105 (800) 544-2787 | www.academyart.edu

\* = This program is new. Therefore, the number of students who graduate, the number of students who are placed, or the starting salary you can earn after finishing the educational program are unknown at this time. Information regarding general salary and placement statistics may be available from government sources or from the institution, but is not equivalent to actual performance data. This program was approved by the Bureau on 7/26/2016. As of 12/1/2019, two full years of data for this program will be available.

#### **Definitions**

- "Number of Students Who Began the Program" means the number of students who began a program who were scheduled to complete the program within 100% of the published program length within the reporting calendar year and excludes all students who cancelled during the cancellation period.
- "Students Available for Graduation" is the number of students who began the program minus the number of students who have died, been incarcerated, or been called to active military duty.
- "Number of On-time Graduates" is the number of students who completed the program within 100% of the published program length within the reporting calendar year.
- "On-time Completion Rate" is the number of on-time graduates divided by the number of students available for graduation.
- "150% Graduates" is the number of students who completed the program within 150% of the program length (includes on-time graduates).
- "150% Completion Rate" is the number of students who completed the program in the reported calendar year within 150% of the published program length, including on-time graduates, divided by the number of students available for graduation.
- "Graduates Available for Employment" means the number of graduates minus the number of graduates unavailable for employment.
- "Graduates Unavailable for Employment" means the graduates who, after graduation, die, become incarcerated, are
  called to active military duty, are international students that leave the United States or do not have a visa allowing
  employment in the United States, or are continuing their education in an accredited or bureau-approved
  postsecondary institution.
- "Graduates Employed in the Field" means graduates who beginning within six months after a student completes the
  applicable educational program are gainfully employed, whose employment has been reported, and for whom the
  institution has documented verification of employment. For occupations for which the state requires passing an
  examination, the six months period begins after the announcement of the examination results for the first examination
  available after a student completes an applicable educational program.
- "Placement Rate Employed in the Field" is calculated by dividing the number of graduates gainfully employed in the field by the number of graduates available for employment.
- "Number of Graduates Taking Exam" is the number of graduates who took the first available exam in the reported calendar year.
- "First Available Exam Date" is the date for the first available exam after a student completed a program.

Published: November 8, 2017

Page 5 of 7



79 New Montgomery St, San Francisco, CA 94105 (800) 544-2787 | www.academyart.edu

- "Passage Rate" is calculated by dividing the number of graduates who passed the exam by the number of graduates who took the reported licensing exam.
- "Number Who Passed First Available Exam" is the number of graduates who took and passed the first available licensing exam after completing the program.
- "Salary" is as reported by graduate or graduate's employer.
- "No Salary Information Reported" is the number of graduates for whom, after making reasonable attempts, the school was not able to obtain salary information.

Published: November 8, 2017

Page 6 of 7



79 New Montgomery St, San Francisco, CA 94105 (800) 544-2787 | www.academyart.edu

#### STUDENT'S RIGHT TO CANCEL

1.	You have the right to cancel your agreement for a program of instruction, without any tuition charges, through the seventh
	calendar day based on the start date of the program. After the end of the cancellation period, you also have the right to
	stop attending at any time; and you have the right to receive a pro rata refund if you have completed 60 percent or less
	of the scheduled weeks in the current payment period in your program through the last day of attendance.

Cancellation of this agreement can occur through:	
	Date

- 2. Cancellation may occur when the student provides a written notice of cancellation at the following address: 79 New Montgomery St, San Francisco, CA 94105. This can be done by mail or by hand delivery.
- 3. The written notice of cancellation, if sent by mail, is effective when deposited in the mail properly addressed with proper postage.
- 4. The written notice of cancellation need not take any particular form and, however expressed, it is effective if it shows that the student no longer wishes to be bound by the Enrollment Agreement.
- 5. If the Enrollment Agreement is cancelled the University will refund the student any money he/she paid, less an administrative fee (application, enrollment and registration fees) not to exceed \$250.00 and within 45 days after the notice of cancellation is received.
- 6. If the Enrollment Agreement is cancelled by the University, the University will refund the student any money he/she paid within 45 days after the notice of cancellation is received.

Published: November 8, 2017

Page 7 of 7



79 New Montgomery St, San Francisco, CA 94105 (800) 544-2787 | www.academyart.edu

.....

# SCHOOL PERFORMANCE FACT SHEET CALENDAR YEARS 2015 & 2016

Master of Arts in Art Education - 36-63 Credits

#### On-Time Completion Rates (Graduation Rates)

Includes data for the two calendar years prior to reporting.

Calendar Year	Number of Students Who Began the Program	Students Available for Graduation	Number of On- Time Graduates	On-Time Completion Rate
2015	*	*	*	*
2016	*	*	*	*

Student's Initials	: Date:		
Initial only after y	ou have had sufficient t	time to read and understa	nd the information

# Job Placement Rates (includes data for the two calendar years prior to reporting)

Because of the change in the Bureau's reporting regulations, which became effective on July 14, 2016, this institution was not required to collect the data for a full year of 2016 and prior graduates.

Calendar Year	Number of Students	Number of Graduates	Graduates Available for	Graduates Employed in the	
	Who Began Program		Employment	Field	Field
2015	*	*	*	*	*
2016	*	*	*	*	*

You may obtain from the institution a list of the employment positions determined to be in the field for which a student received education and training. Please email SPFSdatarequest@academyart.edu to request a list of in field employment positions for a specific major.

Published: November 8, 2017

Page 1 of 7



79 New Montgomery St, San Francisco, CA 94105 (800) 544-2787 | www.academyart.edu

# Gainfully Employed Categories (includes data for the two calendar years prior to reporting)

Because of the change in the Bureau's reporting regulations, which became effective on July 14, 2016, this institution was not required to collect the data for a full year of 2016 and prior graduates.

Part-Time vs. Full-Time Employment

Calendar Year	Graduate Employed in the Field 20-29 Hours Per Week	Graduates Employed in the Field at Least 30 Hours Per Week	Total Graduates Employed in the Field
2015	*	*	*
2016	*	*	*

Single Position vs. Concurrent Aggregated Position

	Calendar Year	Graduates Employed in the Field in a Single Position	Graduates Employed in the Field in Concurrent Aggregated Positions	Total Graduates Employed in the Field
Ī	2015	*	*	*
ſ	2016	*	*	*

**Self-Employed / Freelance Positions** 

Calendar Year	Graduates Employed who are Self- Employed or Working Freelance	Total Graduates Employed in the Field
2015	*	*
2016	*	*

**Institutional Employment** 

Calendar Year	Graduates Employed in the Field who are Employed by the Institution, an Employer Owned by the Institution, or an Employer who Shares Ownership with the Institution.	Total Graduates Employed in the Field
2015	*	*
2016	*	*

Student's Initials:	Date:
---------------------	-------

Initial only after you have had sufficient time to read and understand the information.

This program may result in freelance or self-employment.

Published: November 8, 2017 Page 2 of 7



79 New Montgomery St, San Francisco, CA 94105 (800) 544-2787 | www.academyart.edu

- The work available to graduates of this program is usually for freelance or self-employment.
- This type of work may not be consistent.
- The period of employment can range from one day to weeks to several months.
- Hours worked in a day or week may be more or less than the traditional 8 hour work day or 40 hour work week.
- You can expect to spend unpaid time expanding your networks, advertising, promoting your services, or honing your skills.
- Once graduates begin to work freelance or are self-employed, they will be asked to provide documentation that they are employed as such so that they may be counted as placed for our job placement records.
- Students initialing this disclosure understand that either a majority or all of this school's graduates are employed in this manner and understand what comprises this work style.

Student's Initials: Date: Only initial after you have had sufficient time to read and understand the information.
License Examination Passage Rates (includes data for the two calendar years prior to reporting)  Not Applicable
Student's Initials: Date:
Initial only after you have had sufficient time to read and understand the information.  Salary and Wage Information (includes data for the two calendar years prior to reporting)

Because of the change in the Bureau's reporting regulations, which became effective on July 14, 2016, this institution was not required to collect the data for a full year of 2016 and prior graduates.

Annual salary and wages reported for graduates employed in the field.

Calendar Year	Graduates Available for Employment	Graduates Employed in Field	-	\$35,001 - \$40.000	-	. ,	No Salary Information Reported
20XX	*	*	*	*	*	*	*
20XY	*	*	*	*	*	*	*

A list of sources used to substantiate salary disclosures is available from the school. Please email SPFSdatarequest@academyart.edu to request a list of sources.

Student's Initials	:: Date:	
Initial only after y	ou have had sufficient tir	ne to read and understand the information.

Published: November 8, 2017

Page 3 of 7



79 New Montgomery St, San Francisco, CA 94105 (800) 544-2787 | www.academyart.edu

\_\_\_\_\_\_

# **Cost of Educational Program**

Total charges for the program for students completing on-time in 2016: \$69,353 Additional charges may be incurred if the program is not completed on-time.							
Student's Initials: Date: Initial only after you have had sufficient time to read and understand the information.							
	Federal Student Loan Debt						
Most recent three year cohort default rate, as reported by the United State Department of Education.1	The percentage of enrolled students in 2016 receiving federal student loans, in the program.	The average amount of federal student loan debt of 2016 graduates who took out federal student loans at this institution, in the program.	The percentage of graduates in 2016 with federal student loans as calculated by the institution.				
5%	42%	\$8,049	41%				
The percentage of students who defaulted on their federal student loans is called the Cohort Default Rate (CDR). It shows the percentage of this school's students who were more than 270 days (9 months) behind on their federal student loans within three years of when the first payment was due. This is the most recent CDR reported by the U.S. Department of Education.  Student's Initials: Date: Initial only after you have had sufficient time to read and understand the information.  This fact sheet is filed with the Bureau for Private Postsecondary Education. Regardless of any information you may have relating to completion rates, placement rates, starting salaries, or license exam passage rates, this fact sheet contains the information as calculated pursuant to state law.							
Any questions a student may have regarding this fact sheet that have not been satisfactorily answered by the institution may be directed to the Bureau for Private Postsecondary Education at 2535 Capitol Oaks Drive, Suite 400, Sacramento, CA 95833, www.bppe.ca.gov, toll-free telephone number (888) 370-7589 or by fax (916) 263-1897.							
Student Name - Print							
Student Signature		Date					
School Official		Date					

Published: November 8, 2017

Page 4 of 7



79 New Montgomery St, San Francisco, CA 94105 (800) 544-2787 | www.academyart.edu

\* = This program was approved by the Bureau on 1/20/2016. As of 12/1/2019, two full years of data for this program will be available.

# **Definitions**

- "Number of Students Who Began the Program" means the number of students who began a program who were scheduled to complete the program within 100% of the published program length within the reporting calendar year and excludes all students who cancelled during the cancellation period.
- "Students Available for Graduation" is the number of students who began the program minus the number of students who have died, been incarcerated, or been called to active military duty.
- "Number of On-time Graduates" is the number of students who completed the program within 100% of the published program length within the reporting calendar year.
- "On-time Completion Rate" is the number of on-time graduates divided by the number of students available for graduation.
- "150% Graduates" is the number of students who completed the program within 150% of the program length (includes on-time graduates).
- "150% Completion Rate" is the number of students who completed the program in the reported calendar year within 150% of the published program length, including on-time graduates, divided by the number of students available for graduation.
- "Graduates Available for Employment" means the number of graduates minus the number of graduates unavailable for employment.
- "Graduates Unavailable for Employment" means the graduates who, after graduation, die, become incarcerated, are
  called to active military duty, are international students that leave the United States or do not have a visa allowing
  employment in the United States, or are continuing their education in an accredited or bureau-approved
  postsecondary institution.
- "Graduates Employed in the Field" means graduates who beginning within six months after a student completes the applicable educational program are gainfully employed, whose employment has been reported, and for whom the institution has documented verification of employment. For occupations for which the state requires passing an examination, the six months period begins after the announcement of the examination results for the first examination available after a student completes an applicable educational program.
- "Placement Rate Employed in the Field" is calculated by dividing the number of graduates gainfully employed in the field by the number of graduates available for employment.
- "Number of Graduates Taking Exam" is the number of graduates who took the first available exam in the reported calendar year.
- "First Available Exam Date" is the date for the first available exam after a student completed a program.

Published: November 8, 2017

Page 5 of 7



79 New Montgomery St, San Francisco, CA 94105 (800) 544-2787 | www.academyart.edu

- "Passage Rate" is calculated by dividing the number of graduates who passed the exam by the number of graduates who took the reported licensing exam.
- "Number Who Passed First Available Exam" is the number of graduates who took and passed the first available licensing exam after completing the program.
- "Salary" is as reported by graduate or graduate's employer.
- "No Salary Information Reported" is the number of graduates for whom, after making reasonable attempts, the school was not able to obtain salary information.

Published: November 8, 2017

Page 6 of 7



79 New Montgomery St, San Francisco, CA 94105 (800) 544-2787 | www.academyart.edu

### STUDENT'S RIGHT TO CANCEL

1.	You have the right to cancel your agreement for a program of instruction, without any tuition charges, through the seventh calendar day based on the start date of the program. After the end of the cancellation period, you also have the right to stop attending at any time; and you have the right to receive a pro rata refund if you have completed 60 percent or less of the schoduled works in the current payment period in your program through the last day of attendance.
	of the scheduled weeks in the current payment period in your program through the last day of attendance.

Cancellation of this agreement can occur through:		
	Date	

- 2. Cancellation may occur when the student provides a written notice of cancellation at the following address: 79 New Montgomery St, San Francisco, CA 94105. This can be done by mail or by hand delivery.
- 3. The written notice of cancellation, if sent by mail, is effective when deposited in the mail properly addressed with proper postage.
- 4. The written notice of cancellation need not take any particular form and, however expressed, it is effective if it shows that the student no longer wishes to be bound by the Enrollment Agreement.
- 5. If the Enrollment Agreement is cancelled the University will refund the student any money he/she paid, less an administrative fee (application, enrollment and registration fees) not to exceed \$250.00 and within 45 days after the notice of cancellation is received.
- 6. If the Enrollment Agreement is cancelled by the University, the University will refund the student any money he/she paid within 45 days after the notice of cancellation is received.

Published: November 8, 2017

Page 7 of 7



79 New Montgomery St, San Francisco, CA 94105 (800) 544-2787 | www.academyart.edu

-----

# SCHOOL PERFORMANCE FACT SHEET CALENDAR YEARS 2015 & 2016

Master of Arts in Art History - 36 Credits

## **On-Time Completion Rates (Graduation Rates)**

Includes data for the two calendar years prior to reporting.

Calendar Year	Number of Students Who Began the Program	Students Available for Graduation	Number of On- Time Graduates	On-Time Completion Rate
2015	*	*	*	*
2016	*	*	*	*

Student's	Initials	s: Date:			
Initial only	after y	ou have had suffici	ent time to read	and understand	the information

# Job Placement Rates (includes data for the two calendar years prior to reporting)

Because of the change in the Bureau's reporting regulations, which became effective on July 14, 2016, this institution was not required to collect the data for a full year of 2016 and prior graduates.

Calendar Year	Number of Students	Number of Graduates	Graduates Available for	Graduates Employed in the	
	Who Began Program		Employment	Field	Field
2015	*	*	*	*	*
2016	*	*	*	*	*

You may obtain from the institution a list of the employment positions determined to be in the field for which a student received education and training. Please email SPFSdatarequest@academyart.edu to request a list of in field employment positions for a specific major.

Published: November 8, 2017

Page 1 of 7



79 New Montgomery St, San Francisco, CA 94105 (800) 544-2787 | www.academyart.edu

Gainfully Employed Categories (includes data for the two calendar years prior to reporting)

Because of the change in the Bureau's reporting regulations, which became effective on July 14, 2016, this institution was not required to collect the data for a full year of 2016 and prior graduates.

Part-Time vs. Full-Time Employment

- art rand voir an rand zampiograment						
Calendar Year	Graduate Employed in the Field 20-29 Hours Per Week	Graduates Employed in the Field at Least 30 Hours Per Week	Total Graduates Employed in the Field			
2015	*	*	*			
2016	*	*	*			

Single Position vs. Concurrent Aggregated Position

Calendar Year	Graduates Employed in the Field in a Single Position	Graduates Employed in the Field in Concurrent Aggregated Positions	Total Graduates Employed in the Field
2015	*	*	*
2016	*	*	*

**Self-Employed / Freelance Positions** 

Calendar Year	Graduates Employed who are Self- Employed or Working Freelance	Total Graduates Employed in the Field
2015	*	*
2016	*	*

**Institutional Employment** 

Calendar Year	Graduates Employed in the Field who are Employed by the Institution, an Employer Owned by the Institution, or an Employer who Shares Ownership with the Institution.	Total Graduates Employed in the Field
2015	*	*
2016	*	*

Student's Initials	Date:	
--------------------	-------	--

Initial only after you have had sufficient time to read and understand the information.

This program may result in freelance or self-employment.

Published: November 8, 2017

Page 2 of 7



79 New Montgomery St, San Francisco, CA 94105 (800) 544-2787 | www.academyart.edu

- The work available to graduates of this program is usually for freelance or self-employment.
- This type of work may not be consistent.
- The period of employment can range from one day to weeks to several months.
- Hours worked in a day or week may be more or less than the traditional 8 hour work day or 40 hour work week.
- You can expect to spend unpaid time expanding your networks, advertising, promoting your services, or honing your skills.
- Once graduates begin to work freelance or are self-employed, they will be asked to provide documentation that they are employed as such so that they may be counted as placed for our job placement records.
- Students initialing this disclosure understand that either a majority or all of this school's graduates are employed in this manner and understand what comprises this work style.

Student's Initials: Date: Date: Only initial after you have had sufficient time to read and understand the information.
License Examination Passage Rates (includes data for the two calendar years prior to reporting)  Not Applicable
Student's Initials: Date: Initial only after you have had sufficient time to read and understand the information.
Salary and Wage Information (includes data for the two calendar years prior to reporting)

Because of the change in the Bureau's reporting regulations, which became effective on July 14, 2016, this institution was not required to collect the data for a full year of 2016 and prior graduates.

Annual salary and wages reported for graduates employed in the field.

Calendar Year	Graduates Available for Employment	Graduates Employed in Field	-	\$35,001 - \$40.000	-	. ,	No Salary Information Reported
20XX	*	*	*	*	*	*	*
20XY	*	*	*	*	*	*	*

A list of sources used to substantiate salary disclosures is available from the school. Please email SPFSdatarequest@academyart.edu to request a list of sources.

Student's Initials	: Date:	
Initial only after	ou have had sufficient	time to read and understand the information.

Published: November 8, 2017

Page 3 of 7



79 New Montgomery St, San Francisco, CA 94105 (800) 544-2787 | www.academyart.edu

\_\_\_\_\_\_

# **Cost of Educational Program**

	for students completing on-time curred if the program is not comp		
Student's Initials: Initial only after you have ha	Date:ad sufficient time to read and u	understand the information.	
	Federal Stude	nt Loan Debt	
Most recent three year cohort default rate, as reported by the United State Department of Education.1	The percentage of enrolled students in 2016 receiving federal student loans, in the program.	The average amount of federal student loan debt of 2016 graduates who took out federal student loans at this institution, in the program.	The percentage of graduates in 2016 with federal student loans as calculated by the institution.
5%	69%	\$7,568	41%
This fact sheet is filed with the relating to completion rates, p information as calculated purs	ad sufficient time to read and use Bureau for Private Postsecond placement rates, starting salaries suant to state law.	lary Education. Regardless of an s, or license exam passage rates,	this fact sheet contains the
be directed to the Bureau for	Private Postsecondary Educat	at have not been satisfactorily ans ion at 2535 Capitol Oaks Drive, 5 0-7589 or by fax (916) 263-1897.	Suite 400, Sacramento, CA
Student Name - Print			
Student Signature		Date	
School Official		Date	

Published: November 8, 2017

Page 4 of 7



79 New Montgomery St, San Francisco, CA 94105 (800) 544-2787 | www.academyart.edu

\* = This program was approved by the Bureau on 1/20/2016. As of 12/1/2019, two full years of data for this program will be available.

### **Definitions**

- "Number of Students Who Began the Program" means the number of students who began a program who were scheduled to complete the program within 100% of the published program length within the reporting calendar year and excludes all students who cancelled during the cancellation period.
- "Students Available for Graduation" is the number of students who began the program minus the number of students who have died, been incarcerated, or been called to active military duty.
- "Number of On-time Graduates" is the number of students who completed the program within 100% of the published program length within the reporting calendar year.
- "On-time Completion Rate" is the number of on-time graduates divided by the number of students available for graduation.
- "150% Graduates" is the number of students who completed the program within 150% of the program length (includes on-time graduates).
- "150% Completion Rate" is the number of students who completed the program in the reported calendar year within 150% of the published program length, including on-time graduates, divided by the number of students available for graduation.
- "Graduates Available for Employment" means the number of graduates minus the number of graduates unavailable for employment.
- "Graduates Unavailable for Employment" means the graduates who, after graduation, die, become incarcerated, are
  called to active military duty, are international students that leave the United States or do not have a visa allowing
  employment in the United States, or are continuing their education in an accredited or bureau-approved
  postsecondary institution.
- "Graduates Employed in the Field" means graduates who beginning within six months after a student completes the
  applicable educational program are gainfully employed, whose employment has been reported, and for whom the
  institution has documented verification of employment. For occupations for which the state requires passing an
  examination, the six months period begins after the announcement of the examination results for the first examination
  available after a student completes an applicable educational program.
- "Placement Rate Employed in the Field" is calculated by dividing the number of graduates gainfully employed in the field by the number of graduates available for employment.
- "Number of Graduates Taking Exam" is the number of graduates who took the first available exam in the reported calendar year.
- "First Available Exam Date" is the date for the first available exam after a student completed a program.

Published: November 8, 2017

Page 5 of 7



79 New Montgomery St, San Francisco, CA 94105 (800) 544-2787 | www.academyart.edu

- "Passage Rate" is calculated by dividing the number of graduates who passed the exam by the number of graduates who took the reported licensing exam.
- "Number Who Passed First Available Exam" is the number of graduates who took and passed the first available licensing exam after completing the program.
- "Salary" is as reported by graduate or graduate's employer.
- "No Salary Information Reported" is the number of graduates for whom, after making reasonable attempts, the school was not able to obtain salary information.

Published: November 8, 2017

Page 6 of 7



79 New Montgomery St, San Francisco, CA 94105 (800) 544-2787 | www.academyart.edu

### STUDENT'S RIGHT TO CANCEL

1.	You have the right to cancel your agreement for a program of instruction, without any tuition charges, through the seventh calendar day based on the start date of the program. After the end of the cancellation period, you also have the right to stop attending at any time; and you have the right to receive a pro rata refund if you have completed 60 percent or less of the schoduled works in the current payment period in your program through the last day of attendance.
	of the scheduled weeks in the current payment period in your program through the last day of attendance.

Cancellation of this agreement can occur through:		
	Date	

- 2. Cancellation may occur when the student provides a written notice of cancellation at the following address: 79 New Montgomery St, San Francisco, CA 94105. This can be done by mail or by hand delivery.
- 3. The written notice of cancellation, if sent by mail, is effective when deposited in the mail properly addressed with proper postage.
- 4. The written notice of cancellation need not take any particular form and, however expressed, it is effective if it shows that the student no longer wishes to be bound by the Enrollment Agreement.
- 5. If the Enrollment Agreement is cancelled the University will refund the student any money he/she paid, less an administrative fee (application, enrollment and registration fees) not to exceed \$250.00 and within 45 days after the notice of cancellation is received.
- 6. If the Enrollment Agreement is cancelled by the University, the University will refund the student any money he/she paid within 45 days after the notice of cancellation is received.

Published: November 8, 2017

Page 7 of 7



79 New Montgomery St, San Francisco, CA 94105 (800) 544-2787 | www.academyart.edu

# SCHOOL PERFORMANCE FACT SHEET CALENDAR YEARS 2015 & 2016

Master of Arts in Communications & Media Technologies - 36 Credits

# **On-Time Completion Rates (Graduation Rates)**

Includes data for the two calendar years prior to reporting.

Calendar Year	Number of Students Who Began the Program	Students Available for Graduation	Number of On- Time Graduates	On-Time Completion Rate
2015	*	*	*	*
2016	*	*	*	*

Student's I	nitials:	Date	·			
<b>Initial only</b>	after yo	ou have had su	ficient time to re	ead and under	stand the in	formation.

### Job Placement Rates (includes data for the two calendar years prior to reporting)

Because of the change in the Bureau's reporting regulations, which became effective on July 14, 2016, this institution was not required to collect the data for a full year of 2016 and prior graduates.

Calendar Year	Number of Students Who Began Program	Number of Graduates	Graduates Available for Employment	Graduates Employed in the Field	Placement Rate % Employed in the Field
2015	*	*	*	*	*
2016	*	*	*	*	*

You may obtain from the institution a list of the employment positions determined to be in the field for which a student received education and training. Please email SPFSdatarequest@academyart.edu to request a list of in field employment positions for a specific major.

Published: November 8, 2017

Page 1 of 7



79 New Montgomery St, San Francisco, CA 94105 (800) 544-2787 | www.academyart.edu

Gainfully Employed Categories (includes data for the two calendar years prior to reporting)

Because of the change in the Bureau's reporting regulations, which became effective on July 14, 2016, this institution was not required to collect the data for a full year of 2016 and prior graduates.

**Part-Time vs. Full-Time Employment** 

Calendar Year	Graduate Employed in the Field 20-29 Hours Per Week	Graduates Employed in the Field at Least 30 Hours Per Week	Total Graduates Employed in the Field
2015	*	*	*
2016	*	*	*

Single Position vs. Concurrent Aggregated Position

Calendar Year	Graduates Employed in the Field in a Single Position	Graduates Employed in the Field in Concurrent Aggregated Positions	Total Graduates Employed in the Field
2015	*	*	*
2016	*	*	*

**Self-Employed / Freelance Positions** 

Calendar Year	Graduates Employed who are Self- Employed or Working Freelance	Total Graduates Employed in the Field
2015	*	*
2016	*	*

**Institutional Employment** 

Calendar Year	Graduates Employed in the Field who are Employed by the Institution, an Employer Owned by the Institution, or an Employer who Shares Ownership with the Institution.	Total Graduates Employed in the Field
2015	*	*
2016	*	*

Student's Initials:	Date:	
---------------------	-------	--

Initial only after you have had sufficient time to read and understand the information.

This program may result in freelance or self-employment.

Published: November 8, 2017

Page 2 of 7



79 New Montgomery St, San Francisco, CA 94105 (800) 544-2787 | www.academyart.edu

- The work available to graduates of this program is usually for freelance or self-employment.
- This type of work may not be consistent.
- The period of employment can range from one day to weeks to several months.
- Hours worked in a day or week may be more or less than the traditional 8 hour work day or 40 hour work week.
- You can expect to spend unpaid time expanding your networks, advertising, promoting your services, or honing your skills.
- Once graduates begin to work freelance or are self-employed, they will be asked to provide documentation that they are employed as such so that they may be counted as placed for our job placement records.
- Students initialing this disclosure understand that either a majority or all of this school's graduates are employed in this manner and understand what comprises this work style.

Student's Initials: Date: Date: Only initial after you have had sufficient time to read and understand the information.
License Examination Passage Rates (includes data for the two calendar years prior to reporting)  Not Applicable
Student's Initials: Date: Initial only after you have had sufficient time to read and understand the information.
Salary and Wage Information (includes data for the two calendar years prior to reporting)

Because of the change in the Bureau's reporting regulations, which became effective on July 14, 2016, this institution was not required to collect the data for a full year of 2016 and prior graduates.

Annual salary and wages reported for graduates employed in the field.

Calendar Year	Graduates Available for Employment	Graduates Employed in Field	-	\$35,001 - \$40.000	-	. ,	No Salary Information Reported
20XX	*	*	*	*	*	*	*
20XY	*	*	*	*	*	*	*

A list of sources used to substantiate salary disclosures is available from the school. Please email SPFSdatarequest@academyart.edu to request a list of sources.

Student's Initials	: Date:	
Initial only after	ou have had sufficient	time to read and understand the information.

Published: November 8, 2017

Page 3 of 7



79 New Montgomery St, San Francisco, CA 94105 (800) 544-2787 | www.academyart.edu

\_\_\_\_\_\_

# Cost of Educational Program

	for students completing on-time urred if the program is not comp							
Student's Initials: Date: Initial only after you have had sufficient time to read and understand the information.								
Federal Student Loan Debt								
Most recent three year cohort default rate, as reported by the United State Department of Education.1	The percentage of enrolled students in 2016 receiving federal student loans, in the program.	The average amount of federal student loan debt of 2016 graduates who took out federal student loans at this institution, in the program.	The percentage of graduates in 2016 with federal student loans as calculated by the institution.					
5% 18% \$8,296 41%  The percentage of students who defaulted on their federal student loans is called the Cohort Default Rate (CDR). It shows he percentage of this school's students who were more than 270 days (9 months) behind on their federal student loans within hree years of when the first payment was due. This is the most recent CDR reported by the U.S. Department of Education.  Student's Initials: Date: Initial only after you have had sufficient time to read and understand the information.								
This fact sheet is filed with the Bureau for Private Postsecondary Education. Regardless of any information you may have relating to completion rates, placement rates, starting salaries, or license exam passage rates, this fact sheet contains the information as calculated pursuant to state law.  Any questions a student may have regarding this fact sheet that have not been satisfactorily answered by the institution may be directed to the Bureau for Private Postsecondary Education at 2535 Capitol Oaks Drive, Suite 400, Sacramento, CA 95833, www.bppe.ca.gov, toll-free telephone number (888) 370-7589 or by fax (916) 263-1897.								
Student Name - Print								
Student Signature Date								
School Official		Date						

Published: November 8, 2017

Page 4 of 7



79 New Montgomery St, San Francisco, CA 94105 (800) 544-2787 | www.academyart.edu

\* = This program was approved by the Bureau on 1/20/2016. As of 12/1/2019, two full years of data for this program will be available.

# **Definitions**

- "Number of Students Who Began the Program" means the number of students who began a program who were scheduled to complete the program within 100% of the published program length within the reporting calendar year and excludes all students who cancelled during the cancellation period.
- "Students Available for Graduation" is the number of students who began the program minus the number of students who have died, been incarcerated, or been called to active military duty.
- "Number of On-time Graduates" is the number of students who completed the program within 100% of the published program length within the reporting calendar year.
- "On-time Completion Rate" is the number of on-time graduates divided by the number of students available for graduation.
- "150% Graduates" is the number of students who completed the program within 150% of the program length (includes on-time graduates).
- "150% Completion Rate" is the number of students who completed the program in the reported calendar year within 150% of the published program length, including on-time graduates, divided by the number of students available for graduation.
- "Graduates Available for Employment" means the number of graduates minus the number of graduates unavailable for employment.
- "Graduates Unavailable for Employment" means the graduates who, after graduation, die, become incarcerated, are
  called to active military duty, are international students that leave the United States or do not have a visa allowing
  employment in the United States, or are continuing their education in an accredited or bureau-approved
  postsecondary institution.
- "Graduates Employed in the Field" means graduates who beginning within six months after a student completes the
  applicable educational program are gainfully employed, whose employment has been reported, and for whom the
  institution has documented verification of employment. For occupations for which the state requires passing an
  examination, the six months period begins after the announcement of the examination results for the first examination
  available after a student completes an applicable educational program.
- "Placement Rate Employed in the Field" is calculated by dividing the number of graduates gainfully employed in the field by the number of graduates available for employment.
- "Number of Graduates Taking Exam" is the number of graduates who took the first available exam in the reported calendar year.
- "First Available Exam Date" is the date for the first available exam after a student completed a program.

Published: November 8, 2017

Page 5 of 7



79 New Montgomery St, San Francisco, CA 94105 (800) 544-2787 | www.academyart.edu

- "Passage Rate" is calculated by dividing the number of graduates who passed the exam by the number of graduates who took the reported licensing exam.
- "Number Who Passed First Available Exam" is the number of graduates who took and passed the first available licensing exam after completing the program.
- "Salary" is as reported by graduate or graduate's employer.
- "No Salary Information Reported" is the number of graduates for whom, after making reasonable attempts, the school was not able to obtain salary information.

Published: November 8, 2017

Page 6 of 7



79 New Montgomery St, San Francisco, CA 94105 (800) 544-2787 | www.academyart.edu

### STUDENT'S RIGHT TO CANCEL

1.	You have the right to cancel your agreement for a program of instruction, without any tuition charges, through the seventh calendar day based on the start date of the program. After the end of the cancellation period, you also have the right to stop attending at any time; and you have the right to receive a pro rata refund if you have completed 60 percent or less of the schoduled works in the current payment period in your program through the last day of attendance.
	of the scheduled weeks in the current payment period in your program through the last day of attendance.

Cancellation of this agreement can occur through:		
	Date	

- 2. Cancellation may occur when the student provides a written notice of cancellation at the following address: 79 New Montgomery St, San Francisco, CA 94105. This can be done by mail or by hand delivery.
- 3. The written notice of cancellation, if sent by mail, is effective when deposited in the mail properly addressed with proper postage.
- 4. The written notice of cancellation need not take any particular form and, however expressed, it is effective if it shows that the student no longer wishes to be bound by the Enrollment Agreement.
- 5. If the Enrollment Agreement is cancelled the University will refund the student any money he/she paid, less an administrative fee (application, enrollment and registration fees) not to exceed \$250.00 and within 45 days after the notice of cancellation is received.
- 6. If the Enrollment Agreement is cancelled by the University, the University will refund the student any money he/she paid within 45 days after the notice of cancellation is received.

Published: November 8, 2017

Page 7 of 7



79 New Montgomery St, San Francisco, CA 94105 (800) 544-2787 | www.academyart.edu

\_\_\_\_\_

# SCHOOL PERFORMANCE FACT SHEET CALENDAR YEARS 2015 & 2016

Master of Arts in Costume Design - 36 Credits

# **On-Time Completion Rates (Graduation Rates)**

Includes data for the two calendar years prior to reporting.

Calendar Year	Number of Students Who Began the Program	Students Available for Graduation	Number of On- Time Graduates	On-Time Completion Rate
2015	*	*	*	*
2016	*	*	*	*

Student's I	nitials:	Date	·			
<b>Initial only</b>	after yo	ou have had su	ficient time to re	ead and under	stand the in	formation.

# Job Placement Rates (includes data for the two calendar years prior to reporting)

Because of the change in the Bureau's reporting regulations, which became effective on July 14, 2016, this institution was not required to collect the data for a full year of 2016 and prior graduates.

Calendar Year	Number of Students	Number of Graduates	Graduates Available for	Graduates Employed in the	
	Who Began Program		Employment	Field	Field
2015	*	*	*	*	*
2016	*	*	*	*	*

You may obtain from the institution a list of the employment positions determined to be in the field for which a student received education and training. Please email SPFSdatarequest@academyart.edu to request a list of in field employment positions for a specific major.

Published: November 8, 2017

Page 1 of 7



79 New Montgomery St, San Francisco, CA 94105 (800) 544-2787 | www.academyart.edu

Gainfully Employed Categories (includes data for the two calendar years prior to reporting)

Because of the change in the Bureau's reporting regulations, which became effective on July 14, 2016, this institution was not required to collect the data for a full year of 2016 and prior graduates.

Part-Time vs. Full-Time Employment

- die inio von die inio zimpro ymone						
Calendar Year	Graduate Employed in the Field 20-29 Hours Per Week	Graduates Employed in the Field at Least 30 Hours Per Week	Total Graduates Employed in the Field			
2015	*	*	*			
2016	*	*	*			

Single Position vs. Concurrent Aggregated Position

onigio i controli voi contrali inti iggi ogatoa i controli							
Calendar Year	Graduates Employed in the Field in a Single Position	Graduates Employed in the Field in Concurrent Aggregated Positions	Total Graduates Employed in the Field				
2015	*	*	*				
2016	*	*	*				

**Self-Employed / Freelance Positions** 

Calendar Year	Graduates Employed who are Self- Employed or Working Freelance	Total Graduates Employed in the Field
2015	*	*
2016	*	*

**Institutional Employment** 

Calendar Year	Graduates Employed in the Field who are Employed by the Institution, an Employer Owned by the Institution, or an Employer who Shares Ownership with the Institution.	Total Graduates Employed in the Field
2015	*	*
2016	*	*

Initial only after you have had sufficient time to read and understand the information.

This program may result in freelance or self-employment.

Published: November 8, 2017

Page 2 of 7



79 New Montgomery St, San Francisco, CA 94105 (800) 544-2787 | www.academyart.edu

- The work available to graduates of this program is usually for freelance or self-employment.
- This type of work may not be consistent.
- The period of employment can range from one day to weeks to several months.
- Hours worked in a day or week may be more or less than the traditional 8 hour work day or 40 hour work week.
- You can expect to spend unpaid time expanding your networks, advertising, promoting your services, or honing your skills.
- Once graduates begin to work freelance or are self-employed, they will be asked to provide documentation that they are employed as such so that they may be counted as placed for our job placement records.
- Students initialing this disclosure understand that either a majority or all of this school's graduates are employed in this manner and understand what comprises this work style.

Student's Initials: Date: Only initial after you have had sufficient time to read and understand the information.
License Examination Passage Rates (includes data for the two calendar years prior to reporting)  Not Applicable
Student's Initials: Date:
Initial only after you have had sufficient time to read and understand the information.  Salary and Wage Information (includes data for the two calendar years prior to reporting)

Because of the change in the Bureau's reporting regulations, which became effective on July 14, 2016, this institution was not required to collect the data for a full year of 2016 and prior graduates.

Annual salary and wages reported for graduates employed in the field.

Calendar Year	Graduates Available for Employment	Graduates Employed in Field	-	\$35,001 - \$40.000	-	. ,	No Salary Information Reported
20XX	*	*	*	*	*	*	*
20XY	*	*	*	*	*	*	*

A list of sources used to substantiate salary disclosures is available from the school. Please email SPFSdatarequest@academyart.edu to request a list of sources.

Student's Initials	:: Date:	
Initial only after y	ou have had sufficient tir	ne to read and understand the information.

Published: November 8, 2017

Page 3 of 7



79 New Montgomery St, San Francisco, CA 94105 (800) 544-2787 | www.academyart.edu

\_\_\_\_\_\_

# **Cost of Educational Program**

	for students completing on-time urred if the program is not comp	· · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · ·					
Student's Initials: Date: nitial only after you have had sufficient time to read and understand the information.							
Federal Student Loan Debt							
Most recent three year cohort default rate, as reported by the United State Department of Education.1	The percentage of enrolled students in 2016 receiving federal student loans, in the program.	The average amount of federal student loan debt of 2016 graduates who took out federal student loans at this institution, in the program.	The percentage of graduates in 2016 with federal student loans as calculated by the institution.				
5%	0%	\$0	41%				
Student's Initials: Date: Initial only after you have had sufficient time to read and understand the information.  This fact sheet is filed with the Bureau for Private Postsecondary Education. Regardless of any information you may have relating to completion rates, placement rates, starting salaries, or license exam passage rates, this fact sheet contains the information as calculated pursuant to state law.							
Any questions a student may have regarding this fact sheet that have not been satisfactorily answered by the institution may be directed to the Bureau for Private Postsecondary Education at 2535 Capitol Oaks Drive, Suite 400, Sacramento, CA 95833, www.bppe.ca.gov, toll-free telephone number (888) 370-7589 or by fax (916) 263-1897.							
Student Name - Print							
Student Signature	Student Signature Date						
School Official Date							

Published: November 8, 2017

Page 4 of 7



79 New Montgomery St, San Francisco, CA 94105 (800) 544-2787 | www.academyart.edu

\* = This program is new. Therefore, the number of students who graduate, the number of students who are placed, or the starting salary you can earn after finishing the educational program are unknown at this time. Information regarding general salary and placement statistics may be available from government sources or from the institution, but is not equivalent to actual performance data. This program was approved by the Bureau on 7/26/2016. As of 12/1/2019, two full years of data for this program will be available.

#### **Definitions**

- "Number of Students Who Began the Program" means the number of students who began a program who were scheduled to complete the program within 100% of the published program length within the reporting calendar year and excludes all students who cancelled during the cancellation period.
- "Students Available for Graduation" is the number of students who began the program minus the number of students who have died, been incarcerated, or been called to active military duty.
- "Number of On-time Graduates" is the number of students who completed the program within 100% of the published program length within the reporting calendar year.
- "On-time Completion Rate" is the number of on-time graduates divided by the number of students available for graduation.
- "150% Graduates" is the number of students who completed the program within 150% of the program length (includes on-time graduates).
- "150% Completion Rate" is the number of students who completed the program in the reported calendar year within 150% of the published program length, including on-time graduates, divided by the number of students available for graduation.
- "Graduates Available for Employment" means the number of graduates minus the number of graduates unavailable for employment.
- "Graduates Unavailable for Employment" means the graduates who, after graduation, die, become incarcerated, are
  called to active military duty, are international students that leave the United States or do not have a visa allowing
  employment in the United States, or are continuing their education in an accredited or bureau-approved
  postsecondary institution.
- "Graduates Employed in the Field" means graduates who beginning within six months after a student completes the
  applicable educational program are gainfully employed, whose employment has been reported, and for whom the
  institution has documented verification of employment. For occupations for which the state requires passing an
  examination, the six months period begins after the announcement of the examination results for the first examination
  available after a student completes an applicable educational program.
- "Placement Rate Employed in the Field" is calculated by dividing the number of graduates gainfully employed in the field by the number of graduates available for employment.
- "Number of Graduates Taking Exam" is the number of graduates who took the first available exam in the reported calendar year.
- "First Available Exam Date" is the date for the first available exam after a student completed a program.

Published: November 8, 2017

Page 5 of 7



79 New Montgomery St, San Francisco, CA 94105 (800) 544-2787 | www.academyart.edu

- "Passage Rate" is calculated by dividing the number of graduates who passed the exam by the number of graduates who took the reported licensing exam.
- "Number Who Passed First Available Exam" is the number of graduates who took and passed the first available licensing exam after completing the program.
- "Salary" is as reported by graduate or graduate's employer.
- "No Salary Information Reported" is the number of graduates for whom, after making reasonable attempts, the school was not able to obtain salary information.

Published: November 8, 2017

Page 6 of 7



79 New Montgomery St, San Francisco, CA 94105 (800) 544-2787 | www.academyart.edu

### STUDENT'S RIGHT TO CANCEL

1.	You have the right to cancel your agreement for a program of instruction, without any tuition charges, through the seventh
	calendar day based on the start date of the program. After the end of the cancellation period, you also have the right to
	stop attending at any time; and you have the right to receive a pro rata refund if you have completed 60 percent or less
	of the scheduled weeks in the current payment period in your program through the last day of attendance.

Cancellation of this agreement can occur through:	
	Date

- 2. Cancellation may occur when the student provides a written notice of cancellation at the following address: 79 New Montgomery St, San Francisco, CA 94105. This can be done by mail or by hand delivery.
- 3. The written notice of cancellation, if sent by mail, is effective when deposited in the mail properly addressed with proper postage.
- 4. The written notice of cancellation need not take any particular form and, however expressed, it is effective if it shows that the student no longer wishes to be bound by the Enrollment Agreement.
- 5. If the Enrollment Agreement is cancelled the University will refund the student any money he/she paid, less an administrative fee (application, enrollment and registration fees) not to exceed \$250.00 and within 45 days after the notice of cancellation is received.
- 6. If the Enrollment Agreement is cancelled by the University, the University will refund the student any money he/she paid within 45 days after the notice of cancellation is received.

Published: November 8, 2017

Page 7 of 7



79 New Montgomery St, San Francisco, CA 94105 (800) 544-2787 | www.academyart.edu

.\_\_\_\_\_\_

# SCHOOL PERFORMANCE FACT SHEET CALENDAR YEARS 2015 & 2016

Master of Arts in Fashion - 36 Credits

#### On-Time Completion Rates (Graduation Rates)

Includes data for the two calendar years prior to reporting.

Calendar Year	Number of Students Who Began the Program	Students Available for Graduation	Number of On- Time Graduates	On-Time Completion Rate
2015	*	*	*	*
2016	*	*	*	*

Student's	Initials	:: D	ate:		_			
Initial only	after y	ou have had	sufficient t	ime to read	and und	erstand the	e informa	ation

# Job Placement Rates (includes data for the two calendar years prior to reporting)

Because of the change in the Bureau's reporting regulations, which became effective on July 14, 2016, this institution was not required to collect the data for a full year of 2016 and prior graduates.

Calendar Year	Number of Students	Number of Graduates	Graduates Available for	Graduates Employed in the	
	Who Began Program		Employment	Field	Field
2015	*	*	*	*	*
2016	*	*	*	*	*

You may obtain from the institution a list of the employment positions determined to be in the field for which a student received education and training. Please email SPFSdatarequest@academyart.edu to request a list of in field employment positions for a specific major.

Published: November 8, 2017

Page 1 of 7



79 New Montgomery St, San Francisco, CA 94105 (800) 544-2787 | www.academyart.edu

Gainfully Employed Categories (includes data for the two calendar years prior to reporting)

Because of the change in the Bureau's reporting regulations, which became effective on July 14, 2016, this institution was not required to collect the data for a full year of 2016 and prior graduates.

Part-Time vs. Full-Time Employment

- art i mio voi i an i mio zmpio j mont						
Calendar Year	Graduate Employed in the Field 20-29 Hours Per Week	Graduates Employed in the Field at Least 30 Hours Per Week	Total Graduates Employed in the Field			
2015	*	*	*			
2016	*	*	*			

Single Position vs. Concurrent Aggregated Position

enigle i collicii voi collicii i iggi cgatca i collicii							
Calendar Year  Graduates  Employed in the  Field in a Single  Position		Graduates Employed in the Field in Concurrent Aggregated Positions	Total Graduates Employed in the Field				
2015	*	*	*				
2016	*	*	*				

**Self-Employed / Freelance Positions** 

Calendar Year	Graduates Employed who are Self- Employed or Working Freelance	Total Graduates Employed in the Field
2015	*	*
2016	*	*

**Institutional Employment** 

Calendar Year	Graduates Employed in the Field who are Employed by the Institution, an Employer Owned by the Institution, or an Employer who Shares Ownership with the Institution.	Total Graduates Employed in the Field
2015	*	*
2016	*	*

Initial only after you have had sufficient time to read and understand the information.

This program may result in freelance or self-employment.

Published: November 8, 2017

Page 2 of 7



79 New Montgomery St, San Francisco, CA 94105 (800) 544-2787 | www.academyart.edu

- The work available to graduates of this program is usually for freelance or self-employment.
- This type of work may not be consistent.
- The period of employment can range from one day to weeks to several months.
- Hours worked in a day or week may be more or less than the traditional 8 hour work day or 40 hour work week.
- You can expect to spend unpaid time expanding your networks, advertising, promoting your services, or honing your skills.
- Once graduates begin to work freelance or are self-employed, they will be asked to provide documentation that they are employed as such so that they may be counted as placed for our job placement records.
- Students initialing this disclosure understand that either a majority or all of this school's graduates are employed in this manner and understand what comprises this work style.

Student's Initials: Date: Only initial after you have had sufficient time to read and understand the information.
License Examination Passage Rates (includes data for the two calendar years prior to reporting)  Not Applicable
Student's Initials: Date:
Initial only after you have had sufficient time to read and understand the information.  Salary and Wage Information (includes data for the two calendar years prior to reporting)

Because of the change in the Bureau's reporting regulations, which became effective on July 14, 2016, this institution was not required to collect the data for a full year of 2016 and prior graduates.

Annual salary and wages reported for graduates employed in the field.

Calendar Year	Graduates Available for Employment	Graduates Employed in Field	-	\$35,001 - \$40.000	-	. ,	No Salary Information Reported
20XX	*	*	*	*	*	*	*
20XY	*	*	*	*	*	*	*

A list of sources used to substantiate salary disclosures is available from the school. Please email SPFSdatarequest@academyart.edu to request a list of sources.

Student's Initials	:: Date:	
Initial only after y	ou have had sufficient tir	ne to read and understand the information.

Published: November 8, 2017

Page 3 of 7



79 New Montgomery St, San Francisco, CA 94105 (800) 544-2787 | www.academyart.edu

\_\_\_\_\_\_

# **Cost of Educational Program**

	for students completing on-time curred if the program is not comp						
Student's Initials: Initial only after you have ha	Date:ad sufficient time to read and u	understand the information.					
	Federal Student Loan Debt						
Most recent three year cohort default rate, as reported by the United State Department of Education.1	The percentage of enrolled students in 2016 receiving federal student loans, in the program.	The average amount of federal student loan debt of 2016 graduates who took out federal student loans at this institution, in the program.	The percentage of graduates in 2016 with federal student loans as calculated by the institution.				
5%	14%	\$0	41%				
This fact sheet is filed with the	ad sufficient time to read and use Bureau for Private Postsecond placement rates, starting salaries	understand the information.  lary Education. Regardless of an s, or license exam passage rates,					
be directed to the Bureau for	Private Postsecondary Educati	at have not been satisfactorily ans ion at 2535 Capitol Oaks Drive, 5 0-7589 or by fax (916) 263-1897.	Suite 400, Sacramento, CA				
Student Name - Print							
Student Signature		Date					
School Official		Date					

Published: November 8, 2017

Page 4 of 7



79 New Montgomery St, San Francisco, CA 94105 (800) 544-2787 | www.academyart.edu

\* = This program is new. Therefore, the number of students who graduate, the number of students who are placed, or the starting salary you can earn after finishing the educational program are unknown at this time. Information regarding general salary and placement statistics may be available from government sources or from the institution, but is not equivalent to actual performance data. This program was approved by the Bureau on 7/26/2016. As of 12/1/2019, two full years of data for this program will be available.

#### **Definitions**

- "Number of Students Who Began the Program" means the number of students who began a program who were scheduled to complete the program within 100% of the published program length within the reporting calendar year and excludes all students who cancelled during the cancellation period.
- "Students Available for Graduation" is the number of students who began the program minus the number of students who have died, been incarcerated, or been called to active military duty.
- "Number of On-time Graduates" is the number of students who completed the program within 100% of the published program length within the reporting calendar year.
- "On-time Completion Rate" is the number of on-time graduates divided by the number of students available for graduation.
- "150% Graduates" is the number of students who completed the program within 150% of the program length (includes on-time graduates).
- "150% Completion Rate" is the number of students who completed the program in the reported calendar year within 150% of the published program length, including on-time graduates, divided by the number of students available for graduation.
- "Graduates Available for Employment" means the number of graduates minus the number of graduates unavailable for employment.
- "Graduates Unavailable for Employment" means the graduates who, after graduation, die, become incarcerated, are
  called to active military duty, are international students that leave the United States or do not have a visa allowing
  employment in the United States, or are continuing their education in an accredited or bureau-approved
  postsecondary institution.
- "Graduates Employed in the Field" means graduates who beginning within six months after a student completes the
  applicable educational program are gainfully employed, whose employment has been reported, and for whom the
  institution has documented verification of employment. For occupations for which the state requires passing an
  examination, the six months period begins after the announcement of the examination results for the first examination
  available after a student completes an applicable educational program.
- "Placement Rate Employed in the Field" is calculated by dividing the number of graduates gainfully employed in the field by the number of graduates available for employment.
- "Number of Graduates Taking Exam" is the number of graduates who took the first available exam in the reported calendar year.
- "First Available Exam Date" is the date for the first available exam after a student completed a program.

Published: November 8, 2017

Page 5 of 7



79 New Montgomery St, San Francisco, CA 94105 (800) 544-2787 | www.academyart.edu

- "Passage Rate" is calculated by dividing the number of graduates who passed the exam by the number of graduates who took the reported licensing exam.
- "Number Who Passed First Available Exam" is the number of graduates who took and passed the first available licensing exam after completing the program.
- "Salary" is as reported by graduate or graduate's employer.
- "No Salary Information Reported" is the number of graduates for whom, after making reasonable attempts, the school was not able to obtain salary information.

Published: November 8, 2017

Page 6 of 7



79 New Montgomery St, San Francisco, CA 94105 (800) 544-2787 | www.academyart.edu

### STUDENT'S RIGHT TO CANCEL

1.	You have the right to cancel your agreement for a program of instruction, without any tuition charges, through the seventh
	calendar day based on the start date of the program. After the end of the cancellation period, you also have the right to
	stop attending at any time; and you have the right to receive a pro rata refund if you have completed 60 percent or less
	of the scheduled weeks in the current payment period in your program through the last day of attendance.

Cancellation of this agreement can occur through:	
	Date

- 2. Cancellation may occur when the student provides a written notice of cancellation at the following address: 79 New Montgomery St, San Francisco, CA 94105. This can be done by mail or by hand delivery.
- 3. The written notice of cancellation, if sent by mail, is effective when deposited in the mail properly addressed with proper postage.
- 4. The written notice of cancellation need not take any particular form and, however expressed, it is effective if it shows that the student no longer wishes to be bound by the Enrollment Agreement.
- 5. If the Enrollment Agreement is cancelled the University will refund the student any money he/she paid, less an administrative fee (application, enrollment and registration fees) not to exceed \$250.00 and within 45 days after the notice of cancellation is received.
- 6. If the Enrollment Agreement is cancelled by the University, the University will refund the student any money he/she paid within 45 days after the notice of cancellation is received.

Published: November 8, 2017

Page 7 of 7



79 New Montgomery St, San Francisco, CA 94105 (800) 544-2787 | www.academyart.edu

# SCHOOL PERFORMANCE FACT SHEET CALENDAR YEARS 2015 & 2016

Master of Arts in Fashion Journalism - 42 Credits

## **On-Time Completion Rates (Graduation Rates)**

Includes data for the two calendar years prior to reporting.

Calendar Year	Number of Students Who Began the Program	Students Available for Graduation	Number of On- Time Graduates	On-Time Completion Rate	
2015	*	*	*	*	
2016	*	*	*	*	

Student's	Initials	:: D	ate:		_			
Initial only	after y	ou have had	sufficient t	ime to read	and und	erstand the	e informa	ation

# Job Placement Rates (includes data for the two calendar years prior to reporting)

Because of the change in the Bureau's reporting regulations, which became effective on July 14, 2016, this institution was not required to collect the data for a full year of 2016 and prior graduates.

Calendar Year	Number of Students	Number of Graduates	Graduates Available for	Graduates Employed in the	
	Who Began Program		Employment	Field	Field
2015	*	*	*	*	*
2016	*	*	*	*	*

You may obtain from the institution a list of the employment positions determined to be in the field for which a student received education and training. Please email SPFSdatarequest@academyart.edu to request a list of in field employment positions for a specific major.

Published: November 8, 2017

Page 1 of 7



79 New Montgomery St, San Francisco, CA 94105 (800) 544-2787 | www.academyart.edu

# Gainfully Employed Categories (includes data for the two calendar years prior to reporting)

Because of the change in the Bureau's reporting regulations, which became effective on July 14, 2016, this institution was not required to collect the data for a full year of 2016 and prior graduates.

Part-Time vs. Full-Time Employment

Calendar Year	Graduate Employed in the Field 20-29 Hours Per Week	Graduates Employed in the Field at Least 30 Hours Per Week	Total Graduates Employed in the Field
2015	*	*	*
2016	*	*	*

Single Position vs. Concurrent Aggregated Position

	Calendar Year	Graduates Employed in the Field in a Single Position	Graduates Employed in the Field in Concurrent Aggregated Positions	Total Graduates Employed in the Field
Ī	2015	*	*	*
ſ	2016	*	*	*

**Self-Employed / Freelance Positions** 

Calendar Year	Graduates Employed who are Self- Employed or Working Freelance	Total Graduates Employed in the Field	
2015	*	*	
2016	*	*	

**Institutional Employment** 

Calendar Year	Graduates Employed in the Field who are Employed by the Institution, an Employer Owned by the Institution, or an Employer who Shares Ownership with the Institution.	Total Graduates Employed in the Field
2015	*	*
2016	*	*

Student's Initials:	Date:
---------------------	-------

Initial only after you have had sufficient time to read and understand the information.

This program may result in freelance or self-employment.

Published: November 8, 2017 Page 2 of 7



79 New Montgomery St, San Francisco, CA 94105 (800) 544-2787 | www.academyart.edu

- The work available to graduates of this program is usually for freelance or self-employment.
- This type of work may not be consistent.
- The period of employment can range from one day to weeks to several months.
- Hours worked in a day or week may be more or less than the traditional 8 hour work day or 40 hour work week.
- You can expect to spend unpaid time expanding your networks, advertising, promoting your services, or honing your skills.
- Once graduates begin to work freelance or are self-employed, they will be asked to provide documentation that they are employed as such so that they may be counted as placed for our job placement records.
- Students initialing this disclosure understand that either a majority or all of this school's graduates are employed in this manner and understand what comprises this work style.

Student's Initials: Date: Only initial after you have had sufficient time to read and understand the information.			
License Examination Passage Rates (includes data for the two calendar years prior to reporting)  Not Applicable			
Student's Initials: Date:			
Initial only after you have had sufficient time to read and understand the information.  Salary and Wage Information (includes data for the two calendar years prior to reporting)			

Because of the change in the Bureau's reporting regulations, which became effective on July 14, 2016, this institution was not required to collect the data for a full year of 2016 and prior graduates.

Annual salary and wages reported for graduates employed in the field.

Calendar Year	Graduates Available for Employment	Graduates Employed in Field	-	\$35,001 - \$40.000	-	. ,	No Salary Information Reported
20XX	*	*	*	*	*	*	*
20XY	*	*	*	*	*	*	*

A list of sources used to substantiate salary disclosures is available from the school. Please email SPFSdatarequest@academyart.edu to request a list of sources.

Student's Initials	:: Date:	
Initial only after y	ou have had sufficient tir	ne to read and understand the information.

Published: November 8, 2017

Page 3 of 7



79 New Montgomery St, San Francisco, CA 94105 (800) 544-2787 | www.academyart.edu

\_\_\_\_\_\_

Cost of Educational Program
Total charges for the program for students completing on-time in 2016: \$46,294 Additional charges may be incurred if the program is not completed on-time.

Student's Initials: \_\_\_\_\_ Date: \_\_\_\_ Initial only after you have had sufficient time to read and understand the information.

# **Federal Student Loan Debt**

	Most recent three	The percentage of enrolled students in	The average amount of federal student loan debt	The percentage of	
	year cohort default rate, as reported by	2016 receiving federal	of 2016 graduates who	graduates in 2016 with federal student	
	the United State	student loans, in the	took out federal student	loans as calculated	
	Department of	program.	loans at this institution, in		
	Education. <sup>1</sup>	program.	the program.	by the institution.	
	5%	56%	\$7,790	41%	
th	he percentage of students we e percentage of this school's	students who were more than 2	udent loans is called the Cohort De 70 days (9 months) behind on their st recent CDR reported by the U.S.	efault Rate (CDR). It shows federal student loans within	
		Date:ad sufficient time to read and	understand the information.		
r	This fact sheet is filed with the Bureau for Private Postsecondary Education. Regardless of any information you may have relating to completion rates, placement rates, starting salaries, or license exam passage rates, this fact sheet contains the information as calculated pursuant to state law.				
ŀ	Any questions a student may have regarding this fact sheet that have not been satisfactorily answered by the institution may be directed to the Bureau for Private Postsecondary Education at 2535 Capitol Oaks Drive, Suite 400, Sacramento, CA 95833, www.bppe.ca.gov, toll-free telephone number (888) 370-7589 or by fax (916) 263-1897.				
	Student Name - Print				
	Student Signature		Date		
	School Official		Date		

Published: November 8, 2017

Page 4 of 7



79 New Montgomery St, San Francisco, CA 94105 (800) 544-2787 | www.academyart.edu

\* = This program was approved by the Bureau on 1/20/2016. As of 12/1/2019, two full years of data for this program will be available.

## **Definitions**

- "Number of Students Who Began the Program" means the number of students who began a program who were scheduled to complete the program within 100% of the published program length within the reporting calendar year and excludes all students who cancelled during the cancellation period.
- "Students Available for Graduation" is the number of students who began the program minus the number of students who have died, been incarcerated, or been called to active military duty.
- "Number of On-time Graduates" is the number of students who completed the program within 100% of the published program length within the reporting calendar year.
- "On-time Completion Rate" is the number of on-time graduates divided by the number of students available for graduation.
- "150% Graduates" is the number of students who completed the program within 150% of the program length (includes on-time graduates).
- "150% Completion Rate" is the number of students who completed the program in the reported calendar year within 150% of the published program length, including on-time graduates, divided by the number of students available for graduation.
- "Graduates Available for Employment" means the number of graduates minus the number of graduates unavailable for employment.
- "Graduates Unavailable for Employment" means the graduates who, after graduation, die, become incarcerated, are
  called to active military duty, are international students that leave the United States or do not have a visa allowing
  employment in the United States, or are continuing their education in an accredited or bureau-approved
  postsecondary institution.
- "Graduates Employed in the Field" means graduates who beginning within six months after a student completes the applicable educational program are gainfully employed, whose employment has been reported, and for whom the institution has documented verification of employment. For occupations for which the state requires passing an examination, the six months period begins after the announcement of the examination results for the first examination available after a student completes an applicable educational program.
- "Placement Rate Employed in the Field" is calculated by dividing the number of graduates gainfully employed in the field by the number of graduates available for employment.
- "Number of Graduates Taking Exam" is the number of graduates who took the first available exam in the reported calendar year.
- "First Available Exam Date" is the date for the first available exam after a student completed a program.

Published: November 8, 2017

Page 5 of 7



79 New Montgomery St, San Francisco, CA 94105 (800) 544-2787 | www.academyart.edu

- "Passage Rate" is calculated by dividing the number of graduates who passed the exam by the number of graduates who took the reported licensing exam.
- "Number Who Passed First Available Exam" is the number of graduates who took and passed the first available licensing exam after completing the program.
- "Salary" is as reported by graduate or graduate's employer.
- "No Salary Information Reported" is the number of graduates for whom, after making reasonable attempts, the school was not able to obtain salary information.

Published: November 8, 2017

Page 6 of 7



79 New Montgomery St, San Francisco, CA 94105 (800) 544-2787 | www.academyart.edu

### STUDENT'S RIGHT TO CANCEL

1.	You have the right to cancel your agreement for a program of instruction, without any tuition charges, through the seventh
	calendar day based on the start date of the program. After the end of the cancellation period, you also have the right to
	stop attending at any time; and you have the right to receive a pro rata refund if you have completed 60 percent or less
	of the scheduled weeks in the current payment period in your program through the last day of attendance.

Cancellation of this agreement can occur through:	
	Date

- 2. Cancellation may occur when the student provides a written notice of cancellation at the following address: 79 New Montgomery St, San Francisco, CA 94105. This can be done by mail or by hand delivery.
- 3. The written notice of cancellation, if sent by mail, is effective when deposited in the mail properly addressed with proper postage.
- 4. The written notice of cancellation need not take any particular form and, however expressed, it is effective if it shows that the student no longer wishes to be bound by the Enrollment Agreement.
- 5. If the Enrollment Agreement is cancelled the University will refund the student any money he/she paid, less an administrative fee (application, enrollment and registration fees) not to exceed \$250.00 and within 45 days after the notice of cancellation is received.
- 6. If the Enrollment Agreement is cancelled by the University, the University will refund the student any money he/she paid within 45 days after the notice of cancellation is received.

Published: November 8, 2017

Page 7 of 7



79 New Montgomery St, San Francisco, CA 94105 (800) 544-2787 | www.academyart.edu

.....

# SCHOOL PERFORMANCE FACT SHEET CALENDAR YEARS 2015 & 2016

Master of Arts in Fashion Merchandising - 36 Credits

# On-Time Completion Rates (Graduation Rates)

Includes data for the two calendar years prior to reporting.

Calendar Year	Number of Students Who Began the Program	Students Available for Graduation	Number of On- Time Graduates	On-Time Completion Rate
2015	*	*	*	*
2016	*	*	*	*

Student's I	nitials:	Date	·			
<b>Initial only</b>	after yo	ou have had su	ficient time to re	ead and under	stand the in	formation.

# Job Placement Rates (includes data for the two calendar years prior to reporting)

Because of the change in the Bureau's reporting regulations, which became effective on July 14, 2016, this institution was not required to collect the data for a full year of 2016 and prior graduates.

Calendar Year	Number of Students Who Began Program	Number of Graduates	Graduates Available for Employment	Graduates Employed in the Field	Placement Rate % Employed in the Field
2015	*	*	*	*	*
2016	*	*	*	*	*

You may obtain from the institution a list of the employment positions determined to be in the field for which a student received education and training. Please email SPFSdatarequest@academyart.edu to request a list of in field employment positions for a specific major.

Published: November 8, 2017

Page 1 of 7



79 New Montgomery St, San Francisco, CA 94105 (800) 544-2787 | www.academyart.edu

# Gainfully Employed Categories (includes data for the two calendar years prior to reporting)

Because of the change in the Bureau's reporting regulations, which became effective on July 14, 2016, this institution was not required to collect the data for a full year of 2016 and prior graduates.

Part-Time vs. Full-Time Employment

Calendar Year	Graduate Employed in the Field 20-29 Hours Per Week	Graduates Employed in the Field at Least 30 Hours Per Week	Total Graduates Employed in the Field
2015	*	*	*
2016	*	*	*

Single Position vs. Concurrent Aggregated Position

	Calendar Year	Graduates Employed in the Field in a Single Position	Graduates Employed in the Field in Concurrent Aggregated Positions	Total Graduates Employed in the Field
Ī	2015	*	*	*
ſ	2016	*	*	*

**Self-Employed / Freelance Positions** 

Calendar Year	Graduates Employed who are Self- Employed or Working Freelance	Total Graduates Employed in the Field
2015	*	*
2016	*	*

**Institutional Employment** 

Calendar Year	Graduates Employed in the Field who are Employed by the Institution, an Employer Owned by the Institution, or an Employer who Shares Ownership with the Institution.	Total Graduates Employed in the Field
2015	*	*
2016	*	*

Student's Initials:	Date:
---------------------	-------

Initial only after you have had sufficient time to read and understand the information.

This program may result in freelance or self-employment.

Published: November 8, 2017 Page 2 of 7



79 New Montgomery St, San Francisco, CA 94105 (800) 544-2787 | www.academyart.edu

- The work available to graduates of this program is usually for freelance or self-employment.
- This type of work may not be consistent.
- The period of employment can range from one day to weeks to several months.
- Hours worked in a day or week may be more or less than the traditional 8 hour work day or 40 hour work week.
- You can expect to spend unpaid time expanding your networks, advertising, promoting your services, or honing your skills.
- Once graduates begin to work freelance or are self-employed, they will be asked to provide documentation that they are employed as such so that they may be counted as placed for our job placement records.
- Students initialing this disclosure understand that either a majority or all of this school's graduates are employed in this manner and understand what comprises this work style.

Student's Initials: Date: Only initial after you have had sufficient time to read and understand the information.
License Examination Passage Rates (includes data for the two calendar years prior to reporting)  Not Applicable
Student's Initials: Date:
Initial only after you have had sufficient time to read and understand the information.  Salary and Wage Information (includes data for the two calendar years prior to reporting)

Because of the change in the Bureau's reporting regulations, which became effective on July 14, 2016, this institution was not required to collect the data for a full year of 2016 and prior graduates.

Annual salary and wages reported for graduates employed in the field.

Calendar Year	Graduates Available for Employment	Graduates Employed in Field	-	\$35,001 - \$40.000	-	. ,	No Salary Information Reported
20XX	*	*	*	*	*	*	*
20XY	*	*	*	*	*	*	*

A list of sources used to substantiate salary disclosures is available from the school. Please email SPFSdatarequest@academyart.edu to request a list of sources.

Student's Initials	:: Date:	
Initial only after y	ou have had sufficient tir	ne to read and understand the information.

Published: November 8, 2017

Page 3 of 7



79 New Montgomery St, San Francisco, CA 94105 (800) 544-2787 | www.academyart.edu

\_\_\_\_\_\_

	Cost of E	<u>ducation</u>	al Program
			-
		_	

	for students completing on-time urred if the program is not comp		
Student's Initials: Initial only after you have ha	Date:ad sufficient time to read and ι	understand the information.	
	Federal Stude	nt Loan Debt	
Most recent three year cohort default rate, as reported by the United State Department of Education.1	The percentage of enrolled students in 2016 receiving federal student loans, in the program.	The average amount of federal student loan debt of 2016 graduates who took out federal student loans at this institution, in the program.	The percentage of graduates in 2016 with federal student loans as calculated by the institution.
5%	14%	\$8,935	41%
Student's Initials: Initial only after you have ha  This fact sheet is filed with the relating to completion rates, p information as calculated purs	Date:ad sufficient time to read and use Bureau for Private Postsecond placement rates, starting salaries suant to state law.	ary Education. Regardless of an , or license exam passage rates,	y information you may have this fact sheet contains the
be directed to the Bureau for	Private Postsecondary Educati	at have not been satisfactorily ans on at 2535 Capitol Oaks Drive, \$10-7589 or by fax (916) 263-1897.	Suite 400, Sacramento, CA
Student Name - Print			
Student Signature		Date	·
School Official		 Date	

Published: November 8, 2017

Page 4 of 7



79 New Montgomery St, San Francisco, CA 94105 (800) 544-2787 | www.academyart.edu

\* = This program is new. Therefore, the number of students who graduate, the number of students who are placed, or the starting salary you can earn after finishing the educational program are unknown at this time. Information regarding general salary and placement statistics may be available from government sources or from the institution, but is not equivalent to actual performance data. This program was approved by the Bureau on 7/26/2016. As of 12/1/2019, two full years of data for this program will be available.

#### **Definitions**

- "Number of Students Who Began the Program" means the number of students who began a program who were scheduled to complete the program within 100% of the published program length within the reporting calendar year and excludes all students who cancelled during the cancellation period.
- "Students Available for Graduation" is the number of students who began the program minus the number of students who have died, been incarcerated, or been called to active military duty.
- "Number of On-time Graduates" is the number of students who completed the program within 100% of the published program length within the reporting calendar year.
- "On-time Completion Rate" is the number of on-time graduates divided by the number of students available for graduation.
- "150% Graduates" is the number of students who completed the program within 150% of the program length (includes on-time graduates).
- "150% Completion Rate" is the number of students who completed the program in the reported calendar year within 150% of the published program length, including on-time graduates, divided by the number of students available for graduation.
- "Graduates Available for Employment" means the number of graduates minus the number of graduates unavailable for employment.
- "Graduates Unavailable for Employment" means the graduates who, after graduation, die, become incarcerated, are
  called to active military duty, are international students that leave the United States or do not have a visa allowing
  employment in the United States, or are continuing their education in an accredited or bureau-approved
  postsecondary institution.
- "Graduates Employed in the Field" means graduates who beginning within six months after a student completes the
  applicable educational program are gainfully employed, whose employment has been reported, and for whom the
  institution has documented verification of employment. For occupations for which the state requires passing an
  examination, the six months period begins after the announcement of the examination results for the first examination
  available after a student completes an applicable educational program.
- "Placement Rate Employed in the Field" is calculated by dividing the number of graduates gainfully employed in the field by the number of graduates available for employment.
- "Number of Graduates Taking Exam" is the number of graduates who took the first available exam in the reported calendar year.
- "First Available Exam Date" is the date for the first available exam after a student completed a program.

Published: November 8, 2017

Page 5 of 7



79 New Montgomery St, San Francisco, CA 94105 (800) 544-2787 | www.academyart.edu

- "Passage Rate" is calculated by dividing the number of graduates who passed the exam by the number of graduates who took the reported licensing exam.
- "Number Who Passed First Available Exam" is the number of graduates who took and passed the first available licensing exam after completing the program.
- "Salary" is as reported by graduate or graduate's employer.
- "No Salary Information Reported" is the number of graduates for whom, after making reasonable attempts, the school was not able to obtain salary information.

Published: November 8, 2017

Page 6 of 7



79 New Montgomery St, San Francisco, CA 94105 (800) 544-2787 | www.academyart.edu

### STUDENT'S RIGHT TO CANCEL

1.	You have the right to cancel your agreement for a program of instruction, without any tuition charges, through the seventh
	calendar day based on the start date of the program. After the end of the cancellation period, you also have the right to
	stop attending at any time; and you have the right to receive a pro rata refund if you have completed 60 percent or less
	of the scheduled weeks in the current payment period in your program through the last day of attendance.

Cancellation of this agreement can occur through:	
	Date

- 2. Cancellation may occur when the student provides a written notice of cancellation at the following address: 79 New Montgomery St, San Francisco, CA 94105. This can be done by mail or by hand delivery.
- 3. The written notice of cancellation, if sent by mail, is effective when deposited in the mail properly addressed with proper postage.
- 4. The written notice of cancellation need not take any particular form and, however expressed, it is effective if it shows that the student no longer wishes to be bound by the Enrollment Agreement.
- 5. If the Enrollment Agreement is cancelled the University will refund the student any money he/she paid, less an administrative fee (application, enrollment and registration fees) not to exceed \$250.00 and within 45 days after the notice of cancellation is received.
- 6. If the Enrollment Agreement is cancelled by the University, the University will refund the student any money he/she paid within 45 days after the notice of cancellation is received.

Published: November 8, 2017

Page 7 of 7



79 New Montgomery St, San Francisco, CA 94105 (800) 544-2787 | www.academyart.edu

.\_\_\_\_\_\_

# SCHOOL PERFORMANCE FACT SHEET CALENDAR YEARS 2015 & 2016

Master of Arts in Fine Arts - 36 Credits

#### On-Time Completion Rates (Graduation Rates)

Includes data for the two calendar years prior to reporting.

Calendar Year	Number of Students Who Began the Program	Students Available for Graduation	Number of On- Time Graduates	On-Time Completion Rate
2015	*	*	*	*
2016	*	*	*	*

Student's Ir	nitials:	Date:			
Initial only a	after you hav	e had sufficient	t time to read a	and understand	the information

# Job Placement Rates (includes data for the two calendar years prior to reporting)

Because of the change in the Bureau's reporting regulations, which became effective on July 14, 2016, this institution was not required to collect the data for a full year of 2016 and prior graduates.

Calendar Year	Number of Students	Number of Graduates	Graduates Available for	Graduates Employed in the	
	Who Began Program		Employment	Field	Field
2015	*	*	*	*	*
2016	*	*	*	*	*

You may obtain from the institution a list of the employment positions determined to be in the field for which a student received education and training. Please email SPFSdatarequest@academyart.edu to request a list of in field employment positions for a specific major.

Published: November 8, 2017

Page 1 of 7



79 New Montgomery St, San Francisco, CA 94105 (800) 544-2787 | www.academyart.edu

Gainfully Employed Categories (includes data for the two calendar years prior to reporting)

Because of the change in the Bureau's reporting regulations, which became effective on July 14, 2016, this institution was not required to collect the data for a full year of 2016 and prior graduates.

Part-Time vs. Full-Time Employment

	<u> </u>	Tot I all Tillio = ilipio jillone	
Calendar Year	Graduate Employed in the Field 20-29 Hours Per Week	Graduates Employed in the Field at Least 30 Hours Per Week	Total Graduates Employed in the Field
2015	*	*	*
2016	*	*	*

Single Position vs. Concurrent Aggregated Position

	omgio i comon to	r oonicarront riggrogatear co	10011
Calendar Year	Graduates Employed in the Field in a Single Position	Graduates Employed in the Field in Concurrent Aggregated Positions	Total Graduates Employed in the Field
2015	*	*	*
2016	*	*	*

**Self-Employed / Freelance Positions** 

Calendar Year	Graduates Employed who are Self- Employed or Working Freelance	Total Graduates Employed in the Field
2015	*	*
2016	*	*

**Institutional Employment** 

Calendar Year	Graduates Employed in the Field who are Employed by the Institution, an Employer Owned by the Institution, or an Employer who Shares Ownership with the Institution.	Total Graduates Employed in the Field
2015	*	*
2016	*	*

Initial only after you have had sufficient time to read and understand the information.

This program may result in freelance or self-employment.

Published: November 8, 2017

Page 2 of 7



79 New Montgomery St, San Francisco, CA 94105 (800) 544-2787 | www.academyart.edu

- The work available to graduates of this program is usually for freelance or self-employment.
- This type of work may not be consistent.
- The period of employment can range from one day to weeks to several months.
- Hours worked in a day or week may be more or less than the traditional 8 hour work day or 40 hour work week.
- You can expect to spend unpaid time expanding your networks, advertising, promoting your services, or honing your skills.
- Once graduates begin to work freelance or are self-employed, they will be asked to provide documentation that they are employed as such so that they may be counted as placed for our job placement records.
- Students initialing this disclosure understand that either a majority or all of this school's graduates are employed in this manner and understand what comprises this work style.

Student's Initials: Date: Only initial after you have had sufficient time to read and understand the information.
License Examination Passage Rates (includes data for the two calendar years prior to reporting)  Not Applicable
Student's Initials: Date:
Initial only after you have had sufficient time to read and understand the information.  Salary and Wage Information (includes data for the two calendar years prior to reporting)

Because of the change in the Bureau's reporting regulations, which became effective on July 14, 2016, this institution was not required to collect the data for a full year of 2016 and prior graduates.

Annual salary and wages reported for graduates employed in the field.

Calendar Year	Graduates Available for Employment	Graduates Employed in Field	-	\$35,001 - \$40.000	-	. ,	No Salary Information Reported
20XX	*	*	*	*	*	*	*
20XY	*	*	*	*	*	*	*

A list of sources used to substantiate salary disclosures is available from the school. Please email SPFSdatarequest@academyart.edu to request a list of sources.

Student's Initials	:: Date:	
Initial only after y	ou have had sufficient tir	ne to read and understand the information.

Published: November 8, 2017

Page 3 of 7



79 New Montgomery St, San Francisco, CA 94105 (800) 544-2787 | www.academyart.edu

\_\_\_\_\_\_

# **Cost of Educational Program**

Student's Initials:	Date:					
Initial only after you have ha	ad sufficient time to read and u	understand the information.				
<u>Federal Student Loan Debt</u>						
Most recent three year cohort default rate, as reported by the United State Department of Education.1	The percentage of enrolled students in 2016 receiving federal student loans, in the program.	The average amount of federal student loan debt of 2016 graduates who took out federal student loans at this institution, in the program.	The percentage of graduates in 2016 with federal student loans as calculated by the institution.			
5%	50%	\$0	41%			
This fact sheet is filed with the	ad sufficient time to read and use Bureau for Private Postsecond blacement rates, starting salaries	understand the information.  lary Education. Regardless of an s, or license exam passage rates,	•			
be directed to the Bureau for	Private Postsecondary Educat	at have not been satisfactorily ans on at 2535 Capitol Oaks Drive, 3 0-7589 or by fax (916) 263-1897.	Suite 400, Sacramento, CA			
Student Name - Print						
Student Signature		Date				
School Official		Date				

Published: November 8, 2017

Page 4 of 7



79 New Montgomery St, San Francisco, CA 94105 (800) 544-2787 | www.academyart.edu

\* = This program is new. Therefore, the number of students who graduate, the number of students who are placed, or the starting salary you can earn after finishing the educational program are unknown at this time. Information regarding general salary and placement statistics may be available from government sources or from the institution, but is not equivalent to actual performance data. This program was approved by the Bureau on 7/26/2016. As of 12/1/2019, two full years of data for this program will be available.

#### **Definitions**

- "Number of Students Who Began the Program" means the number of students who began a program who were scheduled to complete the program within 100% of the published program length within the reporting calendar year and excludes all students who cancelled during the cancellation period.
- "Students Available for Graduation" is the number of students who began the program minus the number of students who have died, been incarcerated, or been called to active military duty.
- "Number of On-time Graduates" is the number of students who completed the program within 100% of the published program length within the reporting calendar year.
- "On-time Completion Rate" is the number of on-time graduates divided by the number of students available for graduation.
- "150% Graduates" is the number of students who completed the program within 150% of the program length (includes on-time graduates).
- "150% Completion Rate" is the number of students who completed the program in the reported calendar year within 150% of the published program length, including on-time graduates, divided by the number of students available for graduation.
- "Graduates Available for Employment" means the number of graduates minus the number of graduates unavailable for employment.
- "Graduates Unavailable for Employment" means the graduates who, after graduation, die, become incarcerated, are
  called to active military duty, are international students that leave the United States or do not have a visa allowing
  employment in the United States, or are continuing their education in an accredited or bureau-approved
  postsecondary institution.
- "Graduates Employed in the Field" means graduates who beginning within six months after a student completes the
  applicable educational program are gainfully employed, whose employment has been reported, and for whom the
  institution has documented verification of employment. For occupations for which the state requires passing an
  examination, the six months period begins after the announcement of the examination results for the first examination
  available after a student completes an applicable educational program.
- "Placement Rate Employed in the Field" is calculated by dividing the number of graduates gainfully employed in the field by the number of graduates available for employment.
- "Number of Graduates Taking Exam" is the number of graduates who took the first available exam in the reported calendar year.
- "First Available Exam Date" is the date for the first available exam after a student completed a program.

Published: November 8, 2017

Page 5 of 7



79 New Montgomery St, San Francisco, CA 94105 (800) 544-2787 | www.academyart.edu

- "Passage Rate" is calculated by dividing the number of graduates who passed the exam by the number of graduates who took the reported licensing exam.
- "Number Who Passed First Available Exam" is the number of graduates who took and passed the first available licensing exam after completing the program.
- "Salary" is as reported by graduate or graduate's employer.
- "No Salary Information Reported" is the number of graduates for whom, after making reasonable attempts, the school was not able to obtain salary information.

Published: November 8, 2017

Page 6 of 7



79 New Montgomery St, San Francisco, CA 94105 (800) 544-2787 | www.academyart.edu

### STUDENT'S RIGHT TO CANCEL

1.	You have the right to cancel your agreement for a program of instruction, without any tuition charges, through the seventh
	calendar day based on the start date of the program. After the end of the cancellation period, you also have the right to
	stop attending at any time; and you have the right to receive a pro rata refund if you have completed 60 percent or less
	of the scheduled weeks in the current payment period in your program through the last day of attendance.

Cancellation of this agreement can occur through:	
	Date

- 2. Cancellation may occur when the student provides a written notice of cancellation at the following address: 79 New Montgomery St, San Francisco, CA 94105. This can be done by mail or by hand delivery.
- 3. The written notice of cancellation, if sent by mail, is effective when deposited in the mail properly addressed with proper postage.
- 4. The written notice of cancellation need not take any particular form and, however expressed, it is effective if it shows that the student no longer wishes to be bound by the Enrollment Agreement.
- 5. If the Enrollment Agreement is cancelled the University will refund the student any money he/she paid, less an administrative fee (application, enrollment and registration fees) not to exceed \$250.00 and within 45 days after the notice of cancellation is received.
- 6. If the Enrollment Agreement is cancelled by the University, the University will refund the student any money he/she paid within 45 days after the notice of cancellation is received.

Published: November 8, 2017

Page 7 of 7



79 New Montgomery St, San Francisco, CA 94105 (800) 544-2787 | www.academyart.edu

# SCHOOL PERFORMANCE FACT SHEET CALENDAR YEARS 2015 & 2016

Master of Arts in Game Development - 36 Credits

# On-Time Completion Rates (Graduation Rates)

Includes data for the two calendar years prior to reporting.

Calendar Year	Number of Students Who Began the Program	Students Available for Graduation	Number of On- Time Graduates	On-Time Completion Rate
2015	*	*	*	*
2016	*	*	*	*

Student's	Initials	:: D	ate:		_			
Initial only	after y	ou have had	sufficient t	ime to read	and und	erstand the	e informa	ation

### Job Placement Rates (includes data for the two calendar years prior to reporting)

Because of the change in the Bureau's reporting regulations, which became effective on July 14, 2016, this institution was not required to collect the data for a full year of 2016 and prior graduates.

Calendar Year	Number of Students Who Began Program	Number of Graduates	Graduates Available for Employment	Graduates Employed in the Field	Placement Rate % Employed in the Field
2015	*	*	*	*	*
2016	*	*	*	*	*

You may obtain from the institution a list of the employment positions determined to be in the field for which a student received education and training. Please email SPFSdatarequest@academyart.edu to request a list of in field employment positions for a specific major.

Published: November 8, 2017

Page 1 of 7



79 New Montgomery St, San Francisco, CA 94105 (800) 544-2787 | www.academyart.edu

Gainfully Employed Categories (includes data for the two calendar years prior to reporting)

Because of the change in the Bureau's reporting regulations, which became effective on July 14, 2016, this institution was not required to collect the data for a full year of 2016 and prior graduates.

Part-Time vs. Full-Time Employment

- art time to tail time = inprogramme					
Calendar Year	Graduate Employed in the Field 20-29 Hours Per Week	Graduates Employed in the Field at Least 30 Hours Per Week	Total Graduates Employed in the Field		
2015	*	*	*		
2016	*	*	*		

Single Position vs. Concurrent Aggregated Position

enigio i conton voi contoni raggi egatea i conton					
Calendar Year	Graduates Employed in the Field in a Single Position	Graduates Employed in the Field in Concurrent Aggregated Positions	Total Graduates Employed in the Field		
2015	*	*	*		
2016	*	*	*		

**Self-Employed / Freelance Positions** 

Calendar Year	Graduates Employed who are Self- Employed or Working Freelance	Total Graduates Employed in the Field
2015	*	*
2016	*	*

**Institutional Employment** 

Calendar Year	Graduates Employed in the Field who are Employed by the Institution, an Employer Owned by the Institution, or an Employer who Shares Ownership with the Institution.	Total Graduates Employed in the Field
2015	*	*
2016	*	*

Initial only after you have had sufficient time to read and understand the information.

This program may result in freelance or self-employment.

Published: November 8, 2017

Page 2 of 7



79 New Montgomery St, San Francisco, CA 94105 (800) 544-2787 | www.academyart.edu

- The work available to graduates of this program is usually for freelance or self-employment.
- This type of work may not be consistent.
- The period of employment can range from one day to weeks to several months.
- Hours worked in a day or week may be more or less than the traditional 8 hour work day or 40 hour work week.
- You can expect to spend unpaid time expanding your networks, advertising, promoting your services, or honing your skills.
- Once graduates begin to work freelance or are self-employed, they will be asked to provide documentation that they are employed as such so that they may be counted as placed for our job placement records.
- Students initialing this disclosure understand that either a majority or all of this school's graduates are employed in this manner and understand what comprises this work style.

Student's Initials: Date: Only initial after you have had sufficient time to read and understand the information.
License Examination Passage Rates (includes data for the two calendar years prior to reporting)  Not Applicable
Student's Initials: Date:
Initial only after you have had sufficient time to read and understand the information.  Salary and Wage Information (includes data for the two calendar years prior to reporting)

Because of the change in the Bureau's reporting regulations, which became effective on July 14, 2016, this institution was not required to collect the data for a full year of 2016 and prior graduates.

Annual salary and wages reported for graduates employed in the field.

Calendar Year	Graduates Available for Employment	Graduates Employed in Field	-	\$35,001 - \$40.000	-	. ,	No Salary Information Reported
20XX	*	*	*	*	*	*	*
20XY	*	*	*	*	*	*	*

A list of sources used to substantiate salary disclosures is available from the school. Please email SPFSdatarequest@academyart.edu to request a list of sources.

Student's Initials	:: Date:	
Initial only after y	ou have had sufficient tir	ne to read and understand the information.

Published: November 8, 2017

Page 3 of 7



79 New Montgomery St, San Francisco, CA 94105 (800) 544-2787 | www.academyart.edu

\_\_\_\_\_\_

# **Cost of Educational Program**

Total charges for the program for students completing on-time in 2016: \$39,857 Additional charges may be incurred if the program is not completed on-time.						
Student's Initials: Date: Initial only after you have had sufficient time to read and understand the information.						
Federal Student Loan Debt						
Most recent three year cohort default rate, as reported by the United State Department of Education.1	The percentage of enrolled students in 2016 receiving federal student loans, in the program.	The average amount of federal student loan debt of 2016 graduates who took out federal student loans at this institution, in the program.	The percentage of graduates in 2016 with federal student loans as calculated by the institution.			
5%	33%	\$0	41%			
The percentage of students who defaulted on their federal student loans is called the Cohort Default Rate (CDR). It shows the percentage of this school's students who were more than 270 days (9 months) behind on their federal student loans within three years of when the first payment was due. This is the most recent CDR reported by the U.S. Department of Education.  Student's Initials: Date: Initial only after you have had sufficient time to read and understand the information.  This fact sheet is filed with the Bureau for Private Postsecondary Education. Regardless of any information you may have relating to completion rates, placement rates, starting salaries, or license exam passage rates, this fact sheet contains the information as calculated pursuant to state law.						
Any questions a student may have regarding this fact sheet that have not been satisfactorily answered by the institution may be directed to the Bureau for Private Postsecondary Education at 2535 Capitol Oaks Drive, Suite 400, Sacramento, CA 95833, www.bppe.ca.gov, toll-free telephone number (888) 370-7589 or by fax (916) 263-1897.						
Student Name - Print						
Student Signature Date						
School Official		Date				

Published: November 8, 2017

Page 4 of 7



79 New Montgomery St, San Francisco, CA 94105 (800) 544-2787 | www.academyart.edu

\* = This program is new. Therefore, the number of students who graduate, the number of students who are placed, or the starting salary you can earn after finishing the educational program are unknown at this time. Information regarding general salary and placement statistics may be available from government sources or from the institution, but is not equivalent to actual performance data. This program was approved by the Bureau on 7/26/2016. As of 12/1/2019, two full years of data for this program will be available.

#### **Definitions**

- "Number of Students Who Began the Program" means the number of students who began a program who were scheduled to complete the program within 100% of the published program length within the reporting calendar year and excludes all students who cancelled during the cancellation period.
- "Students Available for Graduation" is the number of students who began the program minus the number of students who have died, been incarcerated, or been called to active military duty.
- "Number of On-time Graduates" is the number of students who completed the program within 100% of the published program length within the reporting calendar year.
- "On-time Completion Rate" is the number of on-time graduates divided by the number of students available for graduation.
- "150% Graduates" is the number of students who completed the program within 150% of the program length (includes on-time graduates).
- "150% Completion Rate" is the number of students who completed the program in the reported calendar year within 150% of the published program length, including on-time graduates, divided by the number of students available for graduation.
- "Graduates Available for Employment" means the number of graduates minus the number of graduates unavailable for employment.
- "Graduates Unavailable for Employment" means the graduates who, after graduation, die, become incarcerated, are
  called to active military duty, are international students that leave the United States or do not have a visa allowing
  employment in the United States, or are continuing their education in an accredited or bureau-approved
  postsecondary institution.
- "Graduates Employed in the Field" means graduates who beginning within six months after a student completes the
  applicable educational program are gainfully employed, whose employment has been reported, and for whom the
  institution has documented verification of employment. For occupations for which the state requires passing an
  examination, the six months period begins after the announcement of the examination results for the first examination
  available after a student completes an applicable educational program.
- "Placement Rate Employed in the Field" is calculated by dividing the number of graduates gainfully employed in the field by the number of graduates available for employment.
- "Number of Graduates Taking Exam" is the number of graduates who took the first available exam in the reported calendar year.
- "First Available Exam Date" is the date for the first available exam after a student completed a program.

Published: November 8, 2017

Page 5 of 7



79 New Montgomery St, San Francisco, CA 94105 (800) 544-2787 | www.academyart.edu

- "Passage Rate" is calculated by dividing the number of graduates who passed the exam by the number of graduates who took the reported licensing exam.
- "Number Who Passed First Available Exam" is the number of graduates who took and passed the first available licensing exam after completing the program.
- "Salary" is as reported by graduate or graduate's employer.
- "No Salary Information Reported" is the number of graduates for whom, after making reasonable attempts, the school was not able to obtain salary information.

Published: November 8, 2017

Page 6 of 7



79 New Montgomery St, San Francisco, CA 94105 (800) 544-2787 | www.academyart.edu

### STUDENT'S RIGHT TO CANCEL

1.	You have the right to cancel your agreement for a program of instruction, without any tuition charges, through the seventh
	calendar day based on the start date of the program. After the end of the cancellation period, you also have the right to
	stop attending at any time; and you have the right to receive a pro rata refund if you have completed 60 percent or less
	of the scheduled weeks in the current payment period in your program through the last day of attendance.

Cancellation of this agreement can occur through:	
	Date

- 2. Cancellation may occur when the student provides a written notice of cancellation at the following address: 79 New Montgomery St, San Francisco, CA 94105. This can be done by mail or by hand delivery.
- 3. The written notice of cancellation, if sent by mail, is effective when deposited in the mail properly addressed with proper postage.
- 4. The written notice of cancellation need not take any particular form and, however expressed, it is effective if it shows that the student no longer wishes to be bound by the Enrollment Agreement.
- 5. If the Enrollment Agreement is cancelled the University will refund the student any money he/she paid, less an administrative fee (application, enrollment and registration fees) not to exceed \$250.00 and within 45 days after the notice of cancellation is received.
- 6. If the Enrollment Agreement is cancelled by the University, the University will refund the student any money he/she paid within 45 days after the notice of cancellation is received.

Published: November 8, 2017

Page 7 of 7



79 New Montgomery St, San Francisco, CA 94105 (800) 544-2787 | www.academyart.edu

# SCHOOL PERFORMANCE FACT SHEET CALENDAR YEARS 2015 & 2016

Master of Arts in Graphic Design & Digital Media - 36 Credits

# On-Time Completion Rates (Graduation Rates)

Includes data for the two calendar years prior to reporting.

Calendar Year	Number of Students Who Began the Program	Students Available for Graduation	Number of On- Time Graduates	On-Time Completion Rate
2015	*	*	*	*
2016	*	*	*	*

Student's Initials	: Date:		
Initial only after y	ou have had sufficient t	time to read and understa	nd the information

# Job Placement Rates (includes data for the two calendar years prior to reporting)

Because of the change in the Bureau's reporting regulations, which became effective on July 14, 2016, this institution was not required to collect the data for a full year of 2016 and prior graduates.

Calendar Year	Number of Students	Number of Graduates	Graduates Available for	Graduates Employed in the	
	Who Began Program		Employment	Field	Field
2015	*	*	*	*	*
2016	*	*	*	*	*

You may obtain from the institution a list of the employment positions determined to be in the field for which a student received education and training. Please email SPFSdatarequest@academyart.edu to request a list of in field employment positions for a specific major.

Published: November 8, 2017

Page 1 of 7



79 New Montgomery St, San Francisco, CA 94105 (800) 544-2787 | www.academyart.edu

Gainfully Employed Categories (includes data for the two calendar years prior to reporting)

Because of the change in the Bureau's reporting regulations, which became effective on July 14, 2016, this institution was not required to collect the data for a full year of 2016 and prior graduates.

Part-Time vs. Full-Time Employment

	- dit i illio voi i dii i illio zimpio jillolit						
Calendar Year	Graduate Employed in the Field 20-29 Hours Per Week	Graduates Employed in the Field at Least 30 Hours Per Week	Total Graduates Employed in the Field				
2015	*	*	*				
2016	*	*	*				

Single Position vs. Concurrent Aggregated Position

	enigio i comoni voi comoni i i i i ggi cogatoa i comon						
Calendar Year	Graduates Employed in the Field in a Single Position	Graduates Employed in the Field in Concurrent Aggregated Positions	Total Graduates Employed in the Field				
2015	*	*	*				
2016	*	*	*				

**Self-Employed / Freelance Positions** 

Calendar Year	Graduates Employed who are Self- Employed or Working Freelance	Total Graduates Employed in the Field
2015	*	*
2016	*	*

**Institutional Employment** 

Calendar Year  Graduates Employed in the Field who are Employed by the Institution, an Employer Owned by the Institution, or an Employer who Shares Ownership with the Institution.  2015		Total Graduates Employed in the Field
2015	*	*
2016	*	*

Initial only after you have had sufficient time to read and understand the information.

This program may result in freelance or self-employment.

Published: November 8, 2017

Page 2 of 7



79 New Montgomery St, San Francisco, CA 94105 (800) 544-2787 | www.academyart.edu

- The work available to graduates of this program is usually for freelance or self-employment.
- This type of work may not be consistent.
- The period of employment can range from one day to weeks to several months.
- Hours worked in a day or week may be more or less than the traditional 8 hour work day or 40 hour work week.
- You can expect to spend unpaid time expanding your networks, advertising, promoting your services, or honing your skills.
- Once graduates begin to work freelance or are self-employed, they will be asked to provide documentation that they are employed as such so that they may be counted as placed for our job placement records.
- Students initialing this disclosure understand that either a majority or all of this school's graduates are employed in this manner and understand what comprises this work style.

Student's Initials: Date: Only initial after you have had sufficient time to read and understand the information.				
License Examination Passage Rates (includes data for the two calendar years prior to reporting)  Not Applicable				
Student's Initials: Date:				
Initial only after you have had sufficient time to read and understand the information.  Salary and Wage Information (includes data for the two calendar years prior to reporting)				

Because of the change in the Bureau's reporting regulations, which became effective on July 14, 2016, this institution was not required to collect the data for a full year of 2016 and prior graduates.

Annual salary and wages reported for graduates employed in the field.

Calendar Year	Graduates Available for Employment	Graduates Employed in Field	-	\$35,001 - \$40.000	-	. ,	No Salary Information Reported
20XX	*	*	*	*	*	*	*
20XY	*	*	*	*	*	*	*

A list of sources used to substantiate salary disclosures is available from the school. Please email SPFSdatarequest@academyart.edu to request a list of sources.

Student's Initials	:: Date:	
Initial only after y	ou have had sufficient tir	ne to read and understand the information.

Published: November 8, 2017

Page 3 of 7



79 New Montgomery St, San Francisco, CA 94105 (800) 544-2787 | www.academyart.edu

\_\_\_\_\_\_

Co	ost	of	<b>Educational</b>	<b>Program</b>

	for students completing on-time urred if the program is not comp	· · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · ·					
Student's Initials: Initial only after you have ha	Date: ad sufficient time to read and u	understand the information.					
	Federal Stude	nt Loan Debt					
Most recent three year cohort default rate, as reported by the United State  Department of Education.1	The percentage of enrolled students in 2016 receiving federal student loans, in the program.	The average amount of federal student loan debt of 2016 graduates who took out federal student loans at this institution, in the program.	The percentage of graduates in 2016 with federal student loans as calculated by the institution.				
5%	21%	\$6,748	41%				
This fact sheet is filed with the	ad sufficient time to read and use Bureau for Private Postsecond placement rates, starting salaries	understand the information.  ary Education. Regardless of an an increase exam passage rates,					
be directed to the Bureau for	Private Postsecondary Educati	at have not been satisfactorily ans on at 2535 Capitol Oaks Drive, 3 0-7589 or by fax (916) 263-1897.	Suite 400, Sacramento, CA				
Student Name - Print							
Student Signature		Date					
School Official		Date					

Published: November 8, 2017

Page 4 of 7



79 New Montgomery St, San Francisco, CA 94105 (800) 544-2787 | www.academyart.edu

\* = This program is new. Therefore, the number of students who graduate, the number of students who are placed, or the starting salary you can earn after finishing the educational program are unknown at this time. Information regarding general salary and placement statistics may be available from government sources or from the institution, but is not equivalent to actual performance data. This program was approved by the Bureau on 7/26/2016. As of 12/1/2019, two full years of data for this program will be available.

#### **Definitions**

- "Number of Students Who Began the Program" means the number of students who began a program who were scheduled to complete the program within 100% of the published program length within the reporting calendar year and excludes all students who cancelled during the cancellation period.
- "Students Available for Graduation" is the number of students who began the program minus the number of students who have died, been incarcerated, or been called to active military duty.
- "Number of On-time Graduates" is the number of students who completed the program within 100% of the published program length within the reporting calendar year.
- "On-time Completion Rate" is the number of on-time graduates divided by the number of students available for graduation.
- "150% Graduates" is the number of students who completed the program within 150% of the program length (includes on-time graduates).
- "150% Completion Rate" is the number of students who completed the program in the reported calendar year within 150% of the published program length, including on-time graduates, divided by the number of students available for graduation.
- "Graduates Available for Employment" means the number of graduates minus the number of graduates unavailable for employment.
- "Graduates Unavailable for Employment" means the graduates who, after graduation, die, become incarcerated, are
  called to active military duty, are international students that leave the United States or do not have a visa allowing
  employment in the United States, or are continuing their education in an accredited or bureau-approved
  postsecondary institution.
- "Graduates Employed in the Field" means graduates who beginning within six months after a student completes the
  applicable educational program are gainfully employed, whose employment has been reported, and for whom the
  institution has documented verification of employment. For occupations for which the state requires passing an
  examination, the six months period begins after the announcement of the examination results for the first examination
  available after a student completes an applicable educational program.
- "Placement Rate Employed in the Field" is calculated by dividing the number of graduates gainfully employed in the field by the number of graduates available for employment.
- "Number of Graduates Taking Exam" is the number of graduates who took the first available exam in the reported calendar year.
- "First Available Exam Date" is the date for the first available exam after a student completed a program.

Published: November 8, 2017

Page 5 of 7



79 New Montgomery St, San Francisco, CA 94105 (800) 544-2787 | www.academyart.edu

- "Passage Rate" is calculated by dividing the number of graduates who passed the exam by the number of graduates who took the reported licensing exam.
- "Number Who Passed First Available Exam" is the number of graduates who took and passed the first available licensing exam after completing the program.
- "Salary" is as reported by graduate or graduate's employer.
- "No Salary Information Reported" is the number of graduates for whom, after making reasonable attempts, the school was not able to obtain salary information.

Published: November 8, 2017

Page 6 of 7



79 New Montgomery St, San Francisco, CA 94105 (800) 544-2787 | www.academyart.edu

### STUDENT'S RIGHT TO CANCEL

1.	You have the right to cancel your agreement for a program of instruction, without any tuition charges, through the seventh
	calendar day based on the start date of the program. After the end of the cancellation period, you also have the right to
	stop attending at any time; and you have the right to receive a pro rata refund if you have completed 60 percent or less
	of the scheduled weeks in the current payment period in your program through the last day of attendance.

Cancellation of this agreement can occur through:	
	Date

- 2. Cancellation may occur when the student provides a written notice of cancellation at the following address: 79 New Montgomery St, San Francisco, CA 94105. This can be done by mail or by hand delivery.
- 3. The written notice of cancellation, if sent by mail, is effective when deposited in the mail properly addressed with proper postage.
- 4. The written notice of cancellation need not take any particular form and, however expressed, it is effective if it shows that the student no longer wishes to be bound by the Enrollment Agreement.
- 5. If the Enrollment Agreement is cancelled the University will refund the student any money he/she paid, less an administrative fee (application, enrollment and registration fees) not to exceed \$250.00 and within 45 days after the notice of cancellation is received.
- 6. If the Enrollment Agreement is cancelled by the University, the University will refund the student any money he/she paid within 45 days after the notice of cancellation is received.

Published: November 8, 2017

Page 7 of 7



79 New Montgomery St, San Francisco, CA 94105 (800) 544-2787 | www.academyart.edu

.\_\_\_\_\_

# SCHOOL PERFORMANCE FACT SHEET CALENDAR YEARS 2015 & 2016

Master of Arts in Illustration - 36 Credits

#### On-Time Completion Rates (Graduation Rates)

Includes data for the two calendar years prior to reporting.

Calendar Year	Number of Students Who Began the Program	Students Available for Graduation	Number of On- Time Graduates	On-Time Completion Rate
2015	*	*	*	*
2016	*	*	*	*

Student's	Initials	:: D	ate:		_			
Initial only	after y	ou have had	sufficient t	ime to read	and und	erstand the	e informa	ation

# Job Placement Rates (includes data for the two calendar years prior to reporting)

Because of the change in the Bureau's reporting regulations, which became effective on July 14, 2016, this institution was not required to collect the data for a full year of 2016 and prior graduates.

Calendar Year	Number of Students	Number of Graduates	Graduates Available for	Graduates Employed in the	
	Who Began Program		Employment	Field	Field
2015	*	*	*	*	*
2016	*	*	*	*	*

You may obtain from the institution a list of the employment positions determined to be in the field for which a student received education and training. Please email SPFSdatarequest@academyart.edu to request a list of in field employment positions for a specific major.

Published: November 8, 2017

Page 1 of 7



79 New Montgomery St, San Francisco, CA 94105 (800) 544-2787 | www.academyart.edu

# Gainfully Employed Categories (includes data for the two calendar years prior to reporting)

Because of the change in the Bureau's reporting regulations, which became effective on July 14, 2016, this institution was not required to collect the data for a full year of 2016 and prior graduates.

Part-Time vs. Full-Time Employment

Calendar Year	Graduate Employed in the Field 20-29 Hours Per Week	Graduates Employed in the Field at Least 30 Hours Per Week	Total Graduates Employed in the Field
2015	*	*	*
2016	*	*	*

Single Position vs. Concurrent Aggregated Position

Calendar Year	Graduates Employed in the Field in a Single Position	Graduates Employed in the Field in Concurrent Aggregated Positions	Total Graduates Employed in the Field
2015	*	*	*
2016	*	*	*

**Self-Employed / Freelance Positions** 

Calendar Year	Graduates Employed who are Self- Employed or Working Freelance	Total Graduates Employed in the Field
2015	*	*
2016	*	*

**Institutional Employment** 

Calendar Year	Graduates Employed in the Field who are Employed by the Institution, an Employer Owned by the Institution, or an Employer who Shares Ownership with the Institution.	Total Graduates Employed in the Field
2015	*	*
2016	*	*

Student's Initials: _	Date:
-----------------------	-------

Initial only after you have had sufficient time to read and understand the information.

This program may result in freelance or self-employment.

Published: November 8, 2017

Page 2 of 7



79 New Montgomery St, San Francisco, CA 94105 (800) 544-2787 | www.academyart.edu

- The work available to graduates of this program is usually for freelance or self-employment.
- This type of work may not be consistent.
- The period of employment can range from one day to weeks to several months.
- Hours worked in a day or week may be more or less than the traditional 8 hour work day or 40 hour work week.
- You can expect to spend unpaid time expanding your networks, advertising, promoting your services, or honing your skills.
- Once graduates begin to work freelance or are self-employed, they will be asked to provide documentation that they are employed as such so that they may be counted as placed for our job placement records.
- Students initialing this disclosure understand that either a majority or all of this school's graduates are employed in this manner and understand what comprises this work style.

Student's Initials: Date: Only initial after you have had sufficient time to read and understand the information.
License Examination Passage Rates (includes data for the two calendar years prior to reporting)  Not Applicable
Student's Initials: Date:
Initial only after you have had sufficient time to read and understand the information.  Salary and Wage Information (includes data for the two calendar years prior to reporting)

Because of the change in the Bureau's reporting regulations, which became effective on July 14, 2016, this institution was not required to collect the data for a full year of 2016 and prior graduates.

Annual salary and wages reported for graduates employed in the field.

Calendar Year	Graduates Available for Employment	Graduates Employed in Field	-	\$35,001 - \$40.000	-	. ,	No Salary Information Reported
20XX	*	*	*	*	*	*	*
20XY	*	*	*	*	*	*	*

A list of sources used to substantiate salary disclosures is available from the school. Please email SPFSdatarequest@academyart.edu to request a list of sources.

Student's Initials	:: Date:	
Initial only after y	ou have had sufficient tir	ne to read and understand the information.

Published: November 8, 2017

Page 3 of 7



79 New Montgomery St, San Francisco, CA 94105 (800) 544-2787 | www.academyart.edu

\_\_\_\_\_\_

# **Cost of Educational Program**

Student's Initials:	Data							
Initial only after you have ha	ad sufficient time to read and <b>u</b>	understand the information.						
Federal Student Loan Debt								
Most recent three year cohort default rate, as reported by the United State Department of Education.1	The percentage of enrolled students in 2016 receiving federal student loans, in the program.	The average amount of federal student loan debt of 2016 graduates who took out federal student loans at this institution, in the program.	The percentage of graduates in 2016 with federal student loans as calculated by the institution.					
5%	25%	\$5,780	41%					
This fact sheet is filed with the	ad sufficient time to read and use Bureau for Private Postsecond blacement rates, starting salaries	understand the information.  lary Education. Regardless of an s, or license exam passage rates,						
be directed to the Bureau for	Private Postsecondary Educat	at have not been satisfactorily ans on at 2535 Capitol Oaks Drive, 3 0-7589 or by fax (916) 263-1897.	Suite 400, Sacramento, CA					
Student Name - Print								
Student Signature		Date						
School Official		Date						

Published: November 8, 2017

Page 4 of 7



79 New Montgomery St, San Francisco, CA 94105 (800) 544-2787 | www.academyart.edu

\* = This program is new. Therefore, the number of students who graduate, the number of students who are placed, or the starting salary you can earn after finishing the educational program are unknown at this time. Information regarding general salary and placement statistics may be available from government sources or from the institution, but is not equivalent to actual performance data. This program was approved by the Bureau on 7/26/2016. As of 12/1/2019, two full years of data for this program will be available.

#### **Definitions**

- "Number of Students Who Began the Program" means the number of students who began a program who were scheduled to complete the program within 100% of the published program length within the reporting calendar year and excludes all students who cancelled during the cancellation period.
- "Students Available for Graduation" is the number of students who began the program minus the number of students who have died, been incarcerated, or been called to active military duty.
- "Number of On-time Graduates" is the number of students who completed the program within 100% of the published program length within the reporting calendar year.
- "On-time Completion Rate" is the number of on-time graduates divided by the number of students available for graduation.
- "150% Graduates" is the number of students who completed the program within 150% of the program length (includes on-time graduates).
- "150% Completion Rate" is the number of students who completed the program in the reported calendar year within 150% of the published program length, including on-time graduates, divided by the number of students available for graduation.
- "Graduates Available for Employment" means the number of graduates minus the number of graduates unavailable for employment.
- "Graduates Unavailable for Employment" means the graduates who, after graduation, die, become incarcerated, are
  called to active military duty, are international students that leave the United States or do not have a visa allowing
  employment in the United States, or are continuing their education in an accredited or bureau-approved
  postsecondary institution.
- "Graduates Employed in the Field" means graduates who beginning within six months after a student completes the
  applicable educational program are gainfully employed, whose employment has been reported, and for whom the
  institution has documented verification of employment. For occupations for which the state requires passing an
  examination, the six months period begins after the announcement of the examination results for the first examination
  available after a student completes an applicable educational program.
- "Placement Rate Employed in the Field" is calculated by dividing the number of graduates gainfully employed in the field by the number of graduates available for employment.
- "Number of Graduates Taking Exam" is the number of graduates who took the first available exam in the reported calendar year.
- "First Available Exam Date" is the date for the first available exam after a student completed a program.

Published: November 8, 2017

Page 5 of 7



79 New Montgomery St, San Francisco, CA 94105 (800) 544-2787 | www.academyart.edu

- "Passage Rate" is calculated by dividing the number of graduates who passed the exam by the number of graduates who took the reported licensing exam.
- "Number Who Passed First Available Exam" is the number of graduates who took and passed the first available licensing exam after completing the program.
- "Salary" is as reported by graduate or graduate's employer.
- "No Salary Information Reported" is the number of graduates for whom, after making reasonable attempts, the school was not able to obtain salary information.

Published: November 8, 2017

Page 6 of 7



79 New Montgomery St, San Francisco, CA 94105 (800) 544-2787 | www.academyart.edu

# STUDENT'S RIGHT TO CANCEL

1.	You have the right to cancel your agreement for a program of instruction, without any tuition charges, through the seventh
	calendar day based on the start date of the program. After the end of the cancellation period, you also have the right to
	stop attending at any time; and you have the right to receive a pro rata refund if you have completed 60 percent or less
	of the scheduled weeks in the current payment period in your program through the last day of attendance.

Cancellation of this agreement can occur through:	
	Date

- 2. Cancellation may occur when the student provides a written notice of cancellation at the following address: 79 New Montgomery St, San Francisco, CA 94105. This can be done by mail or by hand delivery.
- 3. The written notice of cancellation, if sent by mail, is effective when deposited in the mail properly addressed with proper postage.
- 4. The written notice of cancellation need not take any particular form and, however expressed, it is effective if it shows that the student no longer wishes to be bound by the Enrollment Agreement.
- 5. If the Enrollment Agreement is cancelled the University will refund the student any money he/she paid, less an administrative fee (application, enrollment and registration fees) not to exceed \$250.00 and within 45 days after the notice of cancellation is received.
- 6. If the Enrollment Agreement is cancelled by the University, the University will refund the student any money he/she paid within 45 days after the notice of cancellation is received.

Published: November 8, 2017

Page 7 of 7



79 New Montgomery St, San Francisco, CA 94105 (800) 544-2787 | www.academyart.edu

\_\_\_\_\_

# SCHOOL PERFORMANCE FACT SHEET CALENDAR YEARS 2015 & 2016

Master of Arts in Industrial Design - 36 Credits

# **On-Time Completion Rates (Graduation Rates)**

Includes data for the two calendar years prior to reporting.

Calendar Year	Number of Students Who Began the Program	Students Available for Graduation	Number of On- Time Graduates	On-Time Completion Rate
2015	*	*	*	*
2016	*	*	*	*

Student's	Initials	:: D	ate:		_			
Initial only	after y	ou have had	sufficient t	ime to read	and und	erstand the	e informa	ation

# Job Placement Rates (includes data for the two calendar years prior to reporting)

Because of the change in the Bureau's reporting regulations, which became effective on July 14, 2016, this institution was not required to collect the data for a full year of 2016 and prior graduates.

Calendar Year	Number of Students	Number of Graduates	Graduates Available for	Graduates Employed in the	
	Who Began Program		Employment	Field	Field
2015	*	*	*	*	*
2016	*	*	*	*	*

You may obtain from the institution a list of the employment positions determined to be in the field for which a student received education and training. Please email SPFSdatarequest@academyart.edu to request a list of in field employment positions for a specific major.

Published: November 8, 2017

Page 1 of 7



79 New Montgomery St, San Francisco, CA 94105 (800) 544-2787 | www.academyart.edu

# Gainfully Employed Categories (includes data for the two calendar years prior to reporting)

Because of the change in the Bureau's reporting regulations, which became effective on July 14, 2016, this institution was not required to collect the data for a full year of 2016 and prior graduates.

Part-Time vs. Full-Time Employment

Calendar Year	Graduate Employed in the Field 20-29 Hours Per Week	Graduates Employed in the Field at Least 30 Hours Per Week	Total Graduates Employed in the Field
2015	*	*	*
2016	*	*	*

Single Position vs. Concurrent Aggregated Position

	Calendar Year	Graduates Employed in the Field in a Single Position	Graduates Employed in the Field in Concurrent Aggregated Positions	Total Graduates Employed in the Field
Ī	2015	*	*	*
ſ	2016	*	*	*

**Self-Employed / Freelance Positions** 

Calendar Year	Graduates Employed who are Self- Employed or Working Freelance	Total Graduates Employed in the Field
2015	*	*
2016	*	*

**Institutional Employment** 

Calendar Year	Graduates Employed in the Field who are Employed by the Institution, an Employer Owned by the Institution, or an Employer who Shares Ownership with the Institution.	Total Graduates Employed in the Field
2015	*	*
2016	*	*

Student's Initials:	Date:
---------------------	-------

Initial only after you have had sufficient time to read and understand the information.

This program may result in freelance or self-employment.

Published: November 8, 2017 Page 2 of 7



79 New Montgomery St, San Francisco, CA 94105 (800) 544-2787 | www.academyart.edu

- The work available to graduates of this program is usually for freelance or self-employment.
- This type of work may not be consistent.
- The period of employment can range from one day to weeks to several months.
- Hours worked in a day or week may be more or less than the traditional 8 hour work day or 40 hour work week.
- You can expect to spend unpaid time expanding your networks, advertising, promoting your services, or honing your skills.
- Once graduates begin to work freelance or are self-employed, they will be asked to provide documentation that they are employed as such so that they may be counted as placed for our job placement records.
- Students initialing this disclosure understand that either a majority or all of this school's graduates are employed in this manner and understand what comprises this work style.

Student's Initials: Date: Only initial after you have had sufficient time to read and understand the information.
License Examination Passage Rates (includes data for the two calendar years prior to reporting)  Not Applicable
Student's Initials: Date:
Initial only after you have had sufficient time to read and understand the information.  Salary and Wage Information (includes data for the two calendar years prior to reporting)

Because of the change in the Bureau's reporting regulations, which became effective on July 14, 2016, this institution was not required to collect the data for a full year of 2016 and prior graduates.

Annual salary and wages reported for graduates employed in the field.

Calendar Year	Graduates Available for Employment	Graduates Employed in Field	-	\$35,001 - \$40.000	-	. ,	No Salary Information Reported
20XX	*	*	*	*	*	*	*
20XY	*	*	*	*	*	*	*

A list of sources used to substantiate salary disclosures is available from the school. Please email SPFSdatarequest@academyart.edu to request a list of sources.

Student's Initials	:: Date:	
Initial only after y	ou have had sufficient tir	ne to read and understand the information.

Published: November 8, 2017

Page 3 of 7



79 New Montgomery St, San Francisco, CA 94105 (800) 544-2787 | www.academyart.edu

\_\_\_\_\_\_

# **Cost of Educational Program**

	for students completing on-time curred if the program is not comp	The state of the s					
Student's Initials: Date: nitial only after you have had sufficient time to read and understand the information.							
	Federal Stude	nt Loan Debt					
Most recent three year cohort default rate, as reported by the United State Department of Education.1	The percentage of enrolled students in 2016 receiving federal student loans, in the program.	The average amount of federal student loan debt of 2016 graduates who took out federal student loans at this institution, in the program.	The percentage of graduates in 2016 with federal student loans as calculated by the institution.				
5%	6%	\$0	41%				
This fact sheet is filed with the	ad sufficient time to read and use Bureau for Private Postsecond placement rates, starting salaries	understand the information.  lary Education. Regardless of an s, or license exam passage rates,					
Any questions a student may have regarding this fact sheet that have not been satisfactorily answered by the institution may be directed to the Bureau for Private Postsecondary Education at 2535 Capitol Oaks Drive, Suite 400, Sacramento, CA 95833, www.bppe.ca.gov, toll-free telephone number (888) 370-7589 or by fax (916) 263-1897.							
Student Name - Print							
Student Signature	Student Signature Date						
School Official		Date					

Published: November 8, 2017

Page 4 of 7



79 New Montgomery St, San Francisco, CA 94105 (800) 544-2787 | www.academyart.edu

\* = This program is new. Therefore, the number of students who graduate, the number of students who are placed, or the starting salary you can earn after finishing the educational program are unknown at this time. Information regarding general salary and placement statistics may be available from government sources or from the institution, but is not equivalent to actual performance data. This program was approved by the Bureau on 7/26/2016. As of 12/1/2019, two full years of data for this program will be available.

#### **Definitions**

- "Number of Students Who Began the Program" means the number of students who began a program who were scheduled to complete the program within 100% of the published program length within the reporting calendar year and excludes all students who cancelled during the cancellation period.
- "Students Available for Graduation" is the number of students who began the program minus the number of students who have died, been incarcerated, or been called to active military duty.
- "Number of On-time Graduates" is the number of students who completed the program within 100% of the published program length within the reporting calendar year.
- "On-time Completion Rate" is the number of on-time graduates divided by the number of students available for graduation.
- "150% Graduates" is the number of students who completed the program within 150% of the program length (includes on-time graduates).
- "150% Completion Rate" is the number of students who completed the program in the reported calendar year within 150% of the published program length, including on-time graduates, divided by the number of students available for graduation.
- "Graduates Available for Employment" means the number of graduates minus the number of graduates unavailable for employment.
- "Graduates Unavailable for Employment" means the graduates who, after graduation, die, become incarcerated, are
  called to active military duty, are international students that leave the United States or do not have a visa allowing
  employment in the United States, or are continuing their education in an accredited or bureau-approved
  postsecondary institution.
- "Graduates Employed in the Field" means graduates who beginning within six months after a student completes the
  applicable educational program are gainfully employed, whose employment has been reported, and for whom the
  institution has documented verification of employment. For occupations for which the state requires passing an
  examination, the six months period begins after the announcement of the examination results for the first examination
  available after a student completes an applicable educational program.
- "Placement Rate Employed in the Field" is calculated by dividing the number of graduates gainfully employed in the field by the number of graduates available for employment.
- "Number of Graduates Taking Exam" is the number of graduates who took the first available exam in the reported calendar year.
- "First Available Exam Date" is the date for the first available exam after a student completed a program.

Published: November 8, 2017

Page 5 of 7



79 New Montgomery St, San Francisco, CA 94105 (800) 544-2787 | www.academyart.edu

- "Passage Rate" is calculated by dividing the number of graduates who passed the exam by the number of graduates who took the reported licensing exam.
- "Number Who Passed First Available Exam" is the number of graduates who took and passed the first available licensing exam after completing the program.
- "Salary" is as reported by graduate or graduate's employer.
- "No Salary Information Reported" is the number of graduates for whom, after making reasonable attempts, the school was not able to obtain salary information.

Published: November 8, 2017

Page 6 of 7



79 New Montgomery St, San Francisco, CA 94105 (800) 544-2787 | www.academyart.edu

# STUDENT'S RIGHT TO CANCEL

1.	You have the right to cancel your agreement for a program of instruction, without any tuition charges, through the seventh
	calendar day based on the start date of the program. After the end of the cancellation period, you also have the right to
	stop attending at any time; and you have the right to receive a pro rata refund if you have completed 60 percent or less
	of the scheduled weeks in the current payment period in your program through the last day of attendance.

Cancellation of this agreement can occur through:	
	Date

- 2. Cancellation may occur when the student provides a written notice of cancellation at the following address: 79 New Montgomery St, San Francisco, CA 94105. This can be done by mail or by hand delivery.
- 3. The written notice of cancellation, if sent by mail, is effective when deposited in the mail properly addressed with proper postage.
- 4. The written notice of cancellation need not take any particular form and, however expressed, it is effective if it shows that the student no longer wishes to be bound by the Enrollment Agreement.
- 5. If the Enrollment Agreement is cancelled the University will refund the student any money he/she paid, less an administrative fee (application, enrollment and registration fees) not to exceed \$250.00 and within 45 days after the notice of cancellation is received.
- 6. If the Enrollment Agreement is cancelled by the University, the University will refund the student any money he/she paid within 45 days after the notice of cancellation is received.

Published: November 8, 2017

Page 7 of 7



79 New Montgomery St, San Francisco, CA 94105 (800) 544-2787 | www.academyart.edu

# SCHOOL PERFORMANCE FACT SHEET CALENDAR YEARS 2015 & 2016

Master of Arts in Interior Architecture & Design - 36 Credits

# On-Time Completion Rates (Graduation Rates)

Includes data for the two calendar years prior to reporting.

Calendar Year	Number of Students Who Began the Program	Students Available for Graduation	Number of On- Time Graduates	On-Time Completion Rate
2015	*	*	*	*
2016	*	*	*	*

Student's	Initials	:: D	ate:		_			
Initial only	after y	ou have had	sufficient t	ime to read	and und	erstand the	e informa	ation

# Job Placement Rates (includes data for the two calendar years prior to reporting)

Because of the change in the Bureau's reporting regulations, which became effective on July 14, 2016, this institution was not required to collect the data for a full year of 2016 and prior graduates.

Calendar Year	Number of Students Who Began Program	Number of Graduates	Graduates Available for Employment	Graduates Employed in the Field	Placement Rate % Employed in the Field
2015	*	*	*	*	*
2016	*	*	*	*	*

You may obtain from the institution a list of the employment positions determined to be in the field for which a student received education and training. Please email SPFSdatarequest@academyart.edu to request a list of in field employment positions for a specific major.

Published: November 8, 2017

Page 1 of 7



79 New Montgomery St, San Francisco, CA 94105 (800) 544-2787 | www.academyart.edu

Gainfully Employed Categories (includes data for the two calendar years prior to reporting)

Because of the change in the Bureau's reporting regulations, which became effective on July 14, 2016, this institution was not required to collect the data for a full year of 2016 and prior graduates.

Part-Time vs. Full-Time Employment

t dit time veri dii time zimpre jiment						
Calendar Year Graduate Employed in the Field 20-29 Hours Per Week		Graduates Employed in the Field at Least 30 Hours Per Week	Total Graduates Employed in the Field			
2015	*	*	*			
2016	*	*	*			

Single Position vs. Concurrent Aggregated Position

enigle i collicii voi collicii i iggi cgatca i collicii							
Calendar Year Graduates Employed in the Field in a Single Position		Graduates Employed in the Field in Concurrent Aggregated Positions	Total Graduates Employed in the Field				
2015	*	*	*				
2016	*	*	*				

**Self-Employed / Freelance Positions** 

Calendar Year	Graduates Employed who are Self- Employed or Working Freelance	Total Graduates Employed in the Field
2015	*	*
2016	*	*

**Institutional Employment** 

Calendar Year	Graduates Employed in the Field who are Employed by the Institution, an Employer Owned by the Institution, or an Employer who Shares Ownership with the Institution.	Total Graduates Employed in the Field
2015	*	*
2016	*	*

Initial only after you have had sufficient time to read and understand the information.

This program may result in freelance or self-employment.

Published: November 8, 2017

Page 2 of 7



79 New Montgomery St, San Francisco, CA 94105 (800) 544-2787 | www.academyart.edu

- The work available to graduates of this program is usually for freelance or self-employment.
- This type of work may not be consistent.
- The period of employment can range from one day to weeks to several months.
- Hours worked in a day or week may be more or less than the traditional 8 hour work day or 40 hour work week.
- You can expect to spend unpaid time expanding your networks, advertising, promoting your services, or honing your skills.
- Once graduates begin to work freelance or are self-employed, they will be asked to provide documentation that they are employed as such so that they may be counted as placed for our job placement records.
- Students initialing this disclosure understand that either a majority or all of this school's graduates are employed in this manner and understand what comprises this work style.

Student's Initials: Date: Only initial after you have had sufficient time to read and understand the information.
License Examination Passage Rates (includes data for the two calendar years prior to reporting)  Not Applicable
Student's Initials: Date:
Initial only after you have had sufficient time to read and understand the information.  Salary and Wage Information (includes data for the two calendar years prior to reporting)

Because of the change in the Bureau's reporting regulations, which became effective on July 14, 2016, this institution was not required to collect the data for a full year of 2016 and prior graduates.

Annual salary and wages reported for graduates employed in the field.

Calendar Year	Graduates Available for Employment	Graduates Employed in Field	-	\$35,001 - \$40.000	-	. ,	No Salary Information Reported
20XX	*	*	*	*	*	*	*
20XY	*	*	*	*	*	*	*

A list of sources used to substantiate salary disclosures is available from the school. Please email SPFSdatarequest@academyart.edu to request a list of sources.

Student's Initials	:: Date:	
Initial only after y	ou have had sufficient tir	ne to read and understand the information.

Published: November 8, 2017

Page 3 of 7



79 New Montgomery St, San Francisco, CA 94105 (800) 544-2787 | www.academyart.edu

\_\_\_\_\_\_

# **Cost of Educational Program**

	for students completing on-time curred if the program is not comp		
Student's Initials: Initial only after you have ha	Date: ad sufficient time to read and u	understand the information.	
	Federal Stude	nt Loan Debt	
Most recent three year cohort default rate, as reported by the United State Department of Education.1	The percentage of enrolled students in 2016 receiving federal student loans, in the program.	The average amount of federal student loan debt of 2016 graduates who took out federal student loans at this institution, in the program.	The percentage of graduates in 2016 with federal student loans as calculated by the institution.
5%	15%	\$3,334	41%
This fact sheet is filed with the	ad sufficient time to read and use Bureau for Private Postsecond placement rates, starting salaries	understand the information.  lary Education. Regardless of an s, or license exam passage rates,	
be directed to the Bureau for	Private Postsecondary Educati	at have not been satisfactorily ans ion at 2535 Capitol Oaks Drive, 5 0-7589 or by fax (916) 263-1897.	Suite 400, Sacramento, CA
Student Name - Print			
Student Signature		Date	
School Official		Date	

Published: November 8, 2017

Page 4 of 7



79 New Montgomery St, San Francisco, CA 94105 (800) 544-2787 | www.academyart.edu

\* = This program is new. Therefore, the number of students who graduate, the number of students who are placed, or the starting salary you can earn after finishing the educational program are unknown at this time. Information regarding general salary and placement statistics may be available from government sources or from the institution, but is not equivalent to actual performance data. This program was approved by the Bureau on 7/26/2016. As of 12/1/2019, two full years of data for this program will be available.

#### **Definitions**

- "Number of Students Who Began the Program" means the number of students who began a program who were scheduled to complete the program within 100% of the published program length within the reporting calendar year and excludes all students who cancelled during the cancellation period.
- "Students Available for Graduation" is the number of students who began the program minus the number of students who have died, been incarcerated, or been called to active military duty.
- "Number of On-time Graduates" is the number of students who completed the program within 100% of the published program length within the reporting calendar year.
- "On-time Completion Rate" is the number of on-time graduates divided by the number of students available for graduation.
- "150% Graduates" is the number of students who completed the program within 150% of the program length (includes on-time graduates).
- "150% Completion Rate" is the number of students who completed the program in the reported calendar year within 150% of the published program length, including on-time graduates, divided by the number of students available for graduation.
- "Graduates Available for Employment" means the number of graduates minus the number of graduates unavailable for employment.
- "Graduates Unavailable for Employment" means the graduates who, after graduation, die, become incarcerated, are
  called to active military duty, are international students that leave the United States or do not have a visa allowing
  employment in the United States, or are continuing their education in an accredited or bureau-approved
  postsecondary institution.
- "Graduates Employed in the Field" means graduates who beginning within six months after a student completes the
  applicable educational program are gainfully employed, whose employment has been reported, and for whom the
  institution has documented verification of employment. For occupations for which the state requires passing an
  examination, the six months period begins after the announcement of the examination results for the first examination
  available after a student completes an applicable educational program.
- "Placement Rate Employed in the Field" is calculated by dividing the number of graduates gainfully employed in the field by the number of graduates available for employment.
- "Number of Graduates Taking Exam" is the number of graduates who took the first available exam in the reported calendar year.
- "First Available Exam Date" is the date for the first available exam after a student completed a program.

Published: November 8, 2017

Page 5 of 7



79 New Montgomery St, San Francisco, CA 94105 (800) 544-2787 | www.academyart.edu

- "Passage Rate" is calculated by dividing the number of graduates who passed the exam by the number of graduates who took the reported licensing exam.
- "Number Who Passed First Available Exam" is the number of graduates who took and passed the first available licensing exam after completing the program.
- "Salary" is as reported by graduate or graduate's employer.
- "No Salary Information Reported" is the number of graduates for whom, after making reasonable attempts, the school was not able to obtain salary information.

Published: November 8, 2017

Page 6 of 7



79 New Montgomery St, San Francisco, CA 94105 (800) 544-2787 | www.academyart.edu

# STUDENT'S RIGHT TO CANCEL

1.	You have the right to cancel your agreement for a program of instruction, without any tuition charges, through the seventh
	calendar day based on the start date of the program. After the end of the cancellation period, you also have the right to
	stop attending at any time; and you have the right to receive a pro rata refund if you have completed 60 percent or less
	of the scheduled weeks in the current payment period in your program through the last day of attendance.

Cancellation of this agreement can occur through:	
	Date

- 2. Cancellation may occur when the student provides a written notice of cancellation at the following address: 79 New Montgomery St, San Francisco, CA 94105. This can be done by mail or by hand delivery.
- 3. The written notice of cancellation, if sent by mail, is effective when deposited in the mail properly addressed with proper postage.
- 4. The written notice of cancellation need not take any particular form and, however expressed, it is effective if it shows that the student no longer wishes to be bound by the Enrollment Agreement.
- 5. If the Enrollment Agreement is cancelled the University will refund the student any money he/she paid, less an administrative fee (application, enrollment and registration fees) not to exceed \$250.00 and within 45 days after the notice of cancellation is received.
- 6. If the Enrollment Agreement is cancelled by the University, the University will refund the student any money he/she paid within 45 days after the notice of cancellation is received.

Published: November 8, 2017

Page 7 of 7



79 New Montgomery St, San Francisco, CA 94105 (800) 544-2787 | www.academyart.edu

.\_\_\_\_\_\_

# SCHOOL PERFORMANCE FACT SHEET CALENDAR YEARS 2015 & 2016

Master of Arts in Jewelry & Metal Arts - 36 Credits

# On-Time Completion Rates (Graduation Rates)

Includes data for the two calendar years prior to reporting.

Calendar Year	Number of Students Who Began the Program	Students Available for Graduation	Number of On- Time Graduates	On-Time Completion Rate
2015	*	*	*	*
2016	*	*	*	*

Student's	Initials	:: D	ate:		_			
Initial only	after y	ou have had	sufficient t	ime to read	and und	erstand the	e informa	ation

# Job Placement Rates (includes data for the two calendar years prior to reporting)

Because of the change in the Bureau's reporting regulations, which became effective on July 14, 2016, this institution was not required to collect the data for a full year of 2016 and prior graduates.

Calendar Year	Number of Students	Number of Graduates	Graduates Available for	Graduates Employed in the	
	Who Began Program		Employment	Field	Field
2015	*	*	*	*	*
2016	*	*	*	*	*

You may obtain from the institution a list of the employment positions determined to be in the field for which a student received education and training. Please email SPFSdatarequest@academyart.edu to request a list of in field employment positions for a specific major.

Published: November 8, 2017

Page 1 of 7



79 New Montgomery St, San Francisco, CA 94105 (800) 544-2787 | www.academyart.edu

Gainfully Employed Categories (includes data for the two calendar years prior to reporting)

Because of the change in the Bureau's reporting regulations, which became effective on July 14, 2016, this institution was not required to collect the data for a full year of 2016 and prior graduates.

Part-Time vs. Full-Time Employment

	- art i mio voi i an i mio zmpio j mont					
Calendar Year	Graduate Employed in the Field 20-29 Hours Per Week	Graduates Employed in the Field at Least 30 Hours Per Week	Total Graduates Employed in the Field			
2015	*	*	*			
2016	*	*	*			

Single Position vs. Concurrent Aggregated Position

	enigio i conton voi contoni reggiogatoa i contoni					
Calendar Year	Graduates Employed in the Field in a Single Position	Graduates Employed in the Field in Concurrent Aggregated Positions	Total Graduates Employed in the Field			
2015	*	*	*			
2016	*	*	*			

**Self-Employed / Freelance Positions** 

Calendar Year	Graduates Employed who are Self- Employed or Working Freelance	Total Graduates Employed in the Field
2015	*	*
2016	*	*

**Institutional Employment** 

Calendar Year	Graduates Employed in the Field who are Employed by the Institution, an Employer Owned by the Institution, or an Employer who Shares Ownership with the Institution.	Total Graduates Employed in the Field
2015	*	*
2016	*	*

Initial only after you have had sufficient time to read and understand the information.

This program may result in freelance or self-employment.

Published: November 8, 2017

Page 2 of 7



79 New Montgomery St, San Francisco, CA 94105 (800) 544-2787 | www.academyart.edu

- The work available to graduates of this program is usually for freelance or self-employment.
- This type of work may not be consistent.
- The period of employment can range from one day to weeks to several months.
- Hours worked in a day or week may be more or less than the traditional 8 hour work day or 40 hour work week.
- You can expect to spend unpaid time expanding your networks, advertising, promoting your services, or honing your skills.
- Once graduates begin to work freelance or are self-employed, they will be asked to provide documentation that they are employed as such so that they may be counted as placed for our job placement records.
- Students initialing this disclosure understand that either a majority or all of this school's graduates are employed in this manner and understand what comprises this work style.

Student's Initials: Date: Only initial after you have had sufficient time to read and understand the information.				
License Examination Passage Rates (includes data for the two calendar years prior to reporting)  Not Applicable				
Student's Initials: Date:				
Initial only after you have had sufficient time to read and understand the information.  Salary and Wage Information (includes data for the two calendar years prior to reporting)				

Because of the change in the Bureau's reporting regulations, which became effective on July 14, 2016, this institution was not required to collect the data for a full year of 2016 and prior graduates.

Annual salary and wages reported for graduates employed in the field.

Calendar Year	Graduates Available for Employment	Graduates Employed in Field	-	\$35,001 - \$40.000	-	. ,	No Salary Information Reported
20XX	*	*	*	*	*	*	*
20XY	*	*	*	*	*	*	*

A list of sources used to substantiate salary disclosures is available from the school. Please email SPFSdatarequest@academyart.edu to request a list of sources.

Student's Initials	:: Date:	
Initial only after y	ou have had sufficient tir	ne to read and understand the information.

Published: November 8, 2017

Page 3 of 7



79 New Montgomery St, San Francisco, CA 94105 (800) 544-2787 | www.academyart.edu

# **Cost of Educational Program**

	for students completing on-time urred if the program is not comp						
Student's Initials: Initial only after you have ha	Student's Initials: Date: Initial only after you have had sufficient time to read and understand the information.						
Federal Student Loan Debt							
Most recent three year cohort default rate, as reported by the United State Department of Education.1	The percentage of enrolled students in 2016 receiving federal student loans, in the program.	The average amount of federal student loan debt of 2016 graduates who took out federal student loans at this institution, in the program.	The percentage of graduates in 2016 with federal student loans as calculated by the institution.				
5%	13%	\$0	41%				
Student's Initials: Date: Date: Initial only after you have had sufficient time to read and understand the information.  This fact sheet is filed with the Bureau for Private Postsecondary Education. Regardless of any information you may have relating to completion rates, placement rates, starting salaries, or license exam passage rates, this fact sheet contains the information as calculated pursuant to state law.							
Any questions a student may have regarding this fact sheet that have not been satisfactorily answered by the institution may be directed to the Bureau for Private Postsecondary Education at 2535 Capitol Oaks Drive, Suite 400, Sacramento, CA 95833, www.bppe.ca.gov, toll-free telephone number (888) 370-7589 or by fax (916) 263-1897.							
Student Name - Print							
Student Signature Date							
School Official Date							

Published: November 8, 2017

Page 4 of 7



79 New Montgomery St, San Francisco, CA 94105 (800) 544-2787 | www.academyart.edu

\* = This program is new. Therefore, the number of students who graduate, the number of students who are placed, or the starting salary you can earn after finishing the educational program are unknown at this time. Information regarding general salary and placement statistics may be available from government sources or from the institution, but is not equivalent to actual performance data. This program was approved by the Bureau on 7/26/2016. As of 12/1/2019, two full years of data for this program will be available.

#### **Definitions**

- "Number of Students Who Began the Program" means the number of students who began a program who were scheduled to complete the program within 100% of the published program length within the reporting calendar year and excludes all students who cancelled during the cancellation period.
- "Students Available for Graduation" is the number of students who began the program minus the number of students who have died, been incarcerated, or been called to active military duty.
- "Number of On-time Graduates" is the number of students who completed the program within 100% of the published program length within the reporting calendar year.
- "On-time Completion Rate" is the number of on-time graduates divided by the number of students available for graduation.
- "150% Graduates" is the number of students who completed the program within 150% of the program length (includes on-time graduates).
- "150% Completion Rate" is the number of students who completed the program in the reported calendar year within 150% of the published program length, including on-time graduates, divided by the number of students available for graduation.
- "Graduates Available for Employment" means the number of graduates minus the number of graduates unavailable for employment.
- "Graduates Unavailable for Employment" means the graduates who, after graduation, die, become incarcerated, are
  called to active military duty, are international students that leave the United States or do not have a visa allowing
  employment in the United States, or are continuing their education in an accredited or bureau-approved
  postsecondary institution.
- "Graduates Employed in the Field" means graduates who beginning within six months after a student completes the
  applicable educational program are gainfully employed, whose employment has been reported, and for whom the
  institution has documented verification of employment. For occupations for which the state requires passing an
  examination, the six months period begins after the announcement of the examination results for the first examination
  available after a student completes an applicable educational program.
- "Placement Rate Employed in the Field" is calculated by dividing the number of graduates gainfully employed in the field by the number of graduates available for employment.
- "Number of Graduates Taking Exam" is the number of graduates who took the first available exam in the reported calendar year.
- "First Available Exam Date" is the date for the first available exam after a student completed a program.

Published: November 8, 2017

Page 5 of 7



79 New Montgomery St, San Francisco, CA 94105 (800) 544-2787 | www.academyart.edu

- "Passage Rate" is calculated by dividing the number of graduates who passed the exam by the number of graduates who took the reported licensing exam.
- "Number Who Passed First Available Exam" is the number of graduates who took and passed the first available licensing exam after completing the program.
- "Salary" is as reported by graduate or graduate's employer.
- "No Salary Information Reported" is the number of graduates for whom, after making reasonable attempts, the school was not able to obtain salary information.

Published: November 8, 2017

Page 6 of 7



79 New Montgomery St, San Francisco, CA 94105 (800) 544-2787 | www.academyart.edu

# STUDENT'S RIGHT TO CANCEL

1.	You have the right to cancel your agreement for a program of instruction, without any tuition charges, through the seventh
	calendar day based on the start date of the program. After the end of the cancellation period, you also have the right to
	stop attending at any time; and you have the right to receive a pro rata refund if you have completed 60 percent or less
	of the scheduled weeks in the current payment period in your program through the last day of attendance.

Cancellation of this agreement can occur through:	
	Date

- 2. Cancellation may occur when the student provides a written notice of cancellation at the following address: 79 New Montgomery St, San Francisco, CA 94105. This can be done by mail or by hand delivery.
- 3. The written notice of cancellation, if sent by mail, is effective when deposited in the mail properly addressed with proper postage.
- 4. The written notice of cancellation need not take any particular form and, however expressed, it is effective if it shows that the student no longer wishes to be bound by the Enrollment Agreement.
- 5. If the Enrollment Agreement is cancelled the University will refund the student any money he/she paid, less an administrative fee (application, enrollment and registration fees) not to exceed \$250.00 and within 45 days after the notice of cancellation is received.
- 6. If the Enrollment Agreement is cancelled by the University, the University will refund the student any money he/she paid within 45 days after the notice of cancellation is received.

Published: November 8, 2017

Page 7 of 7



79 New Montgomery St, San Francisco, CA 94105 (800) 544-2787 | www.academyart.edu

.....

# SCHOOL PERFORMANCE FACT SHEET CALENDAR YEARS 2015 & 2016

Master of Arts in Landscape Architecture - 36 Credits

# On-Time Completion Rates (Graduation Rates)

Includes data for the two calendar years prior to reporting.

Calendar Year	Number of Students Who Began the Program	Students Available for Graduation	Number of On- Time Graduates	On-Time Completion Rate
2015	*	*	*	*
2016	*	*	*	*

Student's	Initials	:: D	ate:		_			
Initial only	after y	ou have had	sufficient t	ime to read	and und	erstand the	e informa	ation

# Job Placement Rates (includes data for the two calendar years prior to reporting)

Because of the change in the Bureau's reporting regulations, which became effective on July 14, 2016, this institution was not required to collect the data for a full year of 2016 and prior graduates.

Calendar Year	Number of Students	Number of Graduates	Graduates Available for	Graduates Employed in the	
	Who Began Program		Employment	Field	Field
2015	*	*	*	*	*
2016	*	*	*	*	*

You may obtain from the institution a list of the employment positions determined to be in the field for which a student received education and training. Please email SPFSdatarequest@academyart.edu to request a list of in field employment positions for a specific major.

Published: November 8, 2017

Page 1 of 7



79 New Montgomery St, San Francisco, CA 94105 (800) 544-2787 | www.academyart.edu

Gainfully Employed Categories (includes data for the two calendar years prior to reporting)

Because of the change in the Bureau's reporting regulations, which became effective on July 14, 2016, this institution was not required to collect the data for a full year of 2016 and prior graduates.

Part-Time vs. Full-Time Employment

- dit illio voi i dii illio zimproymone						
Calendar Year	Graduate Employed in the Field 20-29 Hours Per Week	Graduates Employed in the Field at Least 30 Hours Per Week	Total Graduates Employed in the Field			
2015	*	*	*			
2016	*	*	*			

Single Position vs. Concurrent Aggregated Position

enigio i contant voi contant itagi cgatca i contant						
Calendar Year	Graduates Employed in the Field in a Single Position	Graduates Employed in the Field in Concurrent Aggregated Positions	Total Graduates Employed in the Field			
2015	*	*	*			
2016	*	*	*			

**Self-Employed / Freelance Positions** 

Calendar Year	Graduates Employed who are Self- Employed or Working Freelance	Total Graduates Employed in the Field
2015	*	*
2016	*	*

**Institutional Employment** 

Calendar Year	Graduates Employed in the Field who are Employed by the Institution, an Employer Owned by the Institution, or an Employer who Shares Ownership with the Institution.	Total Graduates Employed in the Field
2015	*	*
2016	*	*

Initial only after you have had sufficient time to read and understand the information.

This program may result in freelance or self-employment.

Published: November 8, 2017

Page 2 of 7



79 New Montgomery St, San Francisco, CA 94105 (800) 544-2787 | www.academyart.edu

- The work available to graduates of this program is usually for freelance or self-employment.
- This type of work may not be consistent.
- The period of employment can range from one day to weeks to several months.
- Hours worked in a day or week may be more or less than the traditional 8 hour work day or 40 hour work week.
- You can expect to spend unpaid time expanding your networks, advertising, promoting your services, or honing your skills.
- Once graduates begin to work freelance or are self-employed, they will be asked to provide documentation that they are employed as such so that they may be counted as placed for our job placement records.
- Students initialing this disclosure understand that either a majority or all of this school's graduates are employed in this manner and understand what comprises this work style.

Student's Initials: Date: Only initial after you have had sufficient time to read and understand the information.
License Examination Passage Rates (includes data for the two calendar years prior to reporting)  Not Applicable
Student's Initials: Date:
Initial only after you have had sufficient time to read and understand the information.  Salary and Wage Information (includes data for the two calendar years prior to reporting)

Because of the change in the Bureau's reporting regulations, which became effective on July 14, 2016, this institution was not required to collect the data for a full year of 2016 and prior graduates.

Annual salary and wages reported for graduates employed in the field.

Calendar Year	Graduates Available for Employment	Graduates Employed in Field	-	\$35,001 - \$40.000	-	. ,	No Salary Information Reported
20XX	*	*	*	*	*	*	*
20XY	*	*	*	*	*	*	*

A list of sources used to substantiate salary disclosures is available from the school. Please email SPFSdatarequest@academyart.edu to request a list of sources.

Student's Initials	:: Date:	
Initial only after y	ou have had sufficient tir	ne to read and understand the information.

Published: November 8, 2017

Page 3 of 7



79 New Montgomery St, San Francisco, CA 94105 (800) 544-2787 | www.academyart.edu

# **Cost of Educational Program**

Total charges for the program for students completing on-time in 2016: \$39,857 Additional charges may be incurred if the program is not completed on-time.							
Student's Initials: Date: Initial only after you have had sufficient time to read and understand the information.							
Federal Student Loan Debt							
Most recent three year cohort default rate, as reported by the United State Department of Education.1	The percentage of enrolled students in 2016 receiving federal student loans, in the program.	The average amount of federal student loan debt of 2016 graduates who took out federal student loans at this institution, in the program.	The percentage of graduates in 2016 with federal student loans as calculated by the institution.				
5%	12%	\$0	41%				
the percentage of this school's sthree years of when the first pa  Student's Initials: Initial only after you have ha  This fact sheet is filed with the relating to completion rates, p	¹The percentage of students who defaulted on their federal student loans is called the Cohort Default Rate (CDR). It shows the percentage of this school's students who were more than 270 days (9 months) behind on their federal student loans within three years of when the first payment was due. This is the most recent CDR reported by the U.S. Department of Education.  Student's Initials: Date: Initial only after you have had sufficient time to read and understand the information.  This fact sheet is filed with the Bureau for Private Postsecondary Education. Regardless of any information you may have relating to completion rates, placement rates, starting salaries, or license exam passage rates, this fact sheet contains the information as calculated pursuant to state law.						
Any questions a student may have regarding this fact sheet that have not been satisfactorily answered by the institution may be directed to the Bureau for Private Postsecondary Education at 2535 Capitol Oaks Drive, Suite 400, Sacramento, CA 95833, www.bppe.ca.gov, toll-free telephone number (888) 370-7589 or by fax (916) 263-1897.							
Student Name - Print							
Student Signature		Date					
School Official Date							

Published: November 8, 2017

Page 4 of 7



79 New Montgomery St, San Francisco, CA 94105 (800) 544-2787 | www.academyart.edu

\* = This program was approved by the Bureau on 1/20/2016. As of 12/1/2019, two full years of data for this program will be available.

# **Definitions**

- "Number of Students Who Began the Program" means the number of students who began a program who were scheduled to complete the program within 100% of the published program length within the reporting calendar year and excludes all students who cancelled during the cancellation period.
- "Students Available for Graduation" is the number of students who began the program minus the number of students who have died, been incarcerated, or been called to active military duty.
- "Number of On-time Graduates" is the number of students who completed the program within 100% of the published program length within the reporting calendar year.
- "On-time Completion Rate" is the number of on-time graduates divided by the number of students available for graduation.
- "150% Graduates" is the number of students who completed the program within 150% of the program length (includes on-time graduates).
- "150% Completion Rate" is the number of students who completed the program in the reported calendar year within 150% of the published program length, including on-time graduates, divided by the number of students available for graduation.
- "Graduates Available for Employment" means the number of graduates minus the number of graduates unavailable for employment.
- "Graduates Unavailable for Employment" means the graduates who, after graduation, die, become incarcerated, are
  called to active military duty, are international students that leave the United States or do not have a visa allowing
  employment in the United States, or are continuing their education in an accredited or bureau-approved
  postsecondary institution.
- "Graduates Employed in the Field" means graduates who beginning within six months after a student completes the
  applicable educational program are gainfully employed, whose employment has been reported, and for whom the
  institution has documented verification of employment. For occupations for which the state requires passing an
  examination, the six months period begins after the announcement of the examination results for the first examination
  available after a student completes an applicable educational program.
- "Placement Rate Employed in the Field" is calculated by dividing the number of graduates gainfully employed in the field by the number of graduates available for employment.
- "Number of Graduates Taking Exam" is the number of graduates who took the first available exam in the reported calendar year.
- "First Available Exam Date" is the date for the first available exam after a student completed a program.

Published: November 8, 2017

Page 5 of 7



79 New Montgomery St, San Francisco, CA 94105 (800) 544-2787 | www.academyart.edu

- "Passage Rate" is calculated by dividing the number of graduates who passed the exam by the number of graduates who took the reported licensing exam.
- "Number Who Passed First Available Exam" is the number of graduates who took and passed the first available licensing exam after completing the program.
- "Salary" is as reported by graduate or graduate's employer.
- "No Salary Information Reported" is the number of graduates for whom, after making reasonable attempts, the school was not able to obtain salary information.

Published: November 8, 2017

Page 6 of 7



79 New Montgomery St, San Francisco, CA 94105 (800) 544-2787 | www.academyart.edu

# STUDENT'S RIGHT TO CANCEL

1.	You have the right to cancel your agreement for a program of instruction, without any tuition charges, through the seventh calendar day based on the start date of the program. After the end of the cancellation period, you also have the right to stop attending at any time; and you have the right to receive a pro rata refund if you have completed 60 percent or less of the schoduled works in the current payment period in your program through the last day of attendance.
	of the scheduled weeks in the current payment period in your program through the last day of attendance.

Cancellation of this agreement can occur through:		
	Date	

- 2. Cancellation may occur when the student provides a written notice of cancellation at the following address: 79 New Montgomery St, San Francisco, CA 94105. This can be done by mail or by hand delivery.
- 3. The written notice of cancellation, if sent by mail, is effective when deposited in the mail properly addressed with proper postage.
- 4. The written notice of cancellation need not take any particular form and, however expressed, it is effective if it shows that the student no longer wishes to be bound by the Enrollment Agreement.
- 5. If the Enrollment Agreement is cancelled the University will refund the student any money he/she paid, less an administrative fee (application, enrollment and registration fees) not to exceed \$250.00 and within 45 days after the notice of cancellation is received.
- 6. If the Enrollment Agreement is cancelled by the University, the University will refund the student any money he/she paid within 45 days after the notice of cancellation is received.

Published: November 8, 2017

Page 7 of 7



79 New Montgomery St, San Francisco, CA 94105 (800) 544-2787 | www.academyart.edu

.....

# SCHOOL PERFORMANCE FACT SHEET CALENDAR YEARS 2015 & 2016

Master of Arts in Music Production & Sound Design for Visual Media - 36 Credits

# **On-Time Completion Rates (Graduation Rates)**

Includes data for the two calendar years prior to reporting.

Calendar Year	Number of Students Who Began the Program	Students Available for Graduation	Number of On- Time Graduates	On-Time Completion Rate
2015	*	*	*	*
2016	*	*	*	*

Student's	Initials	:: D	ate:		_			
Initial only	after y	ou have had	sufficient t	ime to read	and und	erstand the	e informa	ation

# Job Placement Rates (includes data for the two calendar years prior to reporting)

Because of the change in the Bureau's reporting regulations, which became effective on July 14, 2016, this institution was not required to collect the data for a full year of 2016 and prior graduates.

Calendar Year	Number of Students Who Began Program	Number of Graduates	Graduates Available for Employment	Graduates Employed in the Field	Placement Rate % Employed in the Field
2015	*	*	*	*	*
2016	*	*	*	*	*

You may obtain from the institution a list of the employment positions determined to be in the field for which a student received education and training. Please email SPFSdatarequest@academyart.edu to request a list of in field employment positions for a specific major.

Published: November 8, 2017

Page 1 of 7



79 New Montgomery St, San Francisco, CA 94105 (800) 544-2787 | www.academyart.edu

Gainfully Employed Categories (includes data for the two calendar years prior to reporting)

Because of the change in the Bureau's reporting regulations, which became effective on July 14, 2016, this institution was not required to collect the data for a full year of 2016 and prior graduates.

**Part-Time vs. Full-Time Employment** 

Calendar Year	Graduate Employed in the Field 20-29 Hours Per Week	Graduates Employed in the Field at Least 30 Hours Per Week	Total Graduates Employed in the Field
2015	*	*	*
2016	*	*	*

Single Position vs. Concurrent Aggregated Position

Calendar Year	Graduates Employed in the Field in a Single Position	Graduates Employed in the Field in Concurrent Aggregated Positions	Total Graduates Employed in the Field
2015	*	*	*
2016	*	*	*

**Self-Employed / Freelance Positions** 

Calendar Year	Graduates Employed who are Self- Employed or Working Freelance	Total Graduates Employed in the Field
2015	*	*
2016	*	*

**Institutional Employment** 

Calendar Year	Graduates Employed in the Field who are Employed by the Institution, an Employer Owned by the Institution, or an Employer who Shares Ownership with the Institution.	Total Graduates Employed in the Field
2015	*	*
2016	*	*

Student's Initials:	Date:	
---------------------	-------	--

Initial only after you have had sufficient time to read and understand the information.

This program may result in freelance or self-employment.

Published: November 8, 2017

Page 2 of 7



79 New Montgomery St, San Francisco, CA 94105 (800) 544-2787 | www.academyart.edu

- The work available to graduates of this program is usually for freelance or self-employment.
- This type of work may not be consistent.
- The period of employment can range from one day to weeks to several months.
- Hours worked in a day or week may be more or less than the traditional 8 hour work day or 40 hour work week.
- You can expect to spend unpaid time expanding your networks, advertising, promoting your services, or honing your skills.
- Once graduates begin to work freelance or are self-employed, they will be asked to provide documentation that they are employed as such so that they may be counted as placed for our job placement records.
- Students initialing this disclosure understand that either a majority or all of this school's graduates are employed in this manner and understand what comprises this work style.

Student's Initials: Date: Date: Only initial after you have had sufficient time to read and understand the information.
License Examination Passage Rates (includes data for the two calendar years prior to reporting)  Not Applicable
Student's Initials: Date: Initial only after you have had sufficient time to read and understand the information.
Salary and Wage Information (includes data for the two calendar years prior to reporting)

Because of the change in the Bureau's reporting regulations, which became effective on July 14, 2016, this institution was not required to collect the data for a full year of 2016 and prior graduates.

Annual salary and wages reported for graduates employed in the field.

Calendar Year	Graduates Available for Employment	Graduates Employed in Field	-	\$35,001 - \$40.000	-	. ,	No Salary Information Reported
20XX	*	*	*	*	*	*	*
20XY	*	*	*	*	*	*	*

A list of sources used to substantiate salary disclosures is available from the school. Please email SPFSdatarequest@academyart.edu to request a list of sources.

Student's Initials	: Date:	
Initial only after	ou have had sufficient	time to read and understand the information.

Published: November 8, 2017

Page 3 of 7



Student's Initials: \_\_\_\_\_ Date:

information as calculated pursuant to state law.

### ACADEMY OF ART UNIVERSITY

79 New Montgomery St, San Francisco, CA 94105 (800) 544-2787 | www.academyart.edu

\_\_\_\_\_\_

	Cost of Educational Pr		<u>rogram</u>	
Total charges for the program for students	completing	on-time in	2016:	\$39,857

Additional charges may be incurred if the program is not completed on-time.				
Student's Initials: Date: Initial only after you have had sufficient time to read and understand the information.				
	<u>Federal Stude</u>	ent Loan Debt		
Most recent three year cohort default rate, as reported by the United State Department of Education.1	The percentage of enrolled students in 2016 receiving federal student loans, in the program.	The average amount of federal student loan debt of 2016 graduates who took out federal student loans at this institution, in the program.	with federal student loans as calculated by the institution.	
5%	0%	\$0	41%	

<sup>1</sup>The percentage of students who defaulted on their federal student loans is called the Cohort Default Rate (CDR). It shows the percentage of this school's students who were more than 270 days (9 months) behind on their federal student loans within three years of when the first payment was due. This is the most recent CDR reported by the U.S. Department of Education.

,	
This fact sheet is filed with the Bureau for Private Postsecondary Education.	Regardless of any information you may have
relating to completion rates, placement rates, starting salaries, or license exa	am passage rates, this fact sheet contains the

Initial only after you have had sufficient time to read and understand the information.

Any questions a student may have regarding this fact sheet that have not been satisfactorily answered by the institution may be directed to the Bureau for Private Postsecondary Education at 2535 Capitol Oaks Drive, Suite 400, Sacramento, CA 95833, www.bppe.ca.gov, toll-free telephone number (888) 370-7589 or by fax (916) 263-1897.

Student Name - Print		
Student Signature	Date	_
School Official	 	

Published: November 8, 2017

Page 4 of 7



79 New Montgomery St, San Francisco, CA 94105 (800) 544-2787 | www.academyart.edu

\* = This program was approved by the Bureau on 1/20/2016. As of 12/1/2019, two full years of data for this program will be available.

# **Definitions**

- "Number of Students Who Began the Program" means the number of students who began a program who were scheduled to complete the program within 100% of the published program length within the reporting calendar year and excludes all students who cancelled during the cancellation period.
- "Students Available for Graduation" is the number of students who began the program minus the number of students who have died, been incarcerated, or been called to active military duty.
- "Number of On-time Graduates" is the number of students who completed the program within 100% of the published program length within the reporting calendar year.
- "On-time Completion Rate" is the number of on-time graduates divided by the number of students available for graduation.
- "150% Graduates" is the number of students who completed the program within 150% of the program length (includes on-time graduates).
- "150% Completion Rate" is the number of students who completed the program in the reported calendar year within 150% of the published program length, including on-time graduates, divided by the number of students available for graduation.
- "Graduates Available for Employment" means the number of graduates minus the number of graduates unavailable for employment.
- "Graduates Unavailable for Employment" means the graduates who, after graduation, die, become incarcerated, are
  called to active military duty, are international students that leave the United States or do not have a visa allowing
  employment in the United States, or are continuing their education in an accredited or bureau-approved
  postsecondary institution.
- "Graduates Employed in the Field" means graduates who beginning within six months after a student completes the applicable educational program are gainfully employed, whose employment has been reported, and for whom the institution has documented verification of employment. For occupations for which the state requires passing an examination, the six months period begins after the announcement of the examination results for the first examination available after a student completes an applicable educational program.
- "Placement Rate Employed in the Field" is calculated by dividing the number of graduates gainfully employed in the field by the number of graduates available for employment.
- "Number of Graduates Taking Exam" is the number of graduates who took the first available exam in the reported calendar year.
- "First Available Exam Date" is the date for the first available exam after a student completed a program.

Published: November 8, 2017

Page 5 of 7



79 New Montgomery St, San Francisco, CA 94105 (800) 544-2787 | www.academyart.edu

- "Passage Rate" is calculated by dividing the number of graduates who passed the exam by the number of graduates who took the reported licensing exam.
- "Number Who Passed First Available Exam" is the number of graduates who took and passed the first available licensing exam after completing the program.
- "Salary" is as reported by graduate or graduate's employer.
- "No Salary Information Reported" is the number of graduates for whom, after making reasonable attempts, the school was not able to obtain salary information.

Published: November 8, 2017

Page 6 of 7



79 New Montgomery St, San Francisco, CA 94105 (800) 544-2787 | www.academyart.edu

# STUDENT'S RIGHT TO CANCEL

1.	You have the right to cancel your agreement for a program of instruction, without any tuition charges, through the seventh calendar day based on the start date of the program. After the end of the cancellation period, you also have the right to stop attending at any time; and you have the right to receive a pro rata refund if you have completed 60 percent or less of the schoduled works in the current payment period in your program through the last day of attendance.
	of the scheduled weeks in the current payment period in your program through the last day of attendance.

Cancellation of this agreement can occur through:		
	Date	

- 2. Cancellation may occur when the student provides a written notice of cancellation at the following address: 79 New Montgomery St, San Francisco, CA 94105. This can be done by mail or by hand delivery.
- 3. The written notice of cancellation, if sent by mail, is effective when deposited in the mail properly addressed with proper postage.
- 4. The written notice of cancellation need not take any particular form and, however expressed, it is effective if it shows that the student no longer wishes to be bound by the Enrollment Agreement.
- 5. If the Enrollment Agreement is cancelled the University will refund the student any money he/she paid, less an administrative fee (application, enrollment and registration fees) not to exceed \$250.00 and within 45 days after the notice of cancellation is received.
- 6. If the Enrollment Agreement is cancelled by the University, the University will refund the student any money he/she paid within 45 days after the notice of cancellation is received.

Published: November 8, 2017

Page 7 of 7



79 New Montgomery St, San Francisco, CA 94105 (800) 544-2787 | www.academyart.edu

\_\_\_\_\_\_

# SCHOOL PERFORMANCE FACT SHEET CALENDAR YEARS 2015 & 2016

Master of Arts in Music Scoring & Composition - 36 Credits

# On-Time Completion Rates (Graduation Rates)

Includes data for the two calendar years prior to reporting.

Calendar Year	Number of Students Who Began the Program	Students Available for Graduation	Number of On- Time Graduates	On-Time Completion Rate
2015	*	*	*	*
2016	*	*	*	*

Student's Initia	ls: Date:	
Initial only after	you have had suf	ficient time to read and understand the information.

# Job Placement Rates (includes data for the two calendar years prior to reporting)

Because of the change in the Bureau's reporting regulations, which became effective on July 14, 2016, this institution was not required to collect the data for a full year of 2016 and prior graduates.

Calendar Year	Number of Students Who Began Program	Number of Graduates	Graduates Available for Employment	Graduates Employed in the Field	Placement Rate % Employed in the Field
2015	*	*	*	*	*
2016	*	*	*	*	*

You may obtain from the institution a list of the employment positions determined to be in the field for which a student received education and training. Please email SPFSdatarequest@academyart.edu to request a list of in field employment positions for a specific major.

Published: November 8, 2017

Page 1 of 7



79 New Montgomery St, San Francisco, CA 94105 (800) 544-2787 | www.academyart.edu

Gainfully Employed Categories (includes data for the two calendar years prior to reporting)

Because of the change in the Bureau's reporting regulations, which became effective on July 14, 2016, this institution was not required to collect the data for a full year of 2016 and prior graduates.

Part-Time vs. Full-Time Employment

	- dit i iliio voi i dii i iliio zimpioyimone				
Calendar Year	Graduate Employed in the Field 20-29 Hours Per Week	Graduates Employed in the Field at Least 30 Hours Per Week	Total Graduates Employed in the Field		
2015	*	*	*		
2016	*	*	*		

Single Position vs. Concurrent Aggregated Position

Calendar Year	Graduates Employed in the Field in a Single Position	Graduates Employed in the Field in Concurrent Aggregated Positions	Total Graduates Employed in the Field
2015	*	*	*
2016	*	*	*

**Self-Employed / Freelance Positions** 

Calendar Year	Graduates Employed who are Self- Employed or Working Freelance	Total Graduates Employed in the Field
2015	*	*
2016	*	*

**Institutional Employment** 

Calendar Year	Graduates Employed in the Field who are Employed by the Institution, an Employer Owned by the Institution, or an Employer who Shares Ownership with the Institution.	Total Graduates Employed in the Field
2015	*	*
2016	*	*

Student's Initials	Date:	
--------------------	-------	--

Initial only after you have had sufficient time to read and understand the information.

This program may result in freelance or self-employment.

Published: November 8, 2017

Page 2 of 7



79 New Montgomery St, San Francisco, CA 94105 (800) 544-2787 | www.academyart.edu

- The work available to graduates of this program is usually for freelance or self-employment.
- This type of work may not be consistent.
- The period of employment can range from one day to weeks to several months.
- Hours worked in a day or week may be more or less than the traditional 8 hour work day or 40 hour work week.
- You can expect to spend unpaid time expanding your networks, advertising, promoting your services, or honing your skills.
- Once graduates begin to work freelance or are self-employed, they will be asked to provide documentation that they are employed as such so that they may be counted as placed for our job placement records.
- Students initialing this disclosure understand that either a majority or all of this school's graduates are employed in this manner and understand what comprises this work style.

Student's Initials: Date: Date: Only initial after you have had sufficient time to read and understand the information.
License Examination Passage Rates (includes data for the two calendar years prior to reporting)  Not Applicable
Student's Initials: Date: Initial only after you have had sufficient time to read and understand the information.
Salary and Wage Information (includes data for the two calendar years prior to reporting)

Because of the change in the Bureau's reporting regulations, which became effective on July 14, 2016, this institution was not required to collect the data for a full year of 2016 and prior graduates.

Annual salary and wages reported for graduates employed in the field.

Calendar Year	Graduates Available for Employment	Graduates Employed in Field	-	\$35,001 - \$40.000	-	. ,	No Salary Information Reported
20XX	*	*	*	*	*	*	*
20XY	*	*	*	*	*	*	*

A list of sources used to substantiate salary disclosures is available from the school. Please email SPFSdatarequest@academyart.edu to request a list of sources.

Student's Initials	: Date:	
Initial only after	ou have had sufficient	time to read and understand the information.

Published: November 8, 2017

Page 3 of 7



79 New Montgomery St, San Francisco, CA 94105 (800) 544-2787 | www.academyart.edu

\_\_\_\_\_\_

# **Cost of Educational Program**

	for students completing on-time urred if the program is not comp							
Student's Initials: Initial only after you have ha	Date: nd sufficient time to read and u	understand the information.						
	Federal Student Loan Debt							
Most recent three year cohort default rate, as reported by the United State Department of Education.1	The percentage of enrolled students in 2016 receiving federal student loans, in the program.	The average amount of federal student loan debt of 2016 graduates who took out federal student loans at this institution, in the program.	The percentage of graduates in 2016 with federal student loans as calculated by the institution.					
5%	26%	\$7,716	41%					
¹The percentage of students who defaulted on their federal student loans is called the Cohort Default Rate (CDR). It shows the percentage of this school's students who were more than 270 days (9 months) behind on their federal student loans within three years of when the first payment was due. This is the most recent CDR reported by the U.S. Department of Education.  Student's Initials: Date: Initial only after you have had sufficient time to read and understand the information.  This fact sheet is filed with the Bureau for Private Postsecondary Education. Regardless of any information you may have relating to completion rates, placement rates, starting salaries, or license exam passage rates, this fact sheet contains the information as calculated pursuant to state law.								
Any questions a student may have regarding this fact sheet that have not been satisfactorily answered by the institution may be directed to the Bureau for Private Postsecondary Education at 2535 Capitol Oaks Drive, Suite 400, Sacramento, CA 95833, www.bppe.ca.gov, toll-free telephone number (888) 370-7589 or by fax (916) 263-1897.								
Student Name - Print								
Student Signature		Date						
School Official		Date						

Published: November 8, 2017

Page 4 of 7



79 New Montgomery St, San Francisco, CA 94105 (800) 544-2787 | www.academyart.edu

\* = This program was approved by the Bureau on 1/20/2016. As of 12/1/2019, two full years of data for this program will be available.

# **Definitions**

- "Number of Students Who Began the Program" means the number of students who began a program who were scheduled to complete the program within 100% of the published program length within the reporting calendar year and excludes all students who cancelled during the cancellation period.
- "Students Available for Graduation" is the number of students who began the program minus the number of students who have died, been incarcerated, or been called to active military duty.
- "Number of On-time Graduates" is the number of students who completed the program within 100% of the published program length within the reporting calendar year.
- "On-time Completion Rate" is the number of on-time graduates divided by the number of students available for graduation.
- "150% Graduates" is the number of students who completed the program within 150% of the program length (includes on-time graduates).
- "150% Completion Rate" is the number of students who completed the program in the reported calendar year within 150% of the published program length, including on-time graduates, divided by the number of students available for graduation.
- "Graduates Available for Employment" means the number of graduates minus the number of graduates unavailable for employment.
- "Graduates Unavailable for Employment" means the graduates who, after graduation, die, become incarcerated, are
  called to active military duty, are international students that leave the United States or do not have a visa allowing
  employment in the United States, or are continuing their education in an accredited or bureau-approved
  postsecondary institution.
- "Graduates Employed in the Field" means graduates who beginning within six months after a student completes the
  applicable educational program are gainfully employed, whose employment has been reported, and for whom the
  institution has documented verification of employment. For occupations for which the state requires passing an
  examination, the six months period begins after the announcement of the examination results for the first examination
  available after a student completes an applicable educational program.
- "Placement Rate Employed in the Field" is calculated by dividing the number of graduates gainfully employed in the field by the number of graduates available for employment.
- "Number of Graduates Taking Exam" is the number of graduates who took the first available exam in the reported calendar year.
- "First Available Exam Date" is the date for the first available exam after a student completed a program.

Published: November 8, 2017

Page 5 of 7



79 New Montgomery St, San Francisco, CA 94105 (800) 544-2787 | www.academyart.edu

- "Passage Rate" is calculated by dividing the number of graduates who passed the exam by the number of graduates who took the reported licensing exam.
- "Number Who Passed First Available Exam" is the number of graduates who took and passed the first available licensing exam after completing the program.
- "Salary" is as reported by graduate or graduate's employer.
- "No Salary Information Reported" is the number of graduates for whom, after making reasonable attempts, the school was not able to obtain salary information.

Published: November 8, 2017

Page 6 of 7



79 New Montgomery St, San Francisco, CA 94105 (800) 544-2787 | www.academyart.edu

# STUDENT'S RIGHT TO CANCEL

1.	You have the right to cancel your agreement for a program of instruction, without any tuition charges, through the seventh calendar day based on the start date of the program. After the end of the cancellation period, you also have the right to stop attending at any time; and you have the right to receive a pro rata refund if you have completed 60 percent or less of the schoduled works in the current payment period in your program through the last day of attendance.
	of the scheduled weeks in the current payment period in your program through the last day of attendance.

Cancellation of this agreement can occur through:		
	Date	

- 2. Cancellation may occur when the student provides a written notice of cancellation at the following address: 79 New Montgomery St, San Francisco, CA 94105. This can be done by mail or by hand delivery.
- 3. The written notice of cancellation, if sent by mail, is effective when deposited in the mail properly addressed with proper postage.
- 4. The written notice of cancellation need not take any particular form and, however expressed, it is effective if it shows that the student no longer wishes to be bound by the Enrollment Agreement.
- 5. If the Enrollment Agreement is cancelled the University will refund the student any money he/she paid, less an administrative fee (application, enrollment and registration fees) not to exceed \$250.00 and within 45 days after the notice of cancellation is received.
- 6. If the Enrollment Agreement is cancelled by the University, the University will refund the student any money he/she paid within 45 days after the notice of cancellation is received.

Published: November 8, 2017

Page 7 of 7



79 New Montgomery St, San Francisco, CA 94105 (800) 544-2787 | www.academyart.edu

\_\_\_\_\_

# SCHOOL PERFORMANCE FACT SHEET CALENDAR YEARS 2015 & 2016

Master of Arts in Photography - 36 Credits

# **On-Time Completion Rates (Graduation Rates)**

Includes data for the two calendar years prior to reporting.

Calendar Year	Number of Students Who Began the Program	Students Available for Graduation	Number of On- Time Graduates	On-Time Completion Rate
2015	*	*	*	*
2016	*	*	*	*

Student's	Initials	:: D	ate:		_			
Initial only	after y	ou have had	sufficient t	ime to read	and und	erstand the	e informa	ation

# Job Placement Rates (includes data for the two calendar years prior to reporting)

Because of the change in the Bureau's reporting regulations, which became effective on July 14, 2016, this institution was not required to collect the data for a full year of 2016 and prior graduates.

Calendar Year	Number of Students	Number of Graduates	Graduates Available for	Graduates Employed in the	
	Who Began Program		Employment	Field	Field
2015	*	*	*	*	*
2016	*	*	*	*	*

You may obtain from the institution a list of the employment positions determined to be in the field for which a student received education and training. Please email SPFSdatarequest@academyart.edu to request a list of in field employment positions for a specific major.

Published: November 8, 2017

Page 1 of 7



79 New Montgomery St, San Francisco, CA 94105 (800) 544-2787 | www.academyart.edu

Gainfully Employed Categories (includes data for the two calendar years prior to reporting)

Because of the change in the Bureau's reporting regulations, which became effective on July 14, 2016, this institution was not required to collect the data for a full year of 2016 and prior graduates.

**Part-Time vs. Full-Time Employment** 

Calendar Year	Graduate Employed in the Field 20-29 Hours Per Week	Graduates Employed in the Field at Least 30 Hours Per Week	Total Graduates Employed in the Field
2015	*	*	*
2016	*	*	*

Single Position vs. Concurrent Aggregated Position

Calendar Year	Graduates Employed in the Field in a Single Position	Graduates Employed in the Field in Concurrent Aggregated Positions	Total Graduates Employed in the Field
2015	*	*	*
2016	*	*	*

**Self-Employed / Freelance Positions** 

Calendar Year	Graduates Employed who are Self- Employed or Working Freelance	Total Graduates Employed in the Field
2015	*	*
2016	*	*

**Institutional Employment** 

Calendar Year	Graduates Employed in the Field who are Employed by the Institution, an Employer Owned by the Institution, or an Employer who Shares Ownership with the Institution.	Total Graduates Employed in the Field
2015	*	*
2016	*	*

Student's Initials:	Date:	
---------------------	-------	--

Initial only after you have had sufficient time to read and understand the information.

This program may result in freelance or self-employment.

Published: November 8, 2017

Page 2 of 7



79 New Montgomery St, San Francisco, CA 94105 (800) 544-2787 | www.academyart.edu

- The work available to graduates of this program is usually for freelance or self-employment.
- This type of work may not be consistent.
- The period of employment can range from one day to weeks to several months.
- Hours worked in a day or week may be more or less than the traditional 8 hour work day or 40 hour work week.
- You can expect to spend unpaid time expanding your networks, advertising, promoting your services, or honing your skills.
- Once graduates begin to work freelance or are self-employed, they will be asked to provide documentation that they are employed as such so that they may be counted as placed for our job placement records.
- Students initialing this disclosure understand that either a majority or all of this school's graduates are employed in this manner and understand what comprises this work style.

Student's Initials: Date: Date: Only initial after you have had sufficient time to read and understand the information.
License Examination Passage Rates (includes data for the two calendar years prior to reporting)  Not Applicable
Student's Initials: Date: Initial only after you have had sufficient time to read and understand the information.
Salary and Wage Information (includes data for the two calendar years prior to reporting)

Because of the change in the Bureau's reporting regulations, which became effective on July 14, 2016, this institution was not required to collect the data for a full year of 2016 and prior graduates.

Annual salary and wages reported for graduates employed in the field.

Calendar Year	Graduates Available for Employment	Graduates Employed in Field	-	\$35,001 - \$40.000	-	. ,	No Salary Information Reported
20XX	*	*	*	*	*	*	*
20XY	*	*	*	*	*	*	*

A list of sources used to substantiate salary disclosures is available from the school. Please email SPFSdatarequest@academyart.edu to request a list of sources.

Student's Initials	: Date:	
Initial only after	ou have had sufficient	time to read and understand the information.

Published: November 8, 2017

Page 3 of 7



79 New Montgomery St, San Francisco, CA 94105 (800) 544-2787 | www.academyart.edu

\_\_\_\_\_\_

# **Cost of Educational Program**

Total charges for the program for students completing on-time in 2016: \$39,857 Additional charges may be incurred if the program is not completed on-time.									
Student's Initials: Date: Initial only after you have had sufficient time to read and understand the information.									
Federal Student Loan Debt									
Most recent three year cohort default rate, as reported by the United State Department of Education.1	The percentage of enrolled students in 2016 receiving federal student loans, in the program.	The average amount of federal student loan debt of 2016 graduates who took out federal student loans at this institution, in the program.	The percentage of graduates in 2016 with federal student loans as calculated by the institution.						
5%	47%	\$11,097	41%						
¹The percentage of students who defaulted on their federal student loans is called the Cohort Default Rate (CDR). It shows the percentage of this school's students who were more than 270 days (9 months) behind on their federal student loans within three years of when the first payment was due. This is the most recent CDR reported by the U.S. Department of Education.  Student's Initials: Date: Initial only after you have had sufficient time to read and understand the information.  This fact sheet is filed with the Bureau for Private Postsecondary Education. Regardless of any information you may have relating to completion rates, placement rates, starting salaries, or license exam passage rates, this fact sheet contains the information as calculated pursuant to state law.									
Any questions a student may have regarding this fact sheet that have not been satisfactorily answered by the institution may be directed to the Bureau for Private Postsecondary Education at 2535 Capitol Oaks Drive, Suite 400, Sacramento, CA 95833, www.bppe.ca.gov, toll-free telephone number (888) 370-7589 or by fax (916) 263-1897.									
Student Name - Print	Student Name - Print								
Student Signature		Date							
School Official		Date							

Published: November 8, 2017

Page 4 of 7



79 New Montgomery St, San Francisco, CA 94105 (800) 544-2787 | www.academyart.edu

\* = This program is new. Therefore, the number of students who graduate, the number of students who are placed, or the starting salary you can earn after finishing the educational program are unknown at this time. Information regarding general salary and placement statistics may be available from government sources or from the institution, but is not equivalent to actual performance data. This program was approved by the Bureau on 7/26/2016. As of 12/1/2019, two full years of data for this program will be available.

#### **Definitions**

- "Number of Students Who Began the Program" means the number of students who began a program who were scheduled to complete the program within 100% of the published program length within the reporting calendar year and excludes all students who cancelled during the cancellation period.
- "Students Available for Graduation" is the number of students who began the program minus the number of students who have died, been incarcerated, or been called to active military duty.
- "Number of On-time Graduates" is the number of students who completed the program within 100% of the published program length within the reporting calendar year.
- "On-time Completion Rate" is the number of on-time graduates divided by the number of students available for graduation.
- "150% Graduates" is the number of students who completed the program within 150% of the program length (includes on-time graduates).
- "150% Completion Rate" is the number of students who completed the program in the reported calendar year within 150% of the published program length, including on-time graduates, divided by the number of students available for graduation.
- "Graduates Available for Employment" means the number of graduates minus the number of graduates unavailable for employment.
- "Graduates Unavailable for Employment" means the graduates who, after graduation, die, become incarcerated, are
  called to active military duty, are international students that leave the United States or do not have a visa allowing
  employment in the United States, or are continuing their education in an accredited or bureau-approved
  postsecondary institution.
- "Graduates Employed in the Field" means graduates who beginning within six months after a student completes the
  applicable educational program are gainfully employed, whose employment has been reported, and for whom the
  institution has documented verification of employment. For occupations for which the state requires passing an
  examination, the six months period begins after the announcement of the examination results for the first examination
  available after a student completes an applicable educational program.
- "Placement Rate Employed in the Field" is calculated by dividing the number of graduates gainfully employed in the field by the number of graduates available for employment.
- "Number of Graduates Taking Exam" is the number of graduates who took the first available exam in the reported calendar year.
- "First Available Exam Date" is the date for the first available exam after a student completed a program.

Published: November 8, 2017

Page 5 of 7



79 New Montgomery St, San Francisco, CA 94105 (800) 544-2787 | www.academyart.edu

- "Passage Rate" is calculated by dividing the number of graduates who passed the exam by the number of graduates who took the reported licensing exam.
- "Number Who Passed First Available Exam" is the number of graduates who took and passed the first available licensing exam after completing the program.
- "Salary" is as reported by graduate or graduate's employer.
- "No Salary Information Reported" is the number of graduates for whom, after making reasonable attempts, the school was not able to obtain salary information.

Published: November 8, 2017

Page 6 of 7



79 New Montgomery St, San Francisco, CA 94105 (800) 544-2787 | www.academyart.edu

# STUDENT'S RIGHT TO CANCEL

1.	You have the right to cancel your agreement for a program of instruction, without any tuition charges, through the seventh calendar day based on the start date of the program. After the end of the cancellation period, you also have the right to stop attending at any time; and you have the right to receive a pro rata refund if you have completed 60 percent or less of the schoduled works in the current payment period in your program through the last day of attendance.
	of the scheduled weeks in the current payment period in your program through the last day of attendance.

Cancellation of this agreement can occur through:		
	Date	

- 2. Cancellation may occur when the student provides a written notice of cancellation at the following address: 79 New Montgomery St, San Francisco, CA 94105. This can be done by mail or by hand delivery.
- 3. The written notice of cancellation, if sent by mail, is effective when deposited in the mail properly addressed with proper postage.
- 4. The written notice of cancellation need not take any particular form and, however expressed, it is effective if it shows that the student no longer wishes to be bound by the Enrollment Agreement.
- 5. If the Enrollment Agreement is cancelled the University will refund the student any money he/she paid, less an administrative fee (application, enrollment and registration fees) not to exceed \$250.00 and within 45 days after the notice of cancellation is received.
- 6. If the Enrollment Agreement is cancelled by the University, the University will refund the student any money he/she paid within 45 days after the notice of cancellation is received.

Published: November 8, 2017

Page 7 of 7



79 New Montgomery St, San Francisco, CA 94105 (800) 544-2787 | www.academyart.edu

\_\_\_\_\_

# SCHOOL PERFORMANCE FACT SHEET CALENDAR YEARS 2015 & 2016

Master of Arts in Sound Design - 36 Credits

# **On-Time Completion Rates (Graduation Rates)**

Includes data for the two calendar years prior to reporting.

Calendar Year	Number of Students Who Began the Program	Students Available for Graduation	Number of On- Time Graduates	On-Time Completion Rate	
2015	*	*	*	*	
2016	*	*	*	*	

Student's I	nitials	! 	Date:						
Initial only	after y	ou have ha	ad sufficient	time to rea	d and ι	understand	the in	nforma	tion

# Job Placement Rates (includes data for the two calendar years prior to reporting)

Because of the change in the Bureau's reporting regulations, which became effective on July 14, 2016, this institution was not required to collect the data for a full year of 2016 and prior graduates.

Calendar Year	Number of Students Who Began Program	Number of Graduates	Graduates Available for Employment	Graduates Employed in the Field	Placement Rate % Employed in the Field
2015	*	*	*	*	*
2016	*	*	*	*	*

You may obtain from the institution a list of the employment positions determined to be in the field for which a student received education and training. Please email SPFSdatarequest@academyart.edu to request a list of in field employment positions for a specific major.

Published: November 8, 2017

Page 1 of 7



79 New Montgomery St, San Francisco, CA 94105 (800) 544-2787 | www.academyart.edu

Gainfully Employed Categories (includes data for the two calendar years prior to reporting)

Because of the change in the Bureau's reporting regulations, which became effective on July 14, 2016, this institution was not required to collect the data for a full year of 2016 and prior graduates.

**Part-Time vs. Full-Time Employment** 

Calendar Year	Graduate Employed in the Field 20-29 Hours Per Week	Graduates Employed in the Field at Least 30 Hours Per Week	Total Graduates Employed in the Field
2015	*	*	*
2016	*	*	*

Single Position vs. Concurrent Aggregated Position

Calendar Year	Graduates Employed in the Field in a Single Position	Graduates Employed in the Field in Concurrent Aggregated Positions	Total Graduates Employed in the Field
2015	*	*	*
2016	*	*	*

**Self-Employed / Freelance Positions** 

Calendar Year	Graduates Employed who are Self- Employed or Working Freelance	Total Graduates Employed in the Field
2015	*	*
2016	*	*

**Institutional Employment** 

Calendar Year	Graduates Employed in the Field who are Employed by the Institution, an Employer Owned by the Institution, or an Employer who Shares Ownership with the Institution.	Total Graduates Employed in the Field
2015	*	*
2016	*	*

Student's Initials:	Date:	
---------------------	-------	--

Initial only after you have had sufficient time to read and understand the information.

This program may result in freelance or self-employment.

Published: November 8, 2017

Page 2 of 7



79 New Montgomery St, San Francisco, CA 94105 (800) 544-2787 | www.academyart.edu

- The work available to graduates of this program is usually for freelance or self-employment.
- This type of work may not be consistent.
- The period of employment can range from one day to weeks to several months.
- Hours worked in a day or week may be more or less than the traditional 8 hour work day or 40 hour work week.
- You can expect to spend unpaid time expanding your networks, advertising, promoting your services, or honing your skills.
- Once graduates begin to work freelance or are self-employed, they will be asked to provide documentation that they are employed as such so that they may be counted as placed for our job placement records.
- Students initialing this disclosure understand that either a majority or all of this school's graduates are employed in this manner and understand what comprises this work style.

Student's Initials: Date: Date: Only initial after you have had sufficient time to read and understand the information.
License Examination Passage Rates (includes data for the two calendar years prior to reporting)  Not Applicable
Student's Initials: Date: Initial only after you have had sufficient time to read and understand the information.
Salary and Wage Information (includes data for the two calendar years prior to reporting)

Because of the change in the Bureau's reporting regulations, which became effective on July 14, 2016, this institution was not required to collect the data for a full year of 2016 and prior graduates.

Annual salary and wages reported for graduates employed in the field.

Calendar Year	Graduates Available for Employment	Graduates Employed in Field	-	\$35,001 - \$40.000	-	. ,	No Salary Information Reported
20XX	*	*	*	*	*	*	*
20XY	*	*	*	*	*	*	*

A list of sources used to substantiate salary disclosures is available from the school. Please email SPFSdatarequest@academyart.edu to request a list of sources.

Student's Initials	: Date:	
Initial only after	ou have had sufficient	time to read and understand the information.

Published: November 8, 2017

Page 3 of 7



79 New Montgomery St, San Francisco, CA 94105 (800) 544-2787 | www.academyart.edu

\_\_\_\_\_\_

# **Cost of Educational Program**

Total charges for the program for students completing on-time in 2016: \$39,857 Additional charges may be incurred if the program is not completed on-time.						
Student's Initials: Date: Initial only after you have had sufficient time to read and understand the information.						
	Federal Student Loan Debt					
Most recent three year cohort default rate, as reported by the United State Department of Education.1	The percentage of enrolled students in 2016 receiving federal student loans, in the program.	The average amount of federal student loan debt of 2016 graduates who took out federal student loans at this institution, in the program.	The percentage of graduates in 2016 with federal student loans as calculated by the institution.			
5%	47%	\$9,584	41%			
¹The percentage of students who defaulted on their federal student loans is called the Cohort Default Rate (CDR). It shows the percentage of this school's students who were more than 270 days (9 months) behind on their federal student loans within three years of when the first payment was due. This is the most recent CDR reported by the U.S. Department of Education.  Student's Initials: Date: Date: Initial only after you have had sufficient time to read and understand the information.  This fact sheet is filed with the Bureau for Private Postsecondary Education. Regardless of any information you may have relating to completion rates, placement rates, starting salaries, or license exam passage rates, this fact sheet contains the information as calculated pursuant to state law.						
Any questions a student may have regarding this fact sheet that have not been satisfactorily answered by the institution may be directed to the Bureau for Private Postsecondary Education at 2535 Capitol Oaks Drive, Suite 400, Sacramento, CA 95833, www.bppe.ca.gov, toll-free telephone number (888) 370-7589 or by fax (916) 263-1897.						
Student Name - Print						
Student Signature Date						
School Official Date						

Published: November 8, 2017

Page 4 of 7



79 New Montgomery St, San Francisco, CA 94105 (800) 544-2787 | www.academyart.edu

\* = This program was approved by the Bureau on 1/20/2016. As of 12/1/2019, two full years of data for this program will be available.

# **Definitions**

- "Number of Students Who Began the Program" means the number of students who began a program who were scheduled to complete the program within 100% of the published program length within the reporting calendar year and excludes all students who cancelled during the cancellation period.
- "Students Available for Graduation" is the number of students who began the program minus the number of students who have died, been incarcerated, or been called to active military duty.
- "Number of On-time Graduates" is the number of students who completed the program within 100% of the published program length within the reporting calendar year.
- "On-time Completion Rate" is the number of on-time graduates divided by the number of students available for graduation.
- "150% Graduates" is the number of students who completed the program within 150% of the program length (includes on-time graduates).
- "150% Completion Rate" is the number of students who completed the program in the reported calendar year within 150% of the published program length, including on-time graduates, divided by the number of students available for graduation.
- "Graduates Available for Employment" means the number of graduates minus the number of graduates unavailable for employment.
- "Graduates Unavailable for Employment" means the graduates who, after graduation, die, become incarcerated, are
  called to active military duty, are international students that leave the United States or do not have a visa allowing
  employment in the United States, or are continuing their education in an accredited or bureau-approved
  postsecondary institution.
- "Graduates Employed in the Field" means graduates who beginning within six months after a student completes the
  applicable educational program are gainfully employed, whose employment has been reported, and for whom the
  institution has documented verification of employment. For occupations for which the state requires passing an
  examination, the six months period begins after the announcement of the examination results for the first examination
  available after a student completes an applicable educational program.
- "Placement Rate Employed in the Field" is calculated by dividing the number of graduates gainfully employed in the field by the number of graduates available for employment.
- "Number of Graduates Taking Exam" is the number of graduates who took the first available exam in the reported calendar year.
- "First Available Exam Date" is the date for the first available exam after a student completed a program.

Published: November 8, 2017

Page 5 of 7



79 New Montgomery St, San Francisco, CA 94105 (800) 544-2787 | www.academyart.edu

- "Passage Rate" is calculated by dividing the number of graduates who passed the exam by the number of graduates who took the reported licensing exam.
- "Number Who Passed First Available Exam" is the number of graduates who took and passed the first available licensing exam after completing the program.
- "Salary" is as reported by graduate or graduate's employer.
- "No Salary Information Reported" is the number of graduates for whom, after making reasonable attempts, the school was not able to obtain salary information.

Published: November 8, 2017

Page 6 of 7



79 New Montgomery St, San Francisco, CA 94105 (800) 544-2787 | www.academyart.edu

# STUDENT'S RIGHT TO CANCEL

1.	You have the right to cancel your agreement for a program of instruction, without any tuition charges, through the seventh calendar day based on the start date of the program. After the end of the cancellation period, you also have the right to stop attending at any time; and you have the right to receive a pro rata refund if you have completed 60 percent or less of the schoduled works in the current payment period in your program through the last day of attendance.
	of the scheduled weeks in the current payment period in your program through the last day of attendance.

Cancellation of this agreement can occur through:		
	Date	

- 2. Cancellation may occur when the student provides a written notice of cancellation at the following address: 79 New Montgomery St, San Francisco, CA 94105. This can be done by mail or by hand delivery.
- 3. The written notice of cancellation, if sent by mail, is effective when deposited in the mail properly addressed with proper postage.
- 4. The written notice of cancellation need not take any particular form and, however expressed, it is effective if it shows that the student no longer wishes to be bound by the Enrollment Agreement.
- 5. If the Enrollment Agreement is cancelled the University will refund the student any money he/she paid, less an administrative fee (application, enrollment and registration fees) not to exceed \$250.00 and within 45 days after the notice of cancellation is received.
- 6. If the Enrollment Agreement is cancelled by the University, the University will refund the student any money he/she paid within 45 days after the notice of cancellation is received.

Published: November 8, 2017

Page 7 of 7



79 New Montgomery St, San Francisco, CA 94105 (800) 544-2787 | www.academyart.edu

SCHOOL PERFORMANCE FACT SHEET CALENDAR YEARS 2015 & 2016

Master of Arts in Teaching with Credential - 27-39 Credits

# On-Time Completion Rates (Graduation Rates)

Includes data for the two calendar years prior to reporting.

Calendar Year	Number of Students Who Began the Program	Students Available for Graduation	Number of On- Time Graduates	On-Time Completion Rate
2015	*	*	*	*
2016	*	*	*	*

Student's	Initials	:: D	ate:		_			
Initial only	after y	ou have had	sufficient t	ime to read	and und	erstand the	e informa	ation

# Job Placement Rates (includes data for the two calendar years prior to reporting)

Because of the change in the Bureau's reporting regulations, which became effective on July 14, 2016, this institution was not required to collect the data for a full year of 2016 and prior graduates.

Calendar Year	Number of Students	Number of Graduates	Graduates Available for	Graduates Employed in the	
	Who Began Program		Employment	Field	Field
2015	*	*	*	*	*
2016	*	*	*	*	*

You may obtain from the institution a list of the employment positions determined to be in the field for which a student received education and training. Please email SPFSdatarequest@academyart.edu to request a list of in field employment positions for a specific major.

Published: November 8, 2017

Page 1 of 7



79 New Montgomery St, San Francisco, CA 94105 (800) 544-2787 | www.academyart.edu

Gainfully Employed Categories (includes data for the two calendar years prior to reporting)

Because of the change in the Bureau's reporting regulations, which became effective on July 14, 2016, this institution was not required to collect the data for a full year of 2016 and prior graduates.

**Part-Time vs. Full-Time Employment** 

Calendar Year	Graduate Employed in the Field 20-29 Hours Per Week	Graduates Employed in the Field at Least 30 Hours Per Week	Total Graduates Employed in the Field
2015	*	*	*
2016	*	*	*

Single Position vs. Concurrent Aggregated Position

Calendar Year	Graduates Employed in the Field in a Single Position	Graduates Employed in the Field in Concurrent Aggregated Positions	Total Graduates Employed in the Field
2015	*	*	*
2016	*	*	*

**Self-Employed / Freelance Positions** 

Calendar Year	Graduates Employed who are Self- Employed or Working Freelance	Total Graduates Employed in the Field
2015	*	*
2016	*	*

**Institutional Employment** 

Calendar Year	Graduates Employed in the Field who are Employed by the Institution, an Employer Owned by the Institution, or an Employer who Shares Ownership with the Institution.	Total Graduates Employed in the Field
2015	*	*
2016	*	*

Student's Initials:	Date:	
---------------------	-------	--

Initial only after you have had sufficient time to read and understand the information.

This program may result in freelance or self-employment.

Published: November 8, 2017

Page 2 of 7



79 New Montgomery St, San Francisco, CA 94105 (800) 544-2787 | www.academyart.edu

- The work available to graduates of this program is usually for freelance or self-employment.
- This type of work may not be consistent.
- The period of employment can range from one day to weeks to several months.
- Hours worked in a day or week may be more or less than the traditional 8 hour work day or 40 hour work week.
- You can expect to spend unpaid time expanding your networks, advertising, promoting your services, or honing your skills.
- Once graduates begin to work freelance or are self-employed, they will be asked to provide documentation that they are employed as such so that they may be counted as placed for our job placement records.
- Students initialing this disclosure understand that either a majority or all of this school's graduates are employed in this manner and understand what comprises this work style.

Student's Initials: Date: Date: Only initial after you have had sufficient time to read and understand the information.
License Examination Passage Rates (includes data for the two calendar years prior to reporting)  Not Applicable
Student's Initials: Date: Initial only after you have had sufficient time to read and understand the information.
Salary and Wage Information (includes data for the two calendar years prior to reporting)

Because of the change in the Bureau's reporting regulations, which became effective on July 14, 2016, this institution was not required to collect the data for a full year of 2016 and prior graduates.

Annual salary and wages reported for graduates employed in the field.

Calendar Year	Graduates Available for Employment	Graduates Employed in Field	-	\$35,001 - \$40.000	-	. ,	No Salary Information Reported
20XX	*	*	*	*	*	*	*
20XY	*	*	*	*	*	*	*

A list of sources used to substantiate salary disclosures is available from the school. Please email SPFSdatarequest@academyart.edu to request a list of sources.

Student's Initials	: Date:	
Initial only after	ou have had sufficient	time to read and understand the information.

Published: November 8, 2017

Page 3 of 7



Student's Initials:

### **ACADEMY OF ART UNIVERSITY**

79 New Montgomery St, San Francisco, CA 94105 (800) 544-2787 | www.academyart.edu

**Cost of Educational Program** Total charges for the program for students completing on-time in 2016: \$46,294 Additional charges may be incurred if the program is not completed on-time. Student's Initials: Date: Initial only after you have had sufficient time to read and understand the information. **Federal Student Loan Debt** Most recent three The percentage of The percentage of The average amount of year cohort default enrolled students in federal student loan debt graduates in 2016 rate, as reported by 2016 receiving federal of 2016 graduates who with federal student the United State took out federal student loans as calculated student loans, in the loans at this institution, in Department of program. by the institution. Education.<sup>1</sup> the program.

<sup>1</sup>The percentage of students who defaulted on their federal student loans is called the Cohort Default Rate (CDR). It shows the percentage of this school's students who were more than 270 days (9 months) behind on their federal student loans within three years of when the first payment was due. This is the most recent CDR reported by the U.S. Department of Education.

44%

Date:

Initial only after you have had sufficient time to read and understand the information.

This fact sheet is filed with the Bureau for Private Postsecondary Education. Regardless of any information you may have relating to completion rates, placement rates, starting salaries, or license even passage rates, this fact sheet contains the

relating to completion rates, placement rates, starting salaries, or license exam passage rates, this fact sheet contains the information as calculated pursuant to state law.

Any questions a student may have regarding this fact sheet that have not been satisfactorily answered by the institution may be directed to the Bureau for Private Postsecondary Education at 2535 Capitol Oaks Drive, Suite 400, Sacramento, CA 95833, www.bppe.ca.gov, toll-free telephone number (888) 370-7589 or by fax (916) 263-1897.

Student Name - Print	
Student Signature	Date
School Official	Date

Published: November 8, 2017

41%

Page 4 of 7



79 New Montgomery St, San Francisco, CA 94105 (800) 544-2787 | www.academyart.edu

\* = This program was approved by the Bureau on 1/20/2016. As of 12/1/2019, two full years of data for this program will be available.

# **Definitions**

- "Number of Students Who Began the Program" means the number of students who began a program who were scheduled to complete the program within 100% of the published program length within the reporting calendar year and excludes all students who cancelled during the cancellation period.
- "Students Available for Graduation" is the number of students who began the program minus the number of students who have died, been incarcerated, or been called to active military duty.
- "Number of On-time Graduates" is the number of students who completed the program within 100% of the published program length within the reporting calendar year.
- "On-time Completion Rate" is the number of on-time graduates divided by the number of students available for graduation.
- "150% Graduates" is the number of students who completed the program within 150% of the program length (includes on-time graduates).
- "150% Completion Rate" is the number of students who completed the program in the reported calendar year within 150% of the published program length, including on-time graduates, divided by the number of students available for graduation.
- "Graduates Available for Employment" means the number of graduates minus the number of graduates unavailable for employment.
- "Graduates Unavailable for Employment" means the graduates who, after graduation, die, become incarcerated, are
  called to active military duty, are international students that leave the United States or do not have a visa allowing
  employment in the United States, or are continuing their education in an accredited or bureau-approved
  postsecondary institution.
- "Graduates Employed in the Field" means graduates who beginning within six months after a student completes the
  applicable educational program are gainfully employed, whose employment has been reported, and for whom the
  institution has documented verification of employment. For occupations for which the state requires passing an
  examination, the six months period begins after the announcement of the examination results for the first examination
  available after a student completes an applicable educational program.
- "Placement Rate Employed in the Field" is calculated by dividing the number of graduates gainfully employed in the field by the number of graduates available for employment.
- "Number of Graduates Taking Exam" is the number of graduates who took the first available exam in the reported calendar year.
- "First Available Exam Date" is the date for the first available exam after a student completed a program.

Published: November 8, 2017

Page 5 of 7



79 New Montgomery St, San Francisco, CA 94105 (800) 544-2787 | www.academyart.edu

- "Passage Rate" is calculated by dividing the number of graduates who passed the exam by the number of graduates who took the reported licensing exam.
- "Number Who Passed First Available Exam" is the number of graduates who took and passed the first available licensing exam after completing the program.
- "Salary" is as reported by graduate or graduate's employer.
- "No Salary Information Reported" is the number of graduates for whom, after making reasonable attempts, the school was not able to obtain salary information.

Published: November 8, 2017

Page 6 of 7



79 New Montgomery St, San Francisco, CA 94105 (800) 544-2787 | www.academyart.edu

# STUDENT'S RIGHT TO CANCEL

1.	You have the right to cancel your agreement for a program of instruction, without any tuition charges, through the seventh
	calendar day based on the start date of the program. After the end of the cancellation period, you also have the right to
	stop attending at any time; and you have the right to receive a pro rata refund if you have completed 60 percent or less
	of the scheduled weeks in the current payment period in your program through the last day of attendance.

Cancellation of this agreement can occur through:	
	Date

- 2. Cancellation may occur when the student provides a written notice of cancellation at the following address: 79 New Montgomery St, San Francisco, CA 94105. This can be done by mail or by hand delivery.
- 3. The written notice of cancellation, if sent by mail, is effective when deposited in the mail properly addressed with proper postage.
- 4. The written notice of cancellation need not take any particular form and, however expressed, it is effective if it shows that the student no longer wishes to be bound by the Enrollment Agreement.
- 5. If the Enrollment Agreement is cancelled the University will refund the student any money he/she paid, less an administrative fee (application, enrollment and registration fees) not to exceed \$250.00 and within 45 days after the notice of cancellation is received.
- 6. If the Enrollment Agreement is cancelled by the University, the University will refund the student any money he/she paid within 45 days after the notice of cancellation is received.

Published: November 8, 2017

Page 7 of 7



79 New Montgomery St, San Francisco, CA 94105 (800) 544-2787 | www.academyart.edu

\_\_\_\_\_\_

# SCHOOL PERFORMANCE FACT SHEET CALENDAR YEARS 2015 & 2016

Master of Arts in Visual Development - 36 Credits

# On-Time Completion Rates (Graduation Rates)

Includes data for the two calendar years prior to reporting.

Calendar Year	Number of Students Who Began the Program	Students Available for Graduation	Number of On- Time Graduates	On-Time Completion Rate
2015	*	*	*	*
2016	*	*	*	*

Student's Initials	:: Date:		
Initial only after y	ou have had sufficient tir	me to read and understand the infor	rmation.

# Job Placement Rates (includes data for the two calendar years prior to reporting)

Because of the change in the Bureau's reporting regulations, which became effective on July 14, 2016, this institution was not required to collect the data for a full year of 2016 and prior graduates.

Calendar Number of Students		Number of Graduates	Graduates Available for	Graduates Employed in the	
	Who Began Program		Employment Field		Field
2015	*	*	*	*	*
2016	*	*	*	*	*

You may obtain from the institution a list of the employment positions determined to be in the field for which a student received education and training. Please email SPFSdatarequest@academyart.edu to request a list of in field employment positions for a specific major.

Published: November 8, 2017

Page 1 of 7



79 New Montgomery St, San Francisco, CA 94105 (800) 544-2787 | www.academyart.edu

Gainfully Employed Categories (includes data for the two calendar years prior to reporting)

Because of the change in the Bureau's reporting regulations, which became effective on July 14, 2016, this institution was not required to collect the data for a full year of 2016 and prior graduates.

Part-Time vs. Full-Time Employment

	- are time voi i an time zimproyment							
Calendar Year Graduate Employ in the Field 20-29 Hours Pe Week		Graduates Employed in the Field at Least 30 Hours Per Week	Total Graduates Employed in the Field					
2015	*	*	*					
2016	*	*	*					

Single Position vs. Concurrent Aggregated Position

	enigio i conton voi concentrati Aggiogatea i conton							
Calendar Year	Graduates Employed in the Field in a Single Position	Graduates Employed in the Field in Concurrent Aggregated Positions	Total Graduates Employed in the Field					
2015	*	*	*					
2016	*	*	*					

**Self-Employed / Freelance Positions** 

Calendar Year	Graduates Employed who are Self- Employed or Working Freelance	Total Graduates Employed in the Field
2015	*	*
2016	*	*

**Institutional Employment** 

Owned by the Institution, or an Employer who Shares Ownership with the Institution.		Total Graduates Employed in the Field
2015	*	*
2016	*	*

Initial only after you have had sufficient time to read and understand the information.

This program may result in freelance or self-employment.

Published: November 8, 2017

Page 2 of 7



79 New Montgomery St, San Francisco, CA 94105 (800) 544-2787 | www.academyart.edu

- The work available to graduates of this program is usually for freelance or self-employment.
- This type of work may not be consistent.
- The period of employment can range from one day to weeks to several months.
- Hours worked in a day or week may be more or less than the traditional 8 hour work day or 40 hour work week.
- You can expect to spend unpaid time expanding your networks, advertising, promoting your services, or honing your skills.
- Once graduates begin to work freelance or are self-employed, they will be asked to provide documentation that they are employed as such so that they may be counted as placed for our job placement records.
- Students initialing this disclosure understand that either a majority or all of this school's graduates are employed in this manner and understand what comprises this work style.

Student's Initials: Date: Only initial after you have had sufficient time to read and understand the information.
License Examination Passage Rates (includes data for the two calendar years prior to reporting)  Not Applicable
Student's Initials: Date:
Initial only after you have had sufficient time to read and understand the information.  Salary and Wage Information (includes data for the two calendar years prior to reporting)

Because of the change in the Bureau's reporting regulations, which became effective on July 14, 2016, this institution was not required to collect the data for a full year of 2016 and prior graduates.

Annual salary and wages reported for graduates employed in the field.

Calendar Year	Graduates Available for Employment	Graduates Employed in Field	-	\$35,001 - \$40.000	-	. ,	No Salary Information Reported
20XX	*	*	*	*	*	*	*
20XY	*	*	*	*	*	*	*

A list of sources used to substantiate salary disclosures is available from the school. Please email SPFSdatarequest@academyart.edu to request a list of sources.

Student's Initials	s: Date:	
Initial only after y	you have had sufficient tim	e to read and understand the information.

Published: November 8, 2017

Page 3 of 7



79 New Montgomery St, San Francisco, CA 94105 (800) 544-2787 | www.academyart.edu

# **Cost of Educational Program**

Total charges for the program for students completing on-time in 2016: \$39,857 Additional charges may be incurred if the program is not completed on-time.				
Student's Initials: Date: Initial only after you have had sufficient time to read and understand the information.				
Federal Student Loan Debt				
Most recent three year cohort default rate, as reported by the United State Department of Education.1	The percentage of enrolled students in 2016 receiving federal student loans, in the program.	The average amount of federal student loan debt of 2016 graduates who took out federal student loans at this institution, in the program.	The percentage of graduates in 2016 with federal student loans as calculated by the institution.	
5%	10%	\$0	41%	
¹The percentage of students who defaulted on their federal student loans is called the Cohort Default Rate (CDR). It shows the percentage of this school's students who were more than 270 days (9 months) behind on their federal student loans within three years of when the first payment was due. This is the most recent CDR reported by the U.S. Department of Education.  Student's Initials: Date: Initial only after you have had sufficient time to read and understand the information.  This fact sheet is filed with the Bureau for Private Postsecondary Education. Regardless of any information you may have relating to completion rates, placement rates, starting salaries, or license exam passage rates, this fact sheet contains the information as calculated pursuant to state law.				
Any questions a student may have regarding this fact sheet that have not been satisfactorily answered by the institution may be directed to the Bureau for Private Postsecondary Education at 2535 Capitol Oaks Drive, Suite 400, Sacramento, CA 95833, www.bppe.ca.gov, toll-free telephone number (888) 370-7589 or by fax (916) 263-1897.				
Student Name - Print				
Student Signature		Date		
School Official		Date		

Published: November 8, 2017

Page 4 of 7



79 New Montgomery St, San Francisco, CA 94105 (800) 544-2787 | www.academyart.edu

\* = This program is new. Therefore, the number of students who graduate, the number of students who are placed, or the starting salary you can earn after finishing the educational program are unknown at this time. Information regarding general salary and placement statistics may be available from government sources or from the institution, but is not equivalent to actual performance data. This program was approved by the Bureau on 7/26/2016. As of 12/1/2019, two full years of data for this program will be available.

#### **Definitions**

- "Number of Students Who Began the Program" means the number of students who began a program who were scheduled to complete the program within 100% of the published program length within the reporting calendar year and excludes all students who cancelled during the cancellation period.
- "Students Available for Graduation" is the number of students who began the program minus the number of students who have died, been incarcerated, or been called to active military duty.
- "Number of On-time Graduates" is the number of students who completed the program within 100% of the published program length within the reporting calendar year.
- "On-time Completion Rate" is the number of on-time graduates divided by the number of students available for graduation.
- "150% Graduates" is the number of students who completed the program within 150% of the program length (includes on-time graduates).
- "150% Completion Rate" is the number of students who completed the program in the reported calendar year within 150% of the published program length, including on-time graduates, divided by the number of students available for graduation.
- "Graduates Available for Employment" means the number of graduates minus the number of graduates unavailable for employment.
- "Graduates Unavailable for Employment" means the graduates who, after graduation, die, become incarcerated, are
  called to active military duty, are international students that leave the United States or do not have a visa allowing
  employment in the United States, or are continuing their education in an accredited or bureau-approved
  postsecondary institution.
- "Graduates Employed in the Field" means graduates who beginning within six months after a student completes the
  applicable educational program are gainfully employed, whose employment has been reported, and for whom the
  institution has documented verification of employment. For occupations for which the state requires passing an
  examination, the six months period begins after the announcement of the examination results for the first examination
  available after a student completes an applicable educational program.
- "Placement Rate Employed in the Field" is calculated by dividing the number of graduates gainfully employed in the field by the number of graduates available for employment.
- "Number of Graduates Taking Exam" is the number of graduates who took the first available exam in the reported calendar year.
- "First Available Exam Date" is the date for the first available exam after a student completed a program.

Published: November 8, 2017

Page 5 of 7



79 New Montgomery St, San Francisco, CA 94105 (800) 544-2787 | www.academyart.edu

- "Passage Rate" is calculated by dividing the number of graduates who passed the exam by the number of graduates who took the reported licensing exam.
- "Number Who Passed First Available Exam" is the number of graduates who took and passed the first available licensing exam after completing the program.
- "Salary" is as reported by graduate or graduate's employer.
- "No Salary Information Reported" is the number of graduates for whom, after making reasonable attempts, the school was not able to obtain salary information.

Published: November 8, 2017

Page 6 of 7



79 New Montgomery St, San Francisco, CA 94105 (800) 544-2787 | www.academyart.edu

#### STUDENT'S RIGHT TO CANCEL

1.	You have the right to cancel your agreement for a program of instruction, without any tuition charges, through the seventh
	calendar day based on the start date of the program. After the end of the cancellation period, you also have the right to
	stop attending at any time; and you have the right to receive a pro rata refund if you have completed 60 percent or less
	of the scheduled weeks in the current payment period in your program through the last day of attendance.

Cancellation of this agreement can occur through:	
	Date

- 2. Cancellation may occur when the student provides a written notice of cancellation at the following address: 79 New Montgomery St, San Francisco, CA 94105. This can be done by mail or by hand delivery.
- 3. The written notice of cancellation, if sent by mail, is effective when deposited in the mail properly addressed with proper postage.
- 4. The written notice of cancellation need not take any particular form and, however expressed, it is effective if it shows that the student no longer wishes to be bound by the Enrollment Agreement.
- 5. If the Enrollment Agreement is cancelled the University will refund the student any money he/she paid, less an administrative fee (application, enrollment and registration fees) not to exceed \$250.00 and within 45 days after the notice of cancellation is received.
- 6. If the Enrollment Agreement is cancelled by the University, the University will refund the student any money he/she paid within 45 days after the notice of cancellation is received.

Published: November 8, 2017

Page 7 of 7



79 New Montgomery St, San Francisco, CA 94105 (800) 544-2787 | www.academyart.edu

\_\_\_\_\_\_

# SCHOOL PERFORMANCE FACT SHEET CALENDAR YEARS 2015 & 2016

Master of Arts in Web Design & New Media - 36 Credits

#### On-Time Completion Rates (Graduation Rates)

Includes data for the two calendar years prior to reporting.

Calendar Year	Number of Students Who Began the Program	Students Available for Graduation	Number of On- Time Graduates	On-Time Completion Rate
2015	*	*	*	*
2016	*	*	*	*

Student's Initials:	_ Date:
Initial only after you have h	ad sufficient time to read and understand the information.

#### Job Placement Rates (includes data for the two calendar years prior to reporting)

Because of the change in the Bureau's reporting regulations, which became effective on July 14, 2016, this institution was not required to collect the data for a full year of 2016 and prior graduates.

Calendar Year	Year Students		Graduates Available for	Graduates Employed in the	
	Who Began Program		Employment Field		Field
2015	*	*	*	*	*
2016	*	*	*	*	*

You may obtain from the institution a list of the employment positions determined to be in the field for which a student received education and training. Please email SPFSdatarequest@academyart.edu to request a list of in field employment positions for a specific major.

Published: November 8, 2017

Page 1 of 7



79 New Montgomery St, San Francisco, CA 94105 (800) 544-2787 | www.academyart.edu

#### Gainfully Employed Categories (includes data for the two calendar years prior to reporting)

Because of the change in the Bureau's reporting regulations, which became effective on July 14, 2016, this institution was not required to collect the data for a full year of 2016 and prior graduates.

Part-Time vs. Full-Time Employment

Calendar Year	Graduate Employed in the Field 20-29 Hours Per Week	Graduates Employed in the Field at Least 30 Hours Per Week	Total Graduates Employed in the Field
2015	*	*	*
2016	*	*	*

Single Position vs. Concurrent Aggregated Position

Calendar Year		Graduates Employed in the Field in a Single Position	Graduates Employed in the Field in Concurrent Aggregated Positions	Total Graduates Employed in the Field
Ī	2015	*	*	*
ſ	2016	*	*	*

**Self-Employed / Freelance Positions** 

Calendar Year	Graduates Employed who are Self- Employed or Working Freelance	Total Graduates Employed in the Field	
2015	*	*	
2016	*	*	

**Institutional Employment** 

Calendar Year  Graduates Employed in the Field who a Employed by the Institution, an Employ Owned by the Institution, or an Employ who Shares Ownership with the Institution.		Total Graduates Employed in the Field
2015	*	*
2016	*	*

Student's Initials:	Date:
---------------------	-------

Initial only after you have had sufficient time to read and understand the information.

This program may result in freelance or self-employment.

Published: November 8, 2017 Page 2 of 7



79 New Montgomery St, San Francisco, CA 94105 (800) 544-2787 | www.academyart.edu

- The work available to graduates of this program is usually for freelance or self-employment.
- This type of work may not be consistent.
- The period of employment can range from one day to weeks to several months.
- Hours worked in a day or week may be more or less than the traditional 8 hour work day or 40 hour work week.
- You can expect to spend unpaid time expanding your networks, advertising, promoting your services, or honing your skills.
- Once graduates begin to work freelance or are self-employed, they will be asked to provide documentation that they are employed as such so that they may be counted as placed for our job placement records.
- Students initialing this disclosure understand that either a majority or all of this school's graduates are employed in this manner and understand what comprises this work style.

Student's Initials: Date: Only initial after you have had sufficient time to read and understand the information.
License Examination Passage Rates (includes data for the two calendar years prior to reporting)  Not Applicable
Student's Initials: Date:
Initial only after you have had sufficient time to read and understand the information.  Salary and Wage Information (includes data for the two calendar years prior to reporting)

Because of the change in the Bureau's reporting regulations, which became effective on July 14, 2016, this institution was not required to collect the data for a full year of 2016 and prior graduates.

Annual salary and wages reported for graduates employed in the field.

Calendar Year	Graduates Available for Employment	Graduates Employed in Field	-	\$35,001 - \$40.000	-	. ,	No Salary Information Reported
20XX	*	*	*	*	*	*	*
20XY	*	*	*	*	*	*	*

A list of sources used to substantiate salary disclosures is available from the school. Please email SPFSdatarequest@academyart.edu to request a list of sources.

Student's Initials	:: Date:	
Initial only after y	ou have had sufficient tir	ne to read and understand the information.

Published: November 8, 2017

Page 3 of 7



79 New Montgomery St, San Francisco, CA 94105 (800) 544-2787 | www.academyart.edu

\_\_\_\_\_\_

### **Cost of Educational Program**

	for students completing on-time curred if the program is not comp		
Student's Initials: Initial only after you have ha	Date:ad sufficient time to read and u	understand the information.	
	Federal Stude	nt Loan Debt	
Most recent three year cohort default rate, as reported by the United State Department of Education.1	The percentage of enrolled students in 2016 receiving federal student loans, in the program.	The average amount of federal student loan debt of 2016 graduates who took out federal student loans at this institution, in the program.	The percentage of graduates in 2016 with federal student loans as calculated by the institution.
5%	15%	\$7,569	41%
This fact sheet is filed with the	ad sufficient time to read and use Bureau for Private Postsecond placement rates, starting salaries	understand the information.  Tary Education. Regardless of an s, or license exam passage rates,	•
be directed to the Bureau for	Private Postsecondary Educat	at have not been satisfactorily ans ion at 2535 Capitol Oaks Drive, 3 0-7589 or by fax (916) 263-1897.	Suite 400, Sacramento, CA
Student Name - Print			
Student Signature		Date	
School Official		Date	

Published: November 8, 2017

Page 4 of 7



79 New Montgomery St, San Francisco, CA 94105 (800) 544-2787 | www.academyart.edu

\* = This program is new. Therefore, the number of students who graduate, the number of students who are placed, or the starting salary you can earn after finishing the educational program are unknown at this time. Information regarding general salary and placement statistics may be available from government sources or from the institution, but is not equivalent to actual performance data. This program was approved by the Bureau on 7/26/2016. As of 12/1/2019, two full years of data for this program will be available.

#### **Definitions**

- "Number of Students Who Began the Program" means the number of students who began a program who were scheduled to complete the program within 100% of the published program length within the reporting calendar year and excludes all students who cancelled during the cancellation period.
- "Students Available for Graduation" is the number of students who began the program minus the number of students who have died, been incarcerated, or been called to active military duty.
- "Number of On-time Graduates" is the number of students who completed the program within 100% of the published program length within the reporting calendar year.
- "On-time Completion Rate" is the number of on-time graduates divided by the number of students available for graduation.
- "150% Graduates" is the number of students who completed the program within 150% of the program length (includes on-time graduates).
- "150% Completion Rate" is the number of students who completed the program in the reported calendar year within 150% of the published program length, including on-time graduates, divided by the number of students available for graduation.
- "Graduates Available for Employment" means the number of graduates minus the number of graduates unavailable for employment.
- "Graduates Unavailable for Employment" means the graduates who, after graduation, die, become incarcerated, are
  called to active military duty, are international students that leave the United States or do not have a visa allowing
  employment in the United States, or are continuing their education in an accredited or bureau-approved
  postsecondary institution.
- "Graduates Employed in the Field" means graduates who beginning within six months after a student completes the
  applicable educational program are gainfully employed, whose employment has been reported, and for whom the
  institution has documented verification of employment. For occupations for which the state requires passing an
  examination, the six months period begins after the announcement of the examination results for the first examination
  available after a student completes an applicable educational program.
- "Placement Rate Employed in the Field" is calculated by dividing the number of graduates gainfully employed in the field by the number of graduates available for employment.
- "Number of Graduates Taking Exam" is the number of graduates who took the first available exam in the reported calendar year.
- "First Available Exam Date" is the date for the first available exam after a student completed a program.

Published: November 8, 2017

Page 5 of 7



79 New Montgomery St, San Francisco, CA 94105 (800) 544-2787 | www.academyart.edu

- "Passage Rate" is calculated by dividing the number of graduates who passed the exam by the number of graduates who took the reported licensing exam.
- "Number Who Passed First Available Exam" is the number of graduates who took and passed the first available licensing exam after completing the program.
- "Salary" is as reported by graduate or graduate's employer.
- "No Salary Information Reported" is the number of graduates for whom, after making reasonable attempts, the school was not able to obtain salary information.

Published: November 8, 2017

Page 6 of 7



79 New Montgomery St, San Francisco, CA 94105 (800) 544-2787 | www.academyart.edu

#### STUDENT'S RIGHT TO CANCEL

1.	You have the right to cancel your agreement for a program of instruction, without any tuition charges, through the seventh
	calendar day based on the start date of the program. After the end of the cancellation period, you also have the right to
	stop attending at any time; and you have the right to receive a pro rata refund if you have completed 60 percent or less
	of the scheduled weeks in the current payment period in your program through the last day of attendance.

Cancellation of this agreement can occur through:	
	Date

- 2. Cancellation may occur when the student provides a written notice of cancellation at the following address: 79 New Montgomery St, San Francisco, CA 94105. This can be done by mail or by hand delivery.
- 3. The written notice of cancellation, if sent by mail, is effective when deposited in the mail properly addressed with proper postage.
- 4. The written notice of cancellation need not take any particular form and, however expressed, it is effective if it shows that the student no longer wishes to be bound by the Enrollment Agreement.
- 5. If the Enrollment Agreement is cancelled the University will refund the student any money he/she paid, less an administrative fee (application, enrollment and registration fees) not to exceed \$250.00 and within 45 days after the notice of cancellation is received.
- 6. If the Enrollment Agreement is cancelled by the University, the University will refund the student any money he/she paid within 45 days after the notice of cancellation is received.

Published: November 8, 2017

Page 7 of 7



79 New Montgomery St, San Francisco, CA 94105 (800) 544-2787 | www.academyart.edu

\_\_\_\_\_

# SCHOOL PERFORMANCE FACT SHEET CALENDAR YEARS 2015 & 2016

Master of Arts in Writing & Directing for Film - 36 Credits

#### **On-Time Completion Rates (Graduation Rates)**

Includes data for the two calendar years prior to reporting.

Calendar Year	Number of Students Who Began the Program	Students Available for Graduation	Number of On- Time Graduates	On-Time Completion Rate
2015	*	*	*	*
2016	*	*	*	*

Student's	Initials	:: D	ate:		_			
Initial only	after y	ou have had	sufficient t	ime to read	and und	erstand the	e informa	ation

#### Job Placement Rates (includes data for the two calendar years prior to reporting)

Because of the change in the Bureau's reporting regulations, which became effective on July 14, 2016, this institution was not required to collect the data for a full year of 2016 and prior graduates.

Calendar Year	Number of Students	Number of Graduates	Graduates Available for	Graduates Employed in the	
	Who Began Program		Employment	Field	Field
2015	*	*	*	*	*
2016	*	*	*	*	*

You may obtain from the institution a list of the employment positions determined to be in the field for which a student received education and training. Please email SPFSdatarequest@academyart.edu to request a list of in field employment positions for a specific major.

Published: November 8, 2017

Page 1 of 7



79 New Montgomery St, San Francisco, CA 94105 (800) 544-2787 | www.academyart.edu

#### Gainfully Employed Categories (includes data for the two calendar years prior to reporting)

Because of the change in the Bureau's reporting regulations, which became effective on July 14, 2016, this institution was not required to collect the data for a full year of 2016 and prior graduates.

Part-Time vs. Full-Time Employment

Calendar Year	Graduate Employed in the Field 20-29 Hours Per Week	Graduates Employed in the Field at Least 30 Hours Per Week	Total Graduates Employed in the Field
2015	*	*	*
2016	*	*	*

Single Position vs. Concurrent Aggregated Position

	Calendar Year	Graduates Employed in the Field in a Single Position	Graduates Employed in the Field in Concurrent Aggregated Positions	Total Graduates Employed in the Field
Ī	2015	*	*	*
ſ	2016	*	*	*

**Self-Employed / Freelance Positions** 

Calendar Year	Graduates Employed who are Self- Employed or Working Freelance	Total Graduates Employed in the Field
2015	*	*
2016	*	*

**Institutional Employment** 

Calendar Year	Graduates Employed in the Field who are Employed by the Institution, an Employer Owned by the Institution, or an Employer who Shares Ownership with the Institution.	Total Graduates Employed in the Field
2015	*	*
2016	*	*

Student's Initials:	Date:
---------------------	-------

Initial only after you have had sufficient time to read and understand the information.

This program may result in freelance or self-employment.

Published: November 8, 2017 Page 2 of 7



79 New Montgomery St, San Francisco, CA 94105 (800) 544-2787 | www.academyart.edu

- The work available to graduates of this program is usually for freelance or self-employment.
- This type of work may not be consistent.
- The period of employment can range from one day to weeks to several months.
- Hours worked in a day or week may be more or less than the traditional 8 hour work day or 40 hour work week.
- You can expect to spend unpaid time expanding your networks, advertising, promoting your services, or honing your skills.
- Once graduates begin to work freelance or are self-employed, they will be asked to provide documentation that they are employed as such so that they may be counted as placed for our job placement records.
- Students initialing this disclosure understand that either a majority or all of this school's graduates are employed in this manner and understand what comprises this work style.

Student's Initials: Date: Only initial after you have had sufficient time to read and understand the information.
License Examination Passage Rates (includes data for the two calendar years prior to reporting)  Not Applicable
Student's Initials: Date:
Initial only after you have had sufficient time to read and understand the information.  Salary and Wage Information (includes data for the two calendar years prior to reporting)

Because of the change in the Bureau's reporting regulations, which became effective on July 14, 2016, this institution was not required to collect the data for a full year of 2016 and prior graduates.

Annual salary and wages reported for graduates employed in the field.

Calendar Year	Graduates Available for Employment	Graduates Employed in Field	-	\$35,001 - \$40.000	-	. ,	No Salary Information Reported
20XX	*	*	*	*	*	*	*
20XY	*	*	*	*	*	*	*

A list of sources used to substantiate salary disclosures is available from the school. Please email SPFSdatarequest@academyart.edu to request a list of sources.

Student's Initials	s: Date:	
Initial only after y	you have had sufficient tim	e to read and understand the information.

Published: November 8, 2017

Page 3 of 7



79 New Montgomery St, San Francisco, CA 94105 (800) 544-2787 | www.academyart.edu

\_\_\_\_\_\_

## **Cost of Educational Program**

	for students completing on-time urred if the program is not comp		
Student's Initials: Initial only after you have ha	Date:ad sufficient time to read and u	understand the information.	
	Federal Stude	nt Loan Debt	
Most recent three year cohort default rate, as reported by the United State Department of Education.1	The percentage of enrolled students in 2016 receiving federal student loans, in the program.	The average amount of federal student loan debt of 2016 graduates who took out federal student loans at this institution, in the program.	The percentage of graduates in 2016 with federal student loans as calculated by the institution.
5%	14%	\$0	41%
This fact sheet is filed with the	ad sufficient time to read and use Bureau for Private Postsecond placement rates, starting salaries	understand the information.  lary Education. Regardless of an s, or license exam passage rates,	
be directed to the Bureau for	Private Postsecondary Educati	at have not been satisfactorily ans ion at 2535 Capitol Oaks Drive, 3 0-7589 or by fax (916) 263-1897.	Suite 400, Sacramento, CA
Student Name - Print			
Student Signature		Date	
School Official		Date	

Published: November 8, 2017

Page 4 of 7



79 New Montgomery St, San Francisco, CA 94105 (800) 544-2787 | www.academyart.edu

\* = This program is new. Therefore, the number of students who graduate, the number of students who are placed, or the starting salary you can earn after finishing the educational program are unknown at this time. Information regarding general salary and placement statistics may be available from government sources or from the institution, but is not equivalent to actual performance data. This program was approved by the Bureau on 7/26/2016. As of 12/1/2019, two full years of data for this program will be available.

#### **Definitions**

- "Number of Students Who Began the Program" means the number of students who began a program who were scheduled to complete the program within 100% of the published program length within the reporting calendar year and excludes all students who cancelled during the cancellation period.
- "Students Available for Graduation" is the number of students who began the program minus the number of students who have died, been incarcerated, or been called to active military duty.
- "Number of On-time Graduates" is the number of students who completed the program within 100% of the published program length within the reporting calendar year.
- "On-time Completion Rate" is the number of on-time graduates divided by the number of students available for graduation.
- "150% Graduates" is the number of students who completed the program within 150% of the program length (includes on-time graduates).
- "150% Completion Rate" is the number of students who completed the program in the reported calendar year within 150% of the published program length, including on-time graduates, divided by the number of students available for graduation.
- "Graduates Available for Employment" means the number of graduates minus the number of graduates unavailable for employment.
- "Graduates Unavailable for Employment" means the graduates who, after graduation, die, become incarcerated, are
  called to active military duty, are international students that leave the United States or do not have a visa allowing
  employment in the United States, or are continuing their education in an accredited or bureau-approved
  postsecondary institution.
- "Graduates Employed in the Field" means graduates who beginning within six months after a student completes the
  applicable educational program are gainfully employed, whose employment has been reported, and for whom the
  institution has documented verification of employment. For occupations for which the state requires passing an
  examination, the six months period begins after the announcement of the examination results for the first examination
  available after a student completes an applicable educational program.
- "Placement Rate Employed in the Field" is calculated by dividing the number of graduates gainfully employed in the field by the number of graduates available for employment.
- "Number of Graduates Taking Exam" is the number of graduates who took the first available exam in the reported calendar year.
- "First Available Exam Date" is the date for the first available exam after a student completed a program.

Published: November 8, 2017

Page 5 of 7



79 New Montgomery St, San Francisco, CA 94105 (800) 544-2787 | www.academyart.edu

- "Passage Rate" is calculated by dividing the number of graduates who passed the exam by the number of graduates who took the reported licensing exam.
- "Number Who Passed First Available Exam" is the number of graduates who took and passed the first available licensing exam after completing the program.
- "Salary" is as reported by graduate or graduate's employer.
- "No Salary Information Reported" is the number of graduates for whom, after making reasonable attempts, the school was not able to obtain salary information.

Published: November 8, 2017

Page 6 of 7



79 New Montgomery St, San Francisco, CA 94105 (800) 544-2787 | www.academyart.edu

#### STUDENT'S RIGHT TO CANCEL

1.	You have the right to cancel your agreement for a program of instruction, without any tuition charges, through the
	seventh calendar day based on the start date of the program. After the end of the cancellation period, you also have
	the right to stop attending at any time; and you have the right to receive a pro rata refund if you have completed 60
	percent or less of the scheduled weeks in the current payment period in your program through the last day of attendance.
	Cancellation of this agreement can occur through:
	Date

- 2. Cancellation may occur when the student provides a written notice of cancellation at the following address: 79 New Montgomery St, San Francisco, CA 94105. This can be done by mail or by hand delivery.
- 3. The written notice of cancellation, if sent by mail, is effective when deposited in the mail properly addressed with proper postage.
- 4. The written notice of cancellation need not take any particular form and, however expressed, it is effective if it shows that the student no longer wishes to be bound by the Enrollment Agreement.
- 5. If the Enrollment Agreement is cancelled the University will refund the student any money he/she paid, less an administrative fee (application, enrollment and registration fees) not to exceed \$250.00 and within 45 days after the notice of cancellation is received.
- 6. If the Enrollment Agreement is cancelled by the University, the University will refund the student any money he/she paid within 45 days after the notice of cancellation is received.

Published: November 8, 2017

Page 7 of 7